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THE WORLD AT LARGE.

S um m ary o f  the D aily Newa.

W ASHINGTON MOTES.
Secretary Noble has directed the 

payment to the Sisseton and Wahpeton 
Indians, of South Dakota, of 8376,578, 
less 10 per cent, involved in the San
born claim, under a treaty confirmed 
by the act of March 8, 1891.

T he delay of Minister Egan in noti
fying the state department of the 
changed situation in Chili was due to 
the breaking down or cutting o f the 
telegraph.

Webster Fi, anas an has been ap
pointed collector of customs at El Paso, 
Tex.

Acting Attorney-General T aft 
has received a telegram from United 
States Marshal Walker, of the southern 
district of Alabama, saying that a mob 
o f fifty persons had driven a number 
o f  families out of their homes in Choc
taw county.

T he steamer W. W. Corcoran was re
cently on fire at Washington. A 
colored boy jumped overboard and was 
drowned. Thd boat was well known, 
being extensively used by visitors to 
Mount Vernon.

T he secretary of war has issued or
ders that no cattle from the Cherokee 
•trip shall be permitted to be driven 
north of the quarantine line, but that 
all such cattle must go south on the 
line established by the department of 
agriculture.

T he president has appointed John S. 
Durham, of Kentucky, minister resi
dent and consul-general to Hayti. He 
is now consul at San Domingo, and is a 
colored man of education and ability.

TH E EAST.
T he buffalo fly has made its appear

ance In the territory about Susque- 
hana, Pa., and is causing cows and 
horses much trouble.

T he employes of eastern hat factories 
have gone out on a strike.

A fast train on the Canadian Pacific 
was rushing across the continent to 
catch a New York steamer. If success
ful, mail will be delivered in England 
thirty-one days from Japan.

Night Watchman James Patton was 
badly injured and his five-year-old 
nephew killed by a fire in his house at 
Johnstown, Pa.

T he employes of the Dunburg (Pa.) 
Dumber Co. have struck against a re
duction o f wagea

Writs o f habeas corpus have been 
served out in the United States conrtat 
Brooklyn for thirty Russian Jews not 
permitted to land at New York.

Conrad Kohler, aged 19, of Buffalo, 
N. Y., shot Charlotte Brehme with a 
revolver he thought was not loaded.

Frank Schofield, who resided about 
seven miles from Cold Springs, N. Y., 
shot and killed his father and brother 
while quarreling over pickle crops 

Edward Linn, a member of the New 
York produce exchange, committed 
suicide in Jersey City by shooting him
self.

Miss Betsy Wormwood died at her 
home about two miles from Oneida, N. 
Y ., at the age of 100 years, 6 months 
and 8 days She was a little woman, 
about 4 feet 4 inches tall and weighed 
eighty pounds

Georoe R- Woods was carried up by 
a balloon he was helping to hold down 
at Oswego, N. Y. He fell seventy feet 
and was killed.

Mrs. Russell Harrison and Mrs 
McKee have returned from their trip 
abroad.

T he holiday season has been a disas
trous one for Atlantic City, N. J. 
Seven or eight hotel failures are an
nounced, due to lack of patronage.

T he Western national bank, of New 
York, has reduced its capital from $3,- 
600,000 to 89,100,000.

Pennsylvania democrats met in con
vention at Harrisburg on the 3d. The 
resolutions were mainly devoted to a 
denunciation of the republican party as 
being responsible for the defalcations 
o f Bardsley in the Keystone bank fail
ure, etc.

T he rumor that there would be an 
application made for the appointment 
o f a receiver for the Union Pacific made 
quite a stir on Wall street. It was 
promptly denied by Sidney Dillon.

Mrs. Laura Mott, of South Hero, 
V t , has given 850,000 for a home for 
destitute children.

Judge Smith, of Manchester, N. H., 
has decided that the Granite State 
Provident association is solvent and in 
legal business.

THE WEST.
Stationary engineers are in session 

at Omaha, Neb.
James R. Garfield, son of the late 

president, was defeated in the nomina
tion for state senator in Lake county, O.

T hree young men from Petoskey, 
Mich., are missing and are supposed to 
have been drowned.

Melbourne's rain experiments at 
Cheyenne, W ya, were a success. 
Skeptical people are said to have been 
convinced that there is something in 
his method which causes rain.

T he lumber manufacturers of the 
northwest now in session in Minneapo
lis have decided to advance prices 81 
per 1,000 feet

A. W. Brazbk, United States commis
sioner, died at Denver, Col., aged 05.

T yphoid fever has become epidemic 
In Negaunee, Mich. There have been 
four deaths and there are now over 
fifty cases and people coming down 
with the disease at the rate o f five or 
six a day. The epidemic is directly 
owing to the filthy water from Teal 
(lake, a pond about ten miles long.

Rev. Dr  J. B. L. Soule, last of the 
famous Soule brothers, authors and di
rectors, died in Chicago recently.

Five thousand acres of hay land near 
Grand Forks, N. D., have been swept 
by a fire.

T he fire which started in the Willows 
(Cal.) hotel from the explosion of a 
lamp destroyed that building together 
with the Union hotel, the Crawford 
house, Hocheimer & C a’s large general 
merchandise store, the express and tele
graph offices and a number of other 
places.

A serious conflagration occurred at 
The Dalles, Ore., on the 2d, breaking 
out in Skebbes’ restaurant The loss 
was estimated at 8750,000.

At Grand Island, Neb., while the 
Grand Army and Sons of Veterans re
union was being held lightning struck 
the camp. A lieutenant and four ser
geants were seriously injured.

The wheat crop of North Dakota ia 
said to have been damaged only about 
3 per cent by the recent frosts

The Sac and Fox reservations in the 
Indian territory are rapidly filling up 
with “sooners.” Something will have 
to be done quickly or the opening will 
be attended with much disorder.

Much complaint has been made of 
cattle stealing in Montana. In Custer 
county the cattlemen have taken the 
law into their own hands and news 
has been received of the lynching of 
Jerry Thompson, a notorious rustler, 
and his companions, who were caught 
in the act o f changing brands.

The Central Market Co., proprietors 
of a large building at the corner of 
State and South Water streets, Chicago, 
has made an assignment. Assets are 
placed at 8305,000 and liabilities 8160,000.

At Mansfield, O., Nicholas Webber, 
aged 70, shot and wounded his son-in- 
law, Philip Iluhlman, and then fired 
seven bullets into his own head. A 
family quarrel was the cause.

The East Shore furniture factory of 
Manistee, Mich., has passed into the 
hands of a receiver. Liabilities, 870,- 
000; assets, 8100,000.

Brandle & Schaettle, wholesale 
hide and fur dealers, Milwaukee, have 
assigned with 870,000 liabilities and 
ample assets.

Heavy frosts have been reported 
throughout the northwest. Serious 
damage to corn was feared.

Four soldiers, J. O’Keefe, Corporal 
Offerson, J. Brown and Patrick Hogan, 
belonging to company H, Fourth United 
States infantry, were out on Lake Coeur 
d’Alene in a large sail boat when they 
were thrown into the water. O’Keefe, 
Offerson and Brown were drowned.

The story of a dynamite explosion at 
White Pigeon, Mich., in which it was 
stated that sixteen lives had been lost, 
is declared a fake pure and simple.

Recent cold weather is said to have 
destroyed the corn crop in parts of Wis
consin and Minnesota.

The execution of Louis Bulling, the 
St. Joseph wife murderer, at Savannah, 
Mo., was attended by a sensational in
cident While the minister was pray
ing by his side in the cell Bulling drew 
a revolver, which he had obtained in 
some manner, and shot himself. The 
wound, however, was only slight and 
did not prevent his being dragged 
shrieking to the gallows.

All the coal miners about Briceville,
111., have struck for weekly pay in ac
cordance with the new law.

T he B. V, Page Co., o f Chicago, oil 
and lard refiners, has assigned. Lia
bilities, 8100,000.

T he three Illinois monuments on the 
field of Gettysburg were dedicated on 
the 3d, in the presence of Gov. Fifer, 
ex-Gov. Beveridge and other notables 
from Illinois.

THE SOUTH.
The story sent out that Senator 

Blackburn, of Kentucky, had suffered 
a stroke o f apoplexy was incorrect. He 
merely fainted after eating a hearty 
dinner at Shelbyville, and was suffering 
from indigestion.

John Young Brown was inaugurated 
as governor of Kentucky on the 1st.

Masked men robbed the Southern 
Pacific express at Samuels, Tex., early 
on the morning of the 2d, getting away 
with the money. They took horse and 
fled to Mexico.

The New Orleans overland express 
was stopped four miles south of Modes
to, CaL, by two masked men. Detect
ive Lowe Harris was shot and severely 
wounded. The robbers were fright
ened off before they got anything.

The business part of Attala, Tenn., 
has been destroyed by fire.

Cotton has been seriously damaged 
by cold weather in the Memphis dis
trict

Lightning killed four persons near 
Magnolia, Ark. Dr. Trumbull, Wes 
Cunningham and two boys had taken 
refuge from the storm in a cotton shed, 
which was struck by the electric fluid.

A new steamship line from Baltimore 
to London is to be started by the Balti
more Storage & Lighterage Co.

T he amount secured by the train rob
bers at Samuels, Tex., is said to reach
815.000.

Habmon Murray, the notorious negro 
desperado, was killed recently near 
Archer, Fla., by a colored man whom 
he was coercing into crime. The boy, 
watching an opportunity, shot Murray 
dead. He will get 81,500 in rewards.

T here is little probability that the 
Tennessee legislature will repeal the 
convict lease law. On the contrary, 
the house hasdecided to investigate the 
labor commissioner, Ford, for agitating 
the miners.

M. H. Coleman, of Halifax county, 
Va., a negro, has resigned from the 
postal service because of threatening 
letters sent him, supposed by white 
employes.

GENERAL.
T he reported murder of Balmaceda 

in the Andes by a muleteer required 
confirmation.

T he German war department is buy- 
ing grain in large quantities in Hun
gary and the Balkan states.

Pilgrims to the holy coat at Trevee 
are reported in much misery.

T he price of bread is rising in Lon
don. Much distress is predicted the 
coming winter.

T he battle of Sedan was celebrated 
in Germany on the 2d. The papers, in 
commenting, expressed the gravest ap
prehension for peace in the immediate 
future.

Muttering* of discontent are heard 
in Bohemia and other sections of the 
Austrian empire.

T he marriage of Miss Mary Lincoln, 
daughter of Minister Lincoln, to Charles 
B. Isham, of Chicago, took place at the 
Brompton parish church, London, on 
the 2d.

T he sultan of Turkey has dismissed 
his grand vizier and several other 
officials.

An order has been issued in Germany 
removing the restrictions on American 
pork products.

A tarty of Russian officials sent to 
kill animals infected with disease was 
attacked at Maikop by a crowd of in
habitants. Cossack troops, after being 
assaulted, fired a volley, killing seven
teen persons and wounding many 
others.

T he New South Wales legislature, by 
a vote of slxty-one to forty-seven, has 
rejected a motion in favor of protective 
duties

T he Victorian legislature has passed 
the federation bill, at the same time 
adopting an abandonment excluding 
New Zealand from the federation.

T he steam yacht Albatross, valued 
at 8100,000, has been wrecked near 
Newfoundland. The only son of Dr. J. 
B. Eggleston, the owner, was drowned.

T he Vienna correspondent of the 
London Daily News comments on the 
exclusion of newspaper correspondents 
as a probable feature of future war
fare. In the Austrian maneuvers all ar
rangements for reporting are placed in 
the hands ol specially selected officers.

London cable advices report the total 
destruction by fire of the British steel 
ship Carrick, owned in Glasgow and 
bound from Dundee to San Francisco 
with 2,500 tons of Scottish splint coal.

T he trades unions of Great Britain 
have been formally invited to partici
pate in the international congress in 
Chicago in 1893.

A Vienna dispatch says that ths 
Russian villages near the Russo-Aus- 
trian frontier are thronged with sol
diers. The guards, who used to be 
merely gendarmes to prevent smug
gling, have given place to whole regi
ments permanently quartered at every 
available point.

A large majority of the Roman 
Catholic cardinals are said to be in 
favor of electing only an Italian pope.

A retort is current that the Banqua 
de Paris has offered Russia a loan of 
£12,000,000 at 4 per cent.

THE LATEST*
Charles R. Eqe and E. U Maguire, 

formerly individual ledger clerks in the 
Keystone bank, have been arrested on 
the charge of making false entries and 
false statements to deceive the bank 
examiner.

T he British bark Fiji, bound from 
Hamburg to Melbourne, has been 
wrecked on the rocks off Warnarabool, 
Australia, and thirteen of the crew 
drowned.

A correstondent writes that Nica
ragua will not allow Italian immigrants 
to disembark unless their respectability 
is officially vouched for.

T he Gaulois proposes that France, 
with the other powers interested, send 
an ultimatum to China in regard to the 
outrages upon foreigners.

W illiam Dalton and Wiley Dean, 
supposed Ceres train robbers, were ar
rested near Visalia, CaL

T roots to the number of 150,000 have 
been ordered to Warsaw. This will 
bring the number of the Russian forces 
on the Polish frontier up to 500,000.

T hf. officers of the Irish national 
league of Philadelphia have decided to 
ignore President Fitzgerald’s circular 
calling for a national convention in Chi
cago October 1.

Further investigation of the Sweeny 
mounds, near Carthage, 111., resulted in 
the unearthing of hundreds of human 
skeletons of giant proportions.

Comttroller Lacey has notified na
tional banks that the outstanding four 
and a half per cent, bonds will no 
longer be recognized as security for 
circulation.

T he Novgorod (Russia) fair this year 
was a failure owing to the distress of 
the people.

A n extra stock train was wrecked 
near Clarksburg on the West Virginia 
& Pittsburgh recently. Fireman Rams- 
burg was killed; also seventy-six head 
of fine cattle.

Lahor day was generally observed 
on the 7th, in many places being de
clared a public holiday.

Eva Mann’s theatrical enterprise has 
collapsed. The public failed to show 
much interest in the portrayal of her 
relations with Robert Ray Hamilton.

Minister Egan has been instructed 
to formally recognize the new govern
ment of Chili.

Gen. Ai.ikihanoff, the Russian com
mander and oriental diplomat, has been 
arrested at Cabul, the capital of Af
ghanistan, charged with being a spy in 
the employ of the Russian government. 
When captured he was disguised as a 
Moslem devotee.

LABOR IN LINE.
The Best Labor Day Demonstration 

Ever Seen in Topeka.

FARMERS PARADE IN F IL L  STRENGTH.
Th© P roprieties Not O ffended My Offensive 

F loats—L abor Day H on ored  in W ich 
ita, L eavenw orth  and K an

sas City.

Toteka, Kan., Sept 8.—From a re
viewing stand before Crawford's opera 
house, the state officials, conspicuous 
by reason of their huge sunflowers, yes
terday witnessed the best labor dem
onstration ever seen in this city. It 
was the first attempt since the legisla
ture made labor day a legal holiday. 
L. L  Polk, national president of the 
farmers’ alliance, and Gov. James R. 
Weaver, the man most prominently 
mentioned in connection with the peo
ple’s party nomination for the presi
dency, led the procession which the re
publican officials witnessed. After the 
thousand men who formed the labor 
unions had passed, and the sixteen hun
dred men who are employed in 
the Atchison, Topeka & Santa 
Fe shops had gone, the various sub- 
alliances come to the front They had 
houses of wheat aud corn and oats. 
They carried spades and rakes. They 
rode bony horses and wore patches on 
their trousers and sunflowers in their 
hats and it seemed as if the procession 
would never pass. When at last the 
end came, Gen. Weaver and CoL Polk 
were seen to turn a half mile away. It 
was the signal for a countermarch, and 
back past the state reviewing stand 
came the entire procession of farmers 
and third party enthusiasts. Nobody 
could tell just how many men there 
were in line, for the farmers have a 
way of cutting corners and doubling 
up for a demonstration that is marvel
ous.

From a few minutes after 10 until 12 
o’clock the procession was winding 
about. But the end of the alliance pro
cession was never seen. There were 
women and boys and girls in it, but 
there were enough voters to make the 
politicians scratch their heads and 
think. Gov. Humphrey is in Massillon, 
O., and consequently did not witness 
the display of Kansas grain and fruit 
and farmers. He was the first gov
ernor who ever issued a proclamation 
suggesting that labor day be observed 
as a state holiday. In compliance with 
the proclamation all the business 
houses in the city closed last year. 
Last winter the legislature made labor 
day a legal holiday and In many parts 
of Kansas the sunflower was seen 
in the parades.

The farmers did not offend the pro
prieties with offensive floats. A silk 
banner on which was inscribed, “ A 
government of the people, by the peo
ple and for the people shall not perish. 
A. Lincoln,” and a banner and wagon 
humorously picturing the “ retired 
farmer,” were all the floats carried.

The business houses contributed their 
share to the demonstration with the 
handsomest trades display wagons the 
city has ever seen.

President Polk and Gen. Weaver 
spoke to the industrial army at the fair 
grounds in the afternoon. The pro
gramme was an extensive one and pro
vided for all kinds of athletic contests.

LABOR DAY AT WICHITA.
Wichita, Kan., Sept 8.—Labor day 

was observed here by a demonstra
tion under the auspices of the Brother
hood of Locomotive Firemen. The 
parade was an imposing one and in
cluded bands from six neighboring 
towns and bodies from the several rail
way brotherhoods. The alliance was 
expected to make a formidable dis
play, but was wholly unrepre
sented. The members o f the peo
ple’s party are sore on account 
of the warfare waged on them by 
the railroaders in the legislature last 
winter, when legislation adverse to 
the railroads was contemplated. About 
15,000 visitors were here and the park 
where the festivities were given was 
alive with people. Grand Master Work
man T. V. Powderly was expected, but 
he failed to Appear, and in his absence 
the railroad brotherhood was repre
sented by George W. Howard, of Tole
do, O., chief o f the Brotherhood of 
Railway Conductors, who responded to 
the address of welcome by the mayor. 
Music, speech-making and sports of all 
kinds filled up the day and evening.

AT LEAVENWORTH.
Leavenworth, Kan., Sep. 8.—With 

one exception the arrangements for la
bor day here and the demonstration 
itself was characterized by order and 
harmony. The exception was at a re
cent meeting of the committees, when 
several members came to blows over a 
statement of the Leavenworth Times 
that the demonstration was In the in
terest of the democratic party because 
the speakers were more or less identi
fied with that party. The Farmers’ Al
liance made no overtures for recogni
tion and was not represented In the pa
rade. There were sixteen floats in line, 
indicative of as many industries, and 
the streets were thronged with peo
ple along the line of march. W. A. 
Dodd, recording secretary of the paint
ers’ and decorators’ union, led the pro
cession as grand marshal. The police 
commissioners rode In a patrol wagon, 
and the city workmen were in the line 
with the street sweeper. The mem
bers of the unions wore badges, and the 
color-bearer of each organisation dts- 
»Ured a union banner.

KANSAS STATE NEWS.

The synod o f the Presbyterian church 
of Kansas will meet at Kansas City 
(K an) October 9, aud be in session 
three days. It is expected that about 
875 delegates will be in attendance.

Gov. Humphrey has offered a reward 
of $200 for the apprehension of William 
Wofford, alias William Logwood, col
ored, who killed William Norris, col
ored, of Leavenworth county, on Au
gust 20.

Miss Clara DeRussey, of Fort Leav
enworth, a student in Bethany college 
at Topeka, committed suicide the other 
day by taking strychnine. She was 
twenty years old. Hard study had un
balanced her mind.

E. C. Prather recently informed the 
Oakley Graphic that he had a field of 
alfalfa, three years old, from which he 
had already this year cut three crops of 
about three tons to the acre each, and 
that it was then ready to cut again.

Two large ice houses belonging to 
Charles Pullen, at Atchison, were re
cently destroyed by fire, causing a loss 
o f 88,000. Partially insured. Two 
barns in the same block also burned 
with a horse and buggy in one o f them.

A wealthy Wyandotte county man 
celebrated the thirtieth anniversary of 
his marriage by knocking his wife 
down and otherwise abusing her, and 
she has sued him for divorce, alimony 
and the custody of their minor children.

The other afternoon Mrs. A. M. 
Coyne, while out riding at Clay Center, 
was thrown from her buggy and seri
ously injured. Her horse broke from 
her control and she was thrown out, 
breaking a leg, thigh, arm and other
wise injuring her.

The other night a Rock Island freight 
and Union Pacific construction train 
collided near Muncie, and although 
there were forty men on the construc
tion train and a dozen cars were 
ditched nobody was hurt. The loss to 
the railroads was heavy.

Everett Ray, the twelve-year-old son 
of Martin Ray, head bricklayer for the 
Armour Packing Co., was run over by 
a Northwestern freight train at Kansas 
City, Kan., the other day and killed. 
He attempted to jump on the moving 
train and fell under the wheels.

Miss Stella Covert, seventeen years 
old, was drowned while recently bath
ing at Claassen's mill, near Newton. 
She was a good swimmer, but the water 
was quite cold and she remained in too 
long. A young man who was with the 
party had nearly succeeded in saving 
her, when she caught him by the arms 
and pulled him under. He succeeded 
in freeing himself, but she sank and he 
could not find her.

The body of Miss Flora Roberts, a 
young woman who lately disappeared 
from her home at Armourdale, was re
cently found in the Missouri river, 
several miles below Kansas City, Mo. 
She was eighteen years old and after 
dark one evening left home to visit a 
neighbor and was never seen alive 
again by the family. The supposition 
was that she had been assaulted and 
then thrown into the river.

The state board of railroad commis
sioners recently received a complaint 
from the miners at Pittsburgh against 
the St. Louis & San Francisco Railroad 
Co., claiming that the company will not 
accept shipments of coal to the interior 
towns upon the schedule issued in No
vember, 1889. The company charges 
in addition to the regular rates switch
ing charges of three dollars, which it is 
claimed is a violation of the long and 
short haul clause of the law governing 
freight rates.

The mandamus case against State 
Treasurer Stover to compel him to 
honor warrants drawn by the board of 
regents against the normal interest 
fund, was argued in the supreme court 
at Topeka on the 1st. It has been the 
custom of the treasurer to pay these 
warrants without question for years, 
but Attorney General Ives recently 
rendered an opinion that no fund in the 
hands of the state treasurer could be 
drawn upon except under a special act 
of the legislature. A decision will not 
be rendered before October.

The driver of a hotel ’bus at Gueda 
Springs was shot by Edward Chaney, a 
cowboy, the other day. Chaney was 
stopping at a hotel and wanted to leave 
on the evening train, but was slow in 
getting ready, and as it was train time 
the driver started off without him. 
Chaney drew his revolver and shot at 
the omnibus three times. The first 
shot wounded the driver badly. There 
were several women and children in 
the ’bus, and the indignant citizens 
came near lynching Chaney before he 
was hustled off to jail.

At the close of the western confer
ence of the M. E. Church South, lately 
held at Hillsdale, Miami county, the 
following Kansas appointments were 
made by Bishop Hargrave; Atchison 
district, J. W. Payne, presiding elder; 
Atchison station, W. H. Comer; Effing
ham, J. T. Smith; Holton. J. Tillery; 
Waterville, W. H. Kincaid; Leaven
worth, H. L Miller; Kiekapoo, to be 
supplied; Oskaloosa, A. H. Mo° re* 
Wyandotte, R. A. Parker; Kansas City 
station. Frank Siler; Hhawneetown H. 
D. Hogan; Hillsdale, A. J- Nolestine; 
Bucyrus and Stillwell* T .^  . .
Council Grove district, J- '  • “  .
presiding elder; Conned 7
F. A. White; Council «rove c,rcuU, J; 
D. Austin; Strong City. be supplied, 
Labette, to be supplied; Bronson, J. E. 
Vick; Winfield, 8. B- Oraves; Welling
ton. W. R. Owen; Mount Hope, to be 
supplied; Kinsley, t° b" •«PpUe«*; Har 
iloton. W. E. Broadhurst*

KANSAS CROPS.
I w r o t n r  M ahler Kars That T here Ilaa 

Bren a M arveloa* W heat Yield.
Topeka, Kan., Sept 7.—Following is 

the report of the secretary of the state 
board of agriculture:

From reports of correspondents of 
this board carefully compiled, we learn 
that Kansas throughout its entire 
breadth has a bountiful harvest of all 
kinds of cereals, grasses, fruits and 
garden products. While in some 
localities corn has suffered from insuf
ficient rainfall during August, yet the 
state, as a whole, has never had a more 
encouraging outlook than at the 
present time.

Wheat—Our correspondents report 
wheat threshing in 108 out of 106 coun
ties of the state. In the eastern section 
of the state the actual yield per acre, as 
reported by threshers, is very nearly 
the same as the previous estimate of 
our correspondents. In the central and 
western sections of the state the yield 
reported so far is considerably above 
the former estimate of our correspond
ents. Should the balance of the crop 
yet to be threshed yield equally well, 
the total winter product will be in
creased over the previous estimate 
about 5,000,000 bushels, making a total 
aggregate wheat product for the state 
(winter and spring) of about 60,000,000 
bushels.

Oats—The average yield of oats per 
acre as reported by threshers up to date 
for the eastern portion of the state is 
twenty-nine bushels; for the central 
portion, thirty-six and one-quarter 
bushels; for the western portion, thirty- 
four bushels. Excessive rains cut down 
the yield in the eastern portion greatly.

Flax—Nearly all the flax growing in 
the state is in the eastern third of Kan
sas. The yield as reported so far is six 
and one-quarter bushels per acre. Too 
much rain is the cause of the short 
yield.

Corn—Corn, which in the early part 
of the season suffered from excessive 
rains, during the month of August in 
many localities suffered from want o f 
sufficient rainfalL The eastern and 
central portions of the state seem to 
have suffered more from this cause 
than the western portion. The general 
condition of the state has fallen from 
90 to 84 per cent during August The 
greatest falling off is In the eastern 
third of the state, where the average 
condition is reported at only 70 per 
cent Late corn will still be much im
proved by timely rains.

Other crops such as sorghum, broom- 
corn and prairie grasses and all kinds 
of fruits, notwithstanding they have 
been reduced somewhat in condition by 
Insufficient rainfall during August are 
still very good. With forage crops 
abundant, and wheat yielding beyond 
expectations, the farmers of Kansas 
seem to be on the way to prosperity.

S U FFER IN G  IN A DESERT.

T errible S tory  F rom  L ow er C aliforn ia—One 
o f  the Sufferers Dead.

San Diego, CaL, Sept 6.—The steam
er which arrived from Ensenada, Lower 
California, brought the first news of 
the terrible death of a young Mexican, 
from thirst and the. narrow escape 
from the same fate of afChinese. Louis 
Feliz and his brother have just returned 
from a prospecting trip in the region of 
the San Felipe desert lying along the 
gulf coast of the peninsula. When about 
170 miles south o f San Felipe Young 
Benito Cesena and a Chinaman who did 
cooking for the party, with a mule and 
a burro, became separated from the 
rest and wandered into the desert The 
animals soon died, and being unable to 
find water the boy and Chinaman suf
fered fearful tortures before they suc
ceeded in reaching the shores of the 
gulf. They saw a schooner at anchor 
about ten miles out and the Chinaman 
constructed a raft from the drift wood, 
tieing the pieces together with a lariat 
and struck out for the schoon
er, leaving the boy on the 
shore. Darkness overtook the raft 
when about five miles out and the 
Chinaman, being exhausted and un
able to proceed, fell asleep. When 
morning came he found he had drifted 
on an island. His raft had been seen 
the evening before by the sailors, and 
they rescued him from the island and 
took him ashore. Cesena was found 
dead near where the Chinaman had left 
him, and his distorted features and 
cracked and swollen lips told of terrible 
sufferings. The Feliz brothers came 
up to the spot soon after, and the boy 
was buried on the desert beside the 
waters of the gulf and in sight of the 
pine-clad slopes of the San Pedro moun
tains, where cool springs of water 
abound and which were within reach 
had they known the way to get to them.

An A ccep tab le  Present.
Topeka, Kan., Sept. 6.—Mrs. L. M. 

Short, the mother of C. E. Short, the 
Deputy United States Marshal who waa 
killed by Charles Bryant, the train rob
ber, was sent a draft for 8500, the 
amount of the reward offered by the A., 
T. A S. F. R. R. for the arrest and con
viction of Bryant, who was one of the 
parties engaged in the robbery of the 
Santa Fe train near Wharton, Ok., in 
May. The company was under no legal 
obligations to pay this reward, but as 
Mrs. Short was a widow, and poor at 
that, it was done as an act of charity. 
There was no doubt that Bryant was 
one of the robbers, and as he was killed 
by 8hort while attempting to escape, 
the company doubtless considered this 
manner of disposing of him quite as 
sat*»factory as by trial and imprison
ment.

• .  • •• ••
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A FRIEND AFAR.
Tell me, you who went to aleep 

Many years ago.
Leaving us to silence deep 

In this world below—
Have you found that inner life 

Whereof we did talk,
Far removed from hate and strife,

Peace your daily walk?
When you dropped your eyelids down,

Did there seem to fall 
Through the silence, like a crown,

A sweet, silvery call'
Did your tears disturb your rest?

Could you hear us sob?
Would your death have seemed more blest, 

Had we hushed each throb?
Is that new world fair and bright 

As we used to deem?
Have you knowledge? Have you light 

On each earthly theme?
Never any word comes back 

Since you left this shore,
If of joy you know no lack—

Never any more.
Could we know, O friend afar!

Where your footsteps tread.
On some glorified bright star,

Crowned with peace your head;
Could you but one garland drop 

From your asphodel,
How our wondering» would stop,

As the fragrance fe ll !
Still in dreams we see thee pass 

With an angel choir,
By the storied sea of glass 

That is mixed with fire;
Face uplifted fair and calm,

Step sedate and slow,
Fingers holding boughs of palm 

Such as angels know !
—Eleanor W. F. Bates, in Woman’s Journal.

IN A THE DIO A MENT.

W h a t Came o f  Nell's M asquerad
ing in Grandm a’s C lothes.

In an easy-chair on the broad, old- 
fashioned portico that extended the en
tire length of the rambling old farm 
house, sat a young girl, rocking leisure
ly to and fro; from the crown of her 
head to the tip of her dainty slipper 
told what she was—a city girl.

A slight noise caused her to glance 
carelessly over her shoulder; a change 
instantly swept over her face; the col
or left her cheeks and a look of terror 
crept into her eyes.

In the doorway stood the figure of an 
old woman dressed in a quaint brocade 
satin the style o f forty years ago. Soft 
laces lay in graceful folds around her 
white throat; her silky brown hair was 
smoothed carefully beneath the dainty 
cap trimmed with pretty lavender rib
bons; behind the large gold-rimmed 
spectacles a pair of dark eyes twinkled 
with merriment.

“ Grandma Parker,” gasped the girl, 
“ is it you or your ghost?”

A peal of silvery laughter burst from 
the woman as she flung herself in a 
rustic chair. “ Neither, my dear Ethel; 
don't you know your own sister?”

“ I do now,” faltered Ethel, a smile 
taking the place o f that startled look. 
“ What put it into your head to dress 
up in that style?”
, “ For want of better employment, I 
suppose. After grandpa and grandma 
left, I felt rather lonesome, so I con
cluded to go to the garret and ‘fix up’ 
like I did when I was a child.”

“ A child, indeed. You speak as 
though you were as old as Methuse
lah:”

“ I am eighteen and feel quite grown 
up. Well, to proceed with my story, I 
was up in the garret, wasn’ t I? The 
first thing I saw was a large oaken 
chest, the one we used to play house 
on, so I took1 a peep into it to see what 
mysteries it bontained. The first thing 
that met my gaze was this” —pointing 
to her dress. “ I thought I would put 
it on and see if I did look like grundma; 
everyone says 1 am the ‘living image’ 
o f  her. Then I came down to scare 
Dorothy, she is so superstitious and 
would imagine the horses had run off, 
or something dreadful had happened 
and grandma’s ghost was appearing 
to her. But Dorothy was out, she al
ways is if you want her. You were 
the only one left, so I tried the experi
ment on you, and from your actions I 
think I succeeded. This is the way you 
looked.” And Nell leaned back in her 
chair, rolled her eyes around in a man
ner that was truly startling, and at the 
same time exclaimed in tragic tones; 
“ Is it you or your ghost?”

“ What a torment you are! Perhaps 
If you had been in my place you would 
have looked worse than I did. You do 
resemble grandma. Where are you go
ing?” for Nell had started down the 
gravel path.

“ Just down to the hammock,” she re
turned carelessly.

“ Eleanor Parker Cameron, you shall 
do no such thing!”

“ Why not?” questioned Nell, coolly. 
“ Some one might see you and then 

what would they say! The country is 
such a dreadful place for gossip.”

“ We have been here three days and 
not a soul has come near, or a ghost 
either. I almoBt wished they would.” 

“ What, the ghosts?”
“ Of course not,” she cried, impa

tiently. “ how can you be so stupid? I 
meant the neighbors.”

“ You should say what you mean,” 
began Ethel, severely, then laughed in 
spite ofeherself.

•‘Good-oy, Ethel,” Nell called out 
“ If you get into any trouble, don’t 

look to me to help you out.”
• “ Don’t worry, I can take care of my
self. There!” she exclaimed, as she 
settled herself in the hammock, “ that’s 
com fort but what if some one should 
come.”  She turned and looked to
wards the house. “ No,”  she said, 
firmly, “ if I go back, Ethel will laugh 
and I never could stand that What if 
anybody does see me—I don't care!"

jlut she did care, and glanced care
fully up and down the level stretch of 
smooth country road.

“ The coast is clear," she muttered.
• •I'll st,ay a little while just to show 
Ethel I’m not a coward. In the mean
time 1 will read, it will help to puss 
sirav the time."

Opening tbs dainty little blue voi-

---------------------------------------- .-------------r~*~
ume she began to read. , An hour 
passed, then (mother, but still she lin
gered, fascinated by*tlie interesting 
Story. , .

“ Poor Beatrice Earl,'’ she hal̂ f 
whispered; as she bVushed the tears 
from her eyes.' “ The author was right 
when she suid: ‘The consequences of
folly seldom end with its originator.’ 
But how foolish I am in staying here so 
long. I’ll go to the house at once.”

Just as she was rising from the 
swing a pair of strong arms were 
thrown around her neck and a hearty 
kiss was planted on her red lips.

“ You can't scare me, 1 know who 
you are,”  she said calmly, thinking it 
was Ethel.

‘ ‘Are you sure you do?”  exclaimed a 
tantalizing voice.

As the strange tones fell on her ears, 
she turned in astonishment, for there 
stood a tall, broad shouldered young 
man with laughing blue eyes and a 
flowing blonde mustache.

“ Who—who are you, and how d a red  
you do that?” she cried, indignantly.

“ Grandma Parker, is it possible you 
do not remember your boy? Has ten 
years so changed him that you do not 
recognize him?”

“ Ten years changes every one,”  Nell 
answered, evasively, for she saw this 
was some one who knew her grand
mother, and resolved not to betray 
herself at any cost 

“ Not you,”  he returned, warmly; 
“ you look at least twenty years 
younger than you did when I left. 
What a lovely color you’ve got. Indeed 
I am almost in love with you myself; if 
Grandpa Parker was dead I would 
marry yoii to-morrow—if you would let 
me.”

“ What nonsense!” she laughed. 
“ Come to the house; my granddaughter, 
Ethel Cameron, is here and I wish you 
to meet her.”

“ I will on conditions. I told mother 
not to expect me home for tea. Will 
you let me stay? you always did.” 

“ Agreed,”  she replied; “ that is Ethel 
on the porch; is she not pretty?”

“ Very nice looking, a regular blonde, 
but 1 prefer brown hair and rosy 
cheeks.”

Nell smiled broadly at the very plain 
compliment, and thoughtliow disgusted 
Ethel would be when she would tell 
her.

By this time they had reached the 
house.

“ What if Ethel should tell him?”  she 
thought “ I will risk it anyway.” 
Stepping forward and looking her 
straight in the eyes, she said: “ Allow 
me to introduce my grandchild to you;
Miss Cameron, M r.----- ” she stopped
short, for it occurred to her that she 
did not know his name, and she hoped 
he would tell it.

In her endeavors to smother a laugh, 
Ethel began coughing violently.

“ You must have caught a cold last 
night; you remember you stayed out in 
the damp to watch the moon.”

“ Why, grandma!”  exclaimed the 
stranger, in astonishment, “ you surely 
are mistaken, for there was no moon 
last night.”

“ You should not contradict your 
elders,” answered Nell, severely. “ I 
will leave Ethel to entertain you while 
1 see Dorothy about the supper,”  and 
ignoring Ethel's appealing look, she 
started for the kitchen. Dorothy was 
nowhere to be found.

“ She must be at the spring house,” 
thought Nell, and immediately started 
in that direction. Just as she reached 
the garden gate the object of her search 
came up the hill with a bucket of Water 
in one hand and a pan of ej£gs in the 
other.

“ Dorothy!” she called out.
The woman looked wildly around 

her.
“ Where are you?” she gasped.
“ Here by the gate.”
Dorothy gave one glance, then ut

tered a shriek, turned and ran down 
the hill. In her haste she stumbled 
and fell, the bucket overturned and the 
contents spilt all over her.

“ What can be the matter?”  muttered 
Nell, as she hastened after her. “ Are. 
you much hurt?” she asked, sympa
thetically.

“ It’s her ghost—her ghost!” she 
groaned.

“ It is only Nell, don’t you know me? 
I put grandma’s dress on just for fun. ” 

“ Well, you do look a heap like her.” 
“ I came to tell you there would be 

company here to tea.”
'■-r *;La.w sakes, you don’t say so! Help 
me up’. We’ll have to be spry or it will 
be late.”  She tried to rise, but sank 
back with a groan. “ It’s my foot,” 
she moaned; “ I must have sprained it.” 

“ Can’t you manage it some way? I 
will help you all I can. Here is an old 
broom; you can use it for a cane. ” 

“ Well, we’ll try it, but gather the 
eggs up first.”

“ We will have to do without them,” 
Nell replied, grimly, “ for the majority 
of them played catch down the hill, 
and you are sitting on the remainder.” 

With difficulty, Dorothy reached the 
house, but sank in an exhausted con
dition on the steps.

"Bring me the arnica bottle; you will 
find it in the left-hand corner on the 
second shelf in the kitchen cupboard. 
It feels better already,”  she said, after 
she had given it a thorough rubbing; 
“ but who will gel the supper?”

“ I can,” Nell answered, briefly. 
“ You!” in astonishment. “ Why, I 

didn't know city girls could work.” ' 
“ Try me and see.”
“ I suppose I'll have to. Y'hat will 

you get to eat?”
“ We have plenty of fruit cold meat 

and with the itrawbcrrles that will be 
sufficient”

“ Will that be enough?”  inquired 
Dorothy, doubtfully, for she delighted 
to see a table loaded down with every 
dainty imaginable.

“ I should think so,” Nell replied, in
dignantly. “ That, with rich c.-eam, 
light bread and sweet butter; what 
more could he ask for?”

“ Oh, It’s a gentleman; who is he?” 
her curiosity fully aroused.

“ A friend of grandma's.”
As Nell hurried from dining-room to 

kitchen, her thoughts wandered to the 
stranger “ Who was he and where did 
he come from?” wers the questions 
that constantly filled bur raiud. How

bitterly she rued what she had done, 
He^epho was playing the parj, lof a 
hypocrite, and Dorothy with a sprained 
ankle.

“ The consequences of my folly,’ ’ she 
thought, “ certainly did not end with ita 
originator. I hope this will be the end 
of it.”

The supper passed off pleasantly, but 
the evening dragged slowly by. Nell 
gave a sigh of relief when she saw 
j;im disappear down the lane.

“ Such a nice agreeable man,” re
marked Ethel. “ Don't you think so, 
Noll?”

"N -o!”  she cried, bursting into a 
flood of tears. “ I think he is horrid. He 
kissed me” —sob— ‘‘and said lie would 
marry me if grandpa would die” —sob, 
sob—“ Vt’irat will he say when he finds 
it out?” aind the tears began to flow 
faster than ever.

“ You are iu a strange predicament, 
to be sure, but I will help you if I can 
—although I said I wouldn't— grandpa 
will be home oq, Saturday, tan you 
keep up your disguise that long?”

“ I'll try to.”
“ Then everything will be nil right. 

You had better manage to keep out of 
the way all you can. This is Tuesday 
and I suppose he won’ t h i here more 
than once or twice in that ■ time. Ppr- 
liaps it will be better for'both of us to 
drive to the station on Saturday, and if 
we should meet him or if he happened 
to bo here when we come back, we 
will introduce ynu as ray sister who 
lias just arrived,”

Nell sprang np and flung her arms 
around Ethel's neck. “ What a dear 
you are'.”  she cried, impulsively. “ You 
can think of everything.”

“ I hope it will turn out all right,” 
was the doubtful answer.

Friday came and Nell breathed freer. 
“ I can hardly wait for to-morrow to 
come, for then I shall be out of bond
age. Do you think he will come to-day, 
Ethel?”

“ Very likely,” was the cool reply. 
If I remember rightly„The has been 

here every day since fit) cgme home.”  
‘He is herf now,”  NeU exclaimed, 

the well-known figure of the 
stranger, as the girls called him, panic 
up the gravel path.

An hour passed swiftly; the stranger 
was in the midst of an interesting 
story that ocenrrejl in Berlin, when the 
sound of carriage wheels fell upon 
their ears. Glancing up they saw a 
sight that ulmyij/ made Neil's heart 
stop lieating. "SHSe grasped the arm of 
her chair and with tightly closed lips 
watched the approach of the carriage. 
Now it stopped at the gate. Out sprang 
a hearty old gentleinap, followed‘ by a 
smiling old lady. Arakin, arm they 
came leisurely np the patli until they 
caught sight of the occupants of the 
portico, then they hurried forward with 
outstretched hands. ,

“ Well, well, bless, ray soul!”  ejacu
lated Mr. Parker (for itswas he), ‘ ‘glad 
to see you home again,” shaking the 
stranger’s hand; just at that moment 
his eyes fell on Nell. “ What on earth 
has that child been doing, dressing up 
for the stage, eh?” i

Instead of answering ^iell fled jpto 
the housijk closing.the (loor^jiehind her, 
while the astonished' group looked on 
in silence.

Ethel came to the rescue, explained 
the matter as best she could? blaming 
Nell as little as possible.

“ I hadn’t any idea of this,” said. the. 
stranger. “ Will yon introduce mel 
grandma?” ;• f

“ Certainly,”  she returned. ,“ He is 
Frank Meade, the son of our nearest 
neighbor. Jt knew him at once, al
though it'irf'ten years since 1 saw lnrg 
last. What, going already? Then ,1 
shall expect you to dinner to-morrow,^ 

Early the next morning Nell started 
for tjie orchard, for she felt as though 
she Could not face Mr. Meade, bitting 
beneath the friendly shade of an apple 
tree, she wondered if he had come yet, 
and what he thought of her. Looking 
up she saw the object of her thoughts 
leaning against a neighboring tree, re
garding her thoughtfully. She started 
up, but he caught her hands in his and 
said he had come to talk with her.

“ As well now as any time,”  she re
plied, coldly. “ I suppose you have 
come to lecture me.” Then she told 
him how wretched she had been and 
how she hated herself for the part she 
hail played. “ If I only had told you at 
first,”  she continued, “ how much trouble 
it would have saved, but I thought I 
could hide my folly. But grandpa will 
never stop teasing me, and worse than 
all, Dorothy has to suffer for me.”  

"Broken bones are easier mended 
than broken hearts,”  he returned. 

“ What do you mean?” she demanded. 
“ That I love you dearly; will you 

marry me?”
“ You will never call me grandma or 

laugh at me, will you?”
“ No, indeed!”
“ And you didn’t suspect w hol was, 

did you?”
“ No, although different things puz

zled me. I thought it was because 1 hail 
not seen you for so long. Come, Nell 
answer my question and not keep me 
in suspense any longer.”

“ bince you seem so anxious about it, 
I really suppose I will have to say— 
yes.”

When they went in to dinner Mr 
l’ arkerasked, jokingly: “ How is grand 
ma to-day?”

“ If you please, sir,”  said Frank, “ this 
lady has piomised to be Mrs. Meade 
We have decided on the 25th of August 
I invite you all to the wedding. ”

“ Well, well, well! I never thought 
of such a thing. Take her, my hoy, 
and you will be happy if she. is any 
thing like her ‘Grandma Parker.’ -
H o m e . _________________

A  C h > m p > sn >  B a th .
Very frequently a champagne bath 

has been referred to in illustrating 
some freak of profligacy. Less than a 
half •Aozcn years ago a Louisville man 
tooK a genuine champagne bath in 
ltufer's hotel. His name was Crow, 
and he was a sporty man. A relative 
died near Lexington and left him a big 
lump of property. He bought enough 
champagne to fill a bathtub at Iiufer's 
and plunged into it. On the side he 
hail champagne to drink and a dozen 
companions to drink it. 1 wo years 
later he was on his uppers and hadn't a 
nickel.—Louisville Commercial.

Tlie Coming Could.
Office Boy—Beg pardon, sir, but I waa 

awfnl sorry to flee the w ay Mrs. Jinks 
went for you this mornin’. It waa 
hammer an’ tongs, wasn't it?

Mr. Jinks (head of the firm)—Great 
■nakes! Is it all over town?

Office Boy—Oh, no, sir, no one knows 
it but me.

Mr. Jinks—Here’s a dollar to go to 
the baseball game. Take a day off and 
enjoy yourself, but not a word about 
me and Mrs. J., you know.

Office Boy—All right, sir. You kin 
trust me.

Under Cleric (a few moments later)— 
Bay, Smikesy, how did you know there 
was a row in the old man's family this 
morning?

Office Boy—By the way ho was 
rippin’ an’ rarin’ ’round at us.—Good 
News

Miss I)o rink'» Purchase.
Miss Do Pink (who wants a little in

nocent powder for her complexion)— 
Have you any—cr—infant powder?

Druggist’s New Boy—We are just out, 
ma'am, but if you’ll leave your address 
I’ll get it to you to-day.

New Boy (a few hours later)—Does 
Miss De Pink live here?

Mr. Nieefello—Yes, this is the house.
New Boy—Just goin’ in, ain’t you?
Mr. Nieefello—Yes, my boy, I am 

going to make a call.
New Boy—Well, I’m in a hurry, 

l’ leuse give ’er this package. It's some
thing fer her baby.—N. Y. Weekly.

R E V ISE D  VERSIONS.

NEXT.

'Jeaclier—James, give me the defini
tion o f occur.

James—A cur is a dirty yellow dog 
wot ain't got no place to go to.—Golden 
Days. __________________

T he Pushing Fellow .
Wool—That Ilughson seems to be a 

pushing sort of fellow since he got 
married.

Van Pelt—Hadn’t noticed it. What 
does he do?

Wool—Pushes the lawn mower half 
the time, and the baby carriage the 
otlier half.—Jury.

N oticed  I t  Quiver.
Visitor—The wind seems to shake 

that scarecrow over there a little. I've 
noticed it quiver.two r̂. three times.

.Mr. Suburb—That'isn't a scarecrow. 
That’s the hired man working for forty 
dollars a month and board.—Good News.

Consistent Criticism.
Poet—You always tell mo that my 

poems arc too long, so I have brought 
one of two lines only'. What do you 
think of it?

Editor—Same as usual—it's too long. 
—Munscy’s Weekly.

Tho C hief M ourner.
“ She may have a temper, but she is 

interesting. Did she ever get over the 
death of her husband?”

“ Yes; but her second husband is In
consolable.”—Life.

N o E xaggeration .
“ This,”  said the showman, “ Is the 

largest elephant in the world. He eats 
eighteen bales of hay at one mouthful, 
an’ never takes no exercise owin’ to the 
expense of tearin’ down the buildin’ to 
get him out of it.”—Judge.

T he Gentle A rt o f  Criticism .
The Portuguese have a delicate and 

graceful art of combining doubtful com
pliment with undoubted criticism with
out committing themselves either way. 
“ First, God made man,”  says one of 
their poets, “ anil matched that work 
with woman, as the tower would be un
finished without the weather-vane.”— 
Judge.

A N  UNEVEN BALANCE.

Cholly—What's the mattah, me dcah 
fellah? Y’ look all played out, y ’ know 
—stiff nock?

Dolly—Aw—er—Chollie, me barber 
shaved me closah on one side than on 
the otliah, and I’m nearly—er—cr— 
worn out twying to keep me head 
stwaight.—Munsey’s Weekly.

L ook in g  A head.
Young Man—How late do these street 

cars run?
Conductor—They run all night.
“ I am glad to hear that.”
“ Got a job as night watchman?”
“ No, but my girl’s folks are going to 

move into this neighborhood.” —Good 
News.

A Now Enterprise.
“ 1 think I’ll go to the Broker’s church 

this morning."
“ What is that?"
“ We get a sermon over the ticker.”— 

Pock.

‘ W ORKIN G  TH E  G R O W L E R .’
—Life.

lritih 1*11118»
Charles Lamb made some famous 

puns, and, according to the London 
Truth, his mantle seems to have fallen 
upon his namesake, Mr. Charles Lamb 
Kenney.

The popular journalist just mentioned 
was dining at the house of a friend, and 
by chance swallowed a bit of cork with 
his wine, which gave him a severe 
coughing fit.

“ Take care, my friend,”  said his next 
neighbor, with a very brilliant attempt 
at a witticism; “ that's not tho way for 
cork.”

“ No,”  gasped the sufferer, “ it’s the 
way to kill Kenney.”

L ook in g  Cityward.
Western Magistrate — You are 

charged, sir, with killing six of our old
est anil most respected citizens. What 
have you to say?

Prisoner—They were all of ’em rich 
old penny grnbbers wot was leavin’ the 
best buildin’ sites in town lie idle, wait
in’ fer a higher price.

“ Well?”
“ Well, yer honor, I belong to the 

village improvement society.”—N. Y. 
Weekly. _________________

T o  P ro te ct  Ills  F e llow -lion .
Client—Your fee is exorbitant. It 

didn't take you a day to do the work.
Lawyer—It is my regular fee. I am 

not charging you for time, but for tho 
cost of my legal education.

Client—Well, give me a receipt for 
the cost of your education, so the next 
fellow won't have to pay for it, too.— 
Life. _________________

i* Upon This Hint I Spake.”
Abby (who is thirsty)—How long will 

we have to wait for dinner?
Hiram (who lacks declsfoii)—About 

twenty minutes, I guess. Then I’ll 
have a bottle of plain soda, and have it 
opened here.

She—1 should like to hear some thing- 
pop, if it's only a cork!—Life. ‘

Seashore Love.
“ That's Miss Young down there with 

her fiance.”  • ,
“ How do you know?”
“ See that lialf-aro of purple and yel

low light swinging in the darkness? 
That's licr new engagement ring, and 
‘she's waving her arms for us to notice 
it.” —Judge.

M atrim onial Item .
Cynical Old Bachelor—What makes 

you grin like an idiot?
Young Happicuss—O, I am the hap 

piest of mortals! To-morrow I get 
married.

Cynical—Yes, I suppose you are the 
happiest man in town to-day.—Texas 
Siftings.

A  STAM PED E A T  UILLVILU C.

Give. Way With a Crash I 
That’s what happens to many a constitu

tion w orn out with unrelaxeii fa gg in g  at 
the desk, the loom  or any laboriou s occupa
tion representing ex cessiv e  brain  o r  phy
sical labor. Itocuperato when w earing  out 
with the finest of rev iv in g  m edicuted stim 
ulants, H ostettcr's Stom ach Bitters, fo re , 
most am ong rem edies fo r  d eb ility , dyspep
sia, constipation , m alaria, k idney auu blad
der com plaints and the infirm ities of age.

“ I s  getting through a fa ilu re  success, 
fu lly ,”  snld old Mr C uinrox, “ a good deal 
depends on a m an's lie abilities.” —W ash
ington Star.

T he gentler sex  often suffer from  pecul
iar weakness that g ives them great d istress. 
L et them  not suffer. A  use o f  Dr. John 
Bull’ s Sursnpanlla strengthens tho fem ale 
organization, and they soon grow  stron g  
and robust. It is w om an ’s best remedy lo r  
w eakness and declin ing  health.

■ •---------------------—

T n e short haired womnn m ust take her 
cue from  som ebody else when sho needs 
one —Galvestou News.

The best cough m edicine is  P iso ’ s Cura 
fo r  Consumption. Sold everyw here. 25a

lx  touch w ith the player—the banjo.— 
Mail and E xpress.

99
“German 
Syrup

J. C. Davis, R ector o f  St. Jam es' 
Episcopal Church, Eufaula, A la .; 
“ M y son has been badly afflicted 
with a fearful and threatening cough 
for several months, and after try ing 
several prescriptions from physicians 
w hich  failed to relieve him , he lia9 
been perfectly restored b y  the use of 

tw o bottles o f  Bo- 
An Episcopal sches’s Germ an Syr

up. I  can recom- 
Rector. mend it w i t h o u t

hesitation.”  Chronic 
severe, deep-seated coughs like th is 
are as severe tests as a remedy can 
be subjected to. It is for these long
standing cases that Boschee’ s Ger
man Syrup is made a specialty. 
M any others afflicted as this lad. 
was, w ill do w ell to m ake a note o f 
this.

Old Uncle Enoch Silsbee—Call this a 
hot day? Why, fren’s, I r’member 
when------ Judge.

L iberty ’s I.Imitations.
Immigrant—At last I am In free 

America. A man can do pretty much 
as he pleases in this country, can’t he?

Native—Y-e-s, unless ho's married.— 
N. Y. Weekly.

M eanest Man on  R ecord.
He—Why do you run away and leave 

Mr. Winkle?
She—Because he’s too stingy and 

mean. Why, he won’t even laugh at his 
own expense!—Life.

W om an 's Way.
She—.lack, that man Is staring at me 

dreadfully.
He—Shall I go over and thrash him?
She—No; but do tell me if I look aU 

right.—Jury.
A Case o f  Heart Failure.

lie—You said you loved me and prom
ised to marry me.

She—But you know how prevalent 
heart failure ‘is.—Texas Siftings.

A D ifferent P la ce .
Thinker—So Filderslecve is married. 

The match was made in Heaven, of 
Bourse.
• Bloobumpei —No; InChioago.—Judge

J. F. A rnold , M ontevideo, M inn., 
writes: I always use Germ an S yrup  
for a Cold on  the Lungs. I have 
never found an equal to it— far less 
a superior. ©•
G. G. GREEN, Sole Man’fr.Woodbury.NJ.

DON’T
Stand over the stove broiling 
your own flesh, when you can 
broil meats to perfection in the 

oven of

A N D  R A N G E S .

DON’T be coaxed into 
buying something said to be 

“just as good.”

Many Witnesses.
10 0 ,0 0 0  wknM aea testify  to the v irtu e« o f  

D r.T u t* '«  P ill«. W h e re v e r  Ctilll« eud Fever* 
B tiloua IhM M ea o r  L iv e r  A ffection« p re 
va il, they aa ve  p roven  a  g r e a t  bldMlng. 
H eader«, a  «Ingle t r ia l  w il l  convince you  
that thin 1« up eatch -peuey  m edicine. T w en 
ty  year« teat ha« established  their m erits a ll 
o v e r  the w orld .

G oins F ifteen  Pounds.
“ I  have been using:Tntt's P ill« fo r  Dyspep

sia , and find them  the best rem edy K e v e r  
trted. I  p  to  that tim e everyth in * I  ate  dls- 
agreed w ith  u e .  I  ca n  n ow  digest any k ind  
o f  food ; u ever h ave a  headache, and h a v e  
Sained fifteen pounds o f  solid flesh.**

H  . C. S C H U L T Z E , Colum bia, I .  C.

Tntt’s Liver Pills
GIVE STRENGTH AND HARD MUSCLE.__

Ely's Cream Balm
is worth 8500 to any

Man, Woman or Chilli
suffering from

C a t a r r h .
Apply Balm Into each nostril* 

E L Y  BKOS., 56 W nrren St., N .Y.

BORE
W E L L S

with our famous W ell 
M achinery. The only 
perfect self-cleaning ana 
fast-dropping tools m use.
LOOMIS A MWAH.

TUTU«, OHIO.

i«  OHIO’*
W E L L

DRILL

The Soap
that

Cleans
Most

is Lenox.

*■
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h
TIRED.

j

*So tired, so tired, my heart and I !” —E. B.
Browning.

What though we’ re tired, my heart and It 
It matters not, there’ s more to come;

W e must Jive on, we cannot die,
Must rise and gird our armor on.

W e must be strong, my heart and I,
For heavy burdens weigh us down.

They press so hard, yet they must try 
To lift the cross, who’d wear the crown.

We must bo brave, my heart and I,
Wo have no time to give to tears

For broken hopes, that ruined lie 
.Along the pathway of the years.

W o must look up, my heart and I,
Straight on. where faith and hope are seen.

W ith eager step and earnest eye,
W ith steady trust and steadfast mien.

Look up, not down; look on, not back,
And grasp the hand of faith secure,

F or ‘ *not a good thing shall he lack”
W ho thus “ through all things shall en

dure.”
“ Tiredout,”  you say; nay. nay, not so!

For. “ as the day, thy strength shall be,”
And He who bids you “ Rise and go,”

Has also said; “Come, follow m e!”
He does not ask that we should tread 

A path He ha., not tread before;
Then follow, without fear or dread,

For He will guide you, doubt no more.
—Lucy Leggett, in Good Housekeeping.

A WINTER AT NICE.
B Y  B . YOJ4 O S T E R

TRANSLATED FROM THE GERMAN BT HETTIE t  MILLER

Copyright, 1891, by A. N. Kellogg Newspaper Co.

CHAPTER I.—Continued.
“ I knew it,” said my new friend, 

smiling at my enthusiasm. Whilst he 
looked through the “ journal pour rire," 
I examined the company and discovered 
in the last room a slender form, darkly 
habited, with its back towards us, sit
ting reading. Long, fair curls escaped 
from under the block hat. I could not 
take my eyes from them. It must be 
she, my traveling companion of yester
day; I felt as if I would give consider 
able to be positive. But how was that 
possible? The lady was sitting in the 
farthest room, it would be embarrassing 
to go in there. Perhaps she would 
change her place, or leave the cafe be
fore us. So I sat there and stared at 
her hair; Nice seemed more Interesting 
to  me at Rumpelmeyer’s than at the 
Hotel Suisse.

“ Well,” said the Russian’s deep, quiet 
voice suddenly, “ what have you discov
ered so engrossing? You look as if you 
were bewitched!”

I blushed like a young girl. I had 
thought the man was taken up with his 
comic paper, and there he had been 
watching me for a long time from be
tween his fingers.

“ Is it Mile. Adele who has en
chanted you?” he continued, laugh
ing; “ I should not hare exposed you un
warned to the fire of her pretty eyes. 
Indeed one lias to be careful at Nice 
about one’s lady acquaintances,”  he 
added significantly.

“ You are quite right; but should one 
deny oneself the sight of beauty on 
that account?”

“ Have you really discovered some
thing so beautiful?”  asked the Russian, 
with a bored look. “ I am doubtful. 
Wait until we see the lady closer. I 
have unfortunately very sharp sight 
and an aversion to rouge.”

“ Up to this time it is only a few curls 
that have captivated me,” said I.

“ Those may be false too, as you well 
know the more natural they seem the 
less likely are they to be so. But it 
certainly requires some genius to ob
tain the appearance of nature, and it 
would be interesting to meet such a 
lady, ilf I am at all in the way I will 
go and smoke my cigar on the quay.”

“ I pray you do not. It is a simple 
matter. Yesterday I traveled with a 
strikingly beautiful girl and believe I 
have met her again.”  The Russian 
turned his head slowly.

“ A pretty shade o f hair,”  said he, 
“ and a graceful, easy carriage; it is a 
pity that place was chosen so that one 
cannot look at her face without seem
ing impertinent.”

“ She is sitting opposite the window; 
how would it be if we looked in from 
the street?”

“ Splendid! I had not thought of 
that!”

“ Long years of experience,” said he, 
half Ironically, half sadly. We paid

*

Mile. Adele. The Russian smiled at 
my undisguised astonishment at the 
price of a franc for a cup of coffee.

We sauntered past the lighted win
dow and stopped opposite the last.

By the light of a hanging lamp, I saw 
indeed the familiar, handsome face, 
though it was much paler than former
ly when it was breathed upon by the 
rosy morning sun.

One deliente hand supported her head, 
about which the golden curls fell. She 
was not reading, as I had thought, but 
atared before her meditatively. Sud
denly her Ups quivered and a oouple of 
tears trickled slowly down her cheeks. 
1 started and turned to go.

“ Come,”  at this moment said my com
panion in an undertone; “ that is real 
trouble; it needB no witnesses. I am 
•shamed to have seen i t ”

I had a like feeling and felt a deep
compassion as well for the lovely girl. 
Or was she a woman? I asked myself— 
the wife of that dreadful person?

That would explain her tears.
Just as we were standing in the full 

light of the cafe, a man passed us by— 
it was he.

“ What ails you?” asked the Russian, 
astonished. “ Did that glance from 
those spectacles startle yon?”

“ Yes; were they not dark blue glass
es? I cannot be mistaken, it was un
doubtedly the gentleman who accom
panied the young lady in the train 
yesterday. Did you notice that he en
tered the cafe?”

“ I could swear by those stars,”  said 
my companion, “ that our tearful blonde 
beauty in there belongs to the fallen 
angels, who at times are said to regret 
their lost salvation. It is a fortunuto 
thing that I saw that man. I was just 
beginning to take an interest in the 
girl, she looked so pretty in her misery. 
One can never let one's feelings get 
the better of one at Nice, for snakes 
lurk under all tho flowers here.”

“ But,” I ventured to say, “ the flow
ers are so beautiful, perhaps one could 
destroy the snakes. If the girl feels 
ulihappy in her unworthy condition, 
would it not be worth one’s while to 
raise her from it?”

“ For God’s sake, my y ou D g  friend, no 
such philantliropical ideas! No," he 
continued, solemnly, “ in such cases 
there is no salvation. If she be lawful 
wife, beloved, or only an enchantress, 
her fate is scaled; what docs it matter 
to us? There are many such roses 
broken, that might have graced the 
finest gardens. Ah! here is our hotel!” 
he said in a lighter tone, as turning a 
corner wo saw beforo us the lighted win
dows of Hotel Suisse.

“ Are you going in? Then good night!
I wish to smoke another cigar by the 
sea!”

CH A PTE R IL
My first night at Nice was one long, 

bitter combat with the mosquitoes, from 
which I emerged victorious covered 
with stings! No northerner can form 
any idea of how bloodthirsty, untiring 
and poisonous those insects are. The 
stings swell at once and burn almost 
unbearably. I asked the chambermaid 
for a mosquito net, and made my com
plaints to her.

“ Yes, I can believe it,” said she, 
laughing and examining my face; “ the 
gentleman is so fair and rosy, that is 
what our mosquitoes here like."

“ But you, my child, with your milk 
and blood complexion, do not seem to 
suffer from them.”

“ Ah, you know, they have already 
made my acquaintance. It will only be 
so with you at first; after awhile they 
will leave you in peace.”

That was some consolation!
The sir was shining warmly, so I 

took a book and went into the garden 
to seek out a place for myself.

The lower ones were all occupied. In 
the grape arbor sat two charming ladiei 
conversing earnestly.

I saw Mr. White there, too, sur
rounded by a whole regiment of English 
children, with whom he was playing.

In the most sheltered place, whence one 
could get a good view of the sea, sat the 
Russian's pale table-neighbor, a Count
ess Degenfeld, as I learnt from him. 
She was reclining wearily in her chair, 
propped up and surrounded by cushions 
and plaids. Before her sat a youthful 
form, simply attired and with flaxen 
hair. She was reading aloud in a well- 
modulated voice; English poetry, I be
lieve.

I mounted a few steps higher, and 
found myself before my old friend of 
yesterday. She smiled so kindly on mo 
as I wished her good morning that 
asked permission to keep her company 
for a little while. “ Certainly,”  said she, 
and cleared some books from the seat 
next her; “ I was just going to ask you; 
you know that old folks like to talk, 
and I am all alone here. You came from 
Berlin, and can doubtless tell me how 
our dear emperor is—the newspapers 
speak of his illness, and an old French 
man, that jaundiced creature who sits 
at our table, declares that he has been 
given up. I did not believe him, but 
would like to hear more from you.”

I satisfied the old lady as well as I 
could, and we conversed awhile about 
our common fatherland.

“ Yes,” said she at last, “ I should like 
to visit my old home once again; but 
should not like to live there, that I 
know. Traveling has become a neces
sity to me, the winters are so miserable 
there, and I have no family ties to at
tract me.”

“ Are you quite alone, dear madame?’
I asked.

“ Do not call me ‘madame;’ it is not at 
all fitting. I have never been married; 
I am ‘old Miss Rennert;’ as such the 
Hotel Suisse has known mo for years. 
I saw your name in the visitors’ list; I 
once met a Baron von Aschen at Na
ples.”

“ That was without doubt my uncle, 
the indefatigable traveler; two years 
ago he made his last long journey into 
eternity.”

“ What! is he, too, dead? One by one 
onr friends lenve us, and at last we re
main alone with a new generation. But 
I like young people and sympathize 
with them; one does not then feel so 
solitary. Just a few steps below us sits 
a darling girl, who is now my favorite; 
she is an orphan, a niece of Count 
Degenfeld, and his sick wife's nurse 
and companion. Hers is not an easy 
place, and she comes at times to old 
Miss Rennert and pours out her heart. 
And then there is my neighbor at table, 
the young Russian, who seems so blase, 
but who feels so warmly; he is a splen
did person at bottom, but very unhappy 
to all appearances. If bo bos cause, I 
know not. Youth likes occasionally to 
adorn Itself with melancholy, and if it 
has no good cause it seeks one. Shall 
you remain bora through the winter, 
‘baron?”

“ Yes; I came here like an obedient 
son, and promised my mother not to re
turn on any account before March; if 
yon will kindly place me amongst your 
host of proteges—”

"Ah! I believe you are ridiculing an 
old lady—yon 16ok so sincere, but are, 
as they say, more cunning than you ap
pear. But wait; you shall not escape

m e.' I shall watch ever and guard you, 
where it is possible, if only for your 
mother's sake, who, I feel certain, is an 
excellent woman. Have you written 
to her?”

“ No,” said I, somewhat confusedly. 
“ Now do you see, so it is! Did I not 

think it? There sits the anxious mother 
at home, and wonders If her-dear boy 
has arrived safely and if the journey 
has done him no harm, and the 
naughty boy—pardon, baron—the son 
has been here since yesterday morning, 
enjoying himself, thinking of brown 
and golden curls, but not of his moth
er’s gray ones. My gracious! how red 
you are. Have I accidentally touched a 
tender spot?” I laughed and defended 
myself as well as 1 could. Then I rose 
and sail that I wanted to write home 
before twelve o'clock breakfiist.

“ That is well,” said the old lady; 
‘now I can flatter myself that I have 

done a good deed, for your mother will 
receive her letter a day earlier.”  She 
nodded to me kindly and I descended 
the steps. Just at a sharp angle I col
lided with the young lady who had 
been reading English poetry, and was 
runuing up the steps like a wild thing.

I raised my hat and begged her par
don, smilingly. She blushed deeply, 
made a timid bow, almost like a school
girl, and away she ran, probably up to 
the old lady. She did not look unhap
py, but pretty—very pretty!

At breakfast tho Russian’s scat was 
vacant, and Miss Rennert said, sadly, 
that he had gone to Monte Carlo, and 
would not return to dinner either. I 
took his chair and asked if he were a 
professional gambler, as she seemed 
worried about him.

“ I am not troubled on account of his 
playing,” said she. “ What can it hurt 
him? He is wealthy and can afford to 
lose thousands; but I know from his own 
words that he only uses gambling as a 
means of forgetting. He has a great 
sorrow; and only plays when his 
thoughts become unbearable; that is 
why you see me unhappy about him. 
We are fast friends, although we do 
not converse much. We both spent 
last winter here; then he was sadder 
and more reserved than now.”

I told her that we had been together 
yesterday. She was pleased.

“ That is nice,” said she; “ that will 
do him good. He is forgetting alto
gether that he is still young and avoids 
young folks. Towards you he coulp 
fill the place of friend and mentor.”

“ As I am so utterly inexperienced, so 
to say, ‘green,’ ” said I playfully.

“ Well,” she said, smiling, “ you can 
not deny that you are young; be glad of 
it. You have so much to anticipate; 
leave experience to your elders, who 
have often bought it dearly.”

While my old friend was speaking, I 
saw the beautiful eyes of my pretty 
neighbor at table, whom I had so faith
lessly deserted to-day, fastened upon

T FELL" INTO A REVERIB.

sumption, who was drawn about in a 
chair, had her emaciated form clothed 
in a light, white material, and co
quetted, entirely covered with bloom
ing roses, with her own weakness and 
with death, while her eyes beamed still 
with a deep love of life, and she lis
tened delightedly to the measures of 
the latest opera.

There the young girls with an unnat
ural uloom on their sunken cheeks ex
changed glances with the Parisian dan
dies who were, loitering about, and 
mude arrangements for a trip to Monte 
Carlo. It seemed to me as if the Reap
er glided through that crowd and select
ed his sacrifices for the coming days.

One seldom hears of a death occurring 
at Nice, but here and there a well- 
known face disappears from amongst 
the throng, and in that picturesque 
little cemetery a new mound arises, or 
the train carries its sad burden to a dis
tant northern home.

I had seen enough of the Nice bath
ing publicl I turned again to the sea. 
Carriages were driving slowly about. 
Under a parasol, adorned with fresh 
violets, I beheld her of the golden curls. 
Tho carriage passed close by me. This 
time I caught a glimpse of the lovely 
face, framed in a coquettish hat, turned 
with a happy smile toward her vis-a-vis, 
an elegant young man.

Seated next the lady was our spec
tacled friend, who gazed indifferently 
at the evening sky, indifferent was 
he also to the flirtation of the two 
otkers. Carriage, coachman and foot
man all looked first-class. It was no 
hired coach, but a private one; that was 
clear.

[to be continued.]

AGRICULTURAL HINTS.
FEMALE

T hey Are
FARM HANDS.

me with a peculiar expression. As our 
eyes met, she did not withdraw hers; 
my pulse began to quicken and the 
blood rushed into my face. She turned 
away, and soon the full, supple figure 
in the close-fitting jersey, passed by 
arm-in-arm with her prim husband. My 
eyes followed her to the door and I was 
rewarded for my perseverance. At the 
moment of her exit the lovely woman 
turned her head very naturally and 
I received a glance from her dark blue 
eyes. “ Do you know that lady?” I 
asked my friend.

“ What lady?”
“ Why, the lady who sat opposite us, 

and just went out.”
“ No,”  she answered curtly.
"The poor young lady seems a trifle 

to be pitied,” I continued. “ Her hus
band is much too dull and sedate; even 
now, when they are probably on their 
weddfng-tour, he would rather talk with 
that horrid professor than with his 
charming wife.”

“ And ‘his charming wife’ naturally 
seeks other amusement, and would be 
happy to know that you are so far gone 
as to pity her. I for my part,” contin
ued She, laughing scornfully, “ reserve 
my compassion for the ‘sedate hus
band.’ ”

I did not ask why, and we left the 
breakfast-table.

After a long walk by the sea, I prom
enaded the concort platz to the sound of 
the “ Carmen March ” There was Ruch 
a crowd that it was difficult for me to 
find a seat. Everyone around me was 
laughing, talking or flirting. I saw the 
strangest sights, the most peculiar cos
tumes! My head was whirling.

In the midst of a lively gathering, 
amongst which there is not one familiar 
face, a stranger experiences a feeling 
of sadness. I fell into a reverie, and 
suddenly the motley crowd seemed un
natural to me; each one seemed to wear 
a mask, to play a part; it was like a 
ghost's appearance in the bright sun
shine, and I had an odd sensation as if 
the people were falling upon me be
cause I had watched and seen through 
their actions. I Bhook off those foolish 
thoughts and rose. It was sunset, time 
for invalids to leave the square, for it 
waa quite chilly.

My God! how much suffering there 
was on that small spot of earth; and at 
tho same time how much vanity!

See that young woman, how wearily 
she leaned upon her husband's arm 
how she was dressed in the latest, most 
outre fashion; overloaded with orna
ments, her pale cheeks rouged! And 
that young girl in the last stage of con-

T H E  INDIAN PONY.

A  W onderful L ittle Beast W hen M oving 
Day Comes.

The travaux pony furnishes the sole 
means of transportation o f  the Indian 
camp, except sometimes a dog hitched 
to a diminutive traniean, and, weight 
for weight, drags on his tepee poles 
more than the best mule in Uncle 
Sam’s service does on an army wagon. 
When camp is broken the squaws strip 
the tent poles of their buffalo skin cov
erings, and it is these poles which fur
nish the wheels of the Indian vehicle.

The Blackfoot makes the neatest 
trappings for the travaux ponies and 
pack saddles. The pony is fitted with 
a huge leather bag, heavily fringed, 
and gaudy ivith red and blue flannel 
strips and beads of many colors. Over 
this goes the pack saddle, which is not 
very dissimilar to the riding saddle, and 
has perpendicular pommel and cantle; 
and in the pommel is a notch to receive 
one end o f the tepee poles, which are 
sometimes bound together two or three 
on each side, and trailing past either 
flank of the pony, are held in place by 
two pieces of wood lashed to tho poles 
just behind his tail. In the socket so 
made rides the parfleche, a sort of raw- 
hide trunk, and this receives the camp 
utensils, plunder, children, sometimes 
an old man or woman, puppies and all 
the other camp impedimenta; while a 
squaw rides behind the pack saddle on 
the pony, indifferently astride or side- 
wise with her feet on the poles, and 
perhaps a youngster bestrides its neck. 
Thus laden, the wonderful little beast, 
which is rarely up to fourteen hands, 
plods along all day, covering unheard- 
of distances, and living on bunch grass, 
with a mouthful of water now and 
again.

There are apt to be several ponies to 
carry the plunder of the occupants of 
one tepee, and often one of them is 
loaded down with the rougher stuff, 
while a second may be decked with the 
finery and carry only one squaw; par
ticularly if she happens to be a new 
purchase and a favorite o f the chief. 
A squaw is usually about as good a 
horseman as her buck, and rides his 
saddle or bareback with as much ease 
as a city woman rocks in her chair. 
Indeed, it is not uncommon to find 
women in the figRting ranks and doing 
a man’s full duty.—Col. T. A. Dodge, in 
llarper’B Magazine.

A  P opu lar Fallacy.
No greater humbug exists than the 

fetich of foreign education that pos
sesses so many American mothers. A 
pretty, blonde girl, just home after ten 
years’ sojourn in Italy, France and Ger
many, is bewailing her ignorance of the 
most commonplace matters, familiar as 
A B C to young women over here, says 
the Illustrated American. She positive
ly asserts that, except as regards the 
languages and a few trivial accomplish
ments, it is impossible to obtain a thor
ough training on the continent. In Eng
land, where women’s colleges flour
ish, it is different, but Dresden, Paris 
and Florence hold out superlative at
tractions to the conventional parent, 
who, scornful of American institutions, 
feels her duty done if foreign tutors are 
engaged for her sons and daughters. 
Few are narrow enough to depreciate 
the benefits of European travel, but in 
justice to children permit at least the 
groundwork of their education to be 
laid in tlieir own country.

Numeruun on L ong  Island ant! 
in New Jersey.

A Jamaica farmer told one of our 
correspondents the other day about a 
widow with four children living in 
that village who does not work regu
larly in ».he fields, but every year about 
this tim-t takes her little brood of chil
dren out into the fields and earns with 
them $20 or $25 a week at piece work 
until tiie busy season is over. Most 
of tho women farm hands, however, live 
in the country and are more regularly 
employed. They feed pigs, hoe corn, 
haul manure, plant, hoe and harvest 
potatoes and corn and make them
selves generally useful. They wear 
coarse, strong clothing fitting to the 
work. They do not wear demi-trains, 
though it is the fashion.

There is very little fun or romance 
about this sort of work. When lads 
and lasses get together at husking bees

FEEDING THE PIGS.

“ amid the rude and uncouth barns,” as 
the Hemstead Inquirer puts it, to pull 
the big ears out of their protecting 
husks there is plenty of frolicking, but 
the women farm laborers never notice 
the red ears they throw into the heap. 
When the pretty girls go out picking 
hops up in central New York, which 
they do by the thousands every Au
gust, there is dancing every third 
night, and plenty of skylarking while 
the big boxes are being filled. But 
these women look no more capable of 
dancing than Millet's laborer in the 
“ Angelus.”

In New Jersey the women farm 
laborers are quite as numerous propor
tionately as on Long Island, but both 
to west and east the women rapidly 
diminish as one recedes from the city.

GOOD COM BIN ATION .

SPREADING MANURE.

their employment is mainly confined to 
the truck farms where vegetables are 
raised for the city markets. Nor are 
they anywhere near so plenty about 
Boston or Philadelphia. There are 
many places in the west, however, 
nearly exclusively peopled by old-world 
nations where women regularly take 
hold of farming operations. Except in 
truck farming, for which they seem to 
have a special aptitude, they usually 
get out of it as soon as they absorb the 
modern American spirit. It’s a great 
pity. Women used to rake hay and 
milk cows almost universally in this 
country as they do in others, and were 
probably healthier and happier for it. 
Staying in the house all the time is 
deadly in the long run.

LIVE S TO C K  BREVITIES.

B irth o f  the Cable.
The sight of six horses vainly en

deavoring to take a street car up one of 
the steep hills of San Francisco inspired 
in Inventor Ilalliday’s mind the idea of 
the cable-car system. The hill was 
slippery as well as steep. One horse 
fell and carried down his mate. The 
other horses tumbled, until the six were 
in a struggling heap. The weight of 
the car dragged them down to the foot 
of the hill, bruising and maiming them. 
Mr. Iialliday, looking on, was filled 
with compassion for tho poor brutes, 
and he says he went to work at once on 
plans for a substitute for horse power. 
His thinking brought him to the cable 
system.

A  B l (  Arm ature.
The most powerful “ continuous cur

rent" dynamo at live hundred volts in 
the world is that of the electric light 
of the Place Clichy, Paris. The arma
ture is a Gramm ring of about eleven 
feet In diameter and is mounted on a 
projecting star o f thirty rays. The 
whole affair weighs about eight tona.

—Don’t trifle with the barber; he ii 
generally able vo hold his hone. —El
mira Gazette

A  Few  W ord* A bout the C om parative In 
com e from  Sheep anJ flow*.

With ordinary care and judgment the 
flocks increase 135 per cent, in number, 
the lambs bring $4 each and the wool 
$3 a head. This gives an income of $7 
a sheep. What will sustain a cow will 
keep eight sheep. To equal this each 
cow of a dairy should produce $5(5. The 
very best herds scarcely do this; the 
groat majority run very far below it. But 
suppose all equaled this, the labor ac
count agaiust the cows tells in favor of 
the sheep. It has been questioned 
whether a few sheep with a dairy of 
cows do as well as I have been wont to 
report. At a farmhouse where 1 am 
staying a few days twenty cows and 
ten sheep are kept. The wool was sold 
for $15 and 12 lambs were raised which 
are worth at least $5 each now, and 
could be sold for that. This gives an 
income of $7.50 a sheep, or $150 for tho 
equivalent of a cow. This far surpasses 
the return from the dairy, and, I will 
venture to say, from ninety-nine hun
dredths of the dairies in New York 
state. These sheep sheared but 5 
pounds of wool each and it sold for 
30 cents. It is as easy to get and keep 
sheep that will shear 8 pounds or more, 
and increase their profitableness by 
that much.

In the five or rix dairy counties of 
New York where 1 have made personal 
inquiries, I find the same good report 
o f sheep. The editor of the Canadian 
Livestock and Farm Journal estimates 
the income at $6.20 per sheep in his 
province, where wool averages but 19 
cents. If our dairymen would sell the 
poorer half of their cows and invest the 
money in sheep, it would be wise. I am 
not so wedded to this idea for the 
money profit as for the relief it would 
give to the women of the household, 
who are now in too many instances 
dragging their lives out at milking, 
making butter and cheese and the al
most continuous washing and 1 leaning 
of milk and other dairy vessels. With 
fewer cows and more sheep, there 
would be more money in the farmer’s 
pocket and more bloom on the oheek 
of his wife. Now all hands, male and 
female, have to turn out and milk, rain 
or shine, Sundays included. If only so 
many cows are kept as the “ men folk” 
can milk, it will relieve the women in 
large measure, and the added sheep 
will increase the treasury.—H. Galen 
Wilson, in N. Y. Tribune.

It is a serious mistake to suppose 
that hogs revel in dirt and filth.

Not so much depends upon the build 
as upon the care and management.

Sows with pig should be fed well in 
order to have the pigs mature early.

Radical changes of treatment or 
sudden changes of food often result in 
a disadvantage to the thrift o f the hogs/

Too much grain is more detrimental 
to breeding stock than too little. A 
good portion of their food should be 
coarse and bulky.

Constant feeding of corn is almost 
certain to produce an excess o f fat, and 
this tends to produce an unhealthy 
state of the system.

Store up a supply of clover espe
cially to feed the pigs during the winter, 
they will thrive better than if they 
must depend upon grain alone.

It is a good plan in building a hog- 
house to arrange a place to store feed 
and bedding overhead; in many cases 
it will be found quite a convenience.

IF hogs are fed within twelve hours 
before killing, the meat is more liable 
to sour than if no feed is given, while, 
in addition, the food will be wasted.

As boon as the pigs are old enough 
they should have a feeding place to 
themselves, commencing with a light 
ration and gradually increasing as they 
grow older. — Fanner and Stock 
Breeder.

D om estic and Im p orted  Cheese.
There is a good deal of denunciation 

o f American products by people who 
do not know what a good product is. 
We know a man who says that he al
ways buys imported cheese and that he 
would not eat American cheese. We 
happen to know that he does not know 
an American cheese from a stone in 
the pyramids; and wo happen to know 
that his grocer sells him adulterated 
American cheese as imported cheese. 
“ What fools we mortals are.”  But we 
hope that no one will lose sight of the 
u n c o m fo r t a b le  fact that we do Import 
our best cheese, when we ought to 
make it ourselves.—Western JturaL

HILLSIDE FARMING.
T he K n ow !E xperience o f  a Man W ho 

H ow  to Observe Tilings.
Many farmers cultivate and hoe theil 

crops too deep. I used to think (01 
rather did it without thinking) that it 
was the proper thing to let the culti
vator run just as deep as I could, and 
then follow with the hoe in the sama 
ivay. This was a mistake, as by so 
doing I not only cut and tore off many 
of the very strongest and best roots, 
that were giving my crop the very life 
it needed, but also caused the ground 
to become drier, and made it heavy 
work for my team and men. We should 
cultivate and hoe our crops as shallow 
as possible, thus leaving the fibrous 
roots undisturbed to grow and nourish 
the plant. At the same time the thin 
layer of earth that we ’stir acts in the 
most perfect manner as aonulch.

To prevent hillsides from washing, 
first plow lengthwise with the hill and 
never up and down. By so doing, each 
furrow, to a certain degree and for a 
long time, acts as a sort of dam, and 
holds the heavy rains back from wash
ing. Next, be sure to plant with the 
drills running lengthwise of hill, and 
you thus make your crop and its roots 
act as a solid turn-water. Then the 
constant cultivation you give the crop 
has a tendency to make a sort of valley 
between the drills, which holds the 
water back, whereas if your rows run 
up and down the hillside, each space 
forms a perfect water drain for the 
heavy showers to fill up, and the water 
will rush down hill, gullying out your 
land badly. More than this, if one will 
take the trouble to run several-furrows 
with the plow lengthwise of the hill 
between every tenth row of plants, 
and not disturb it in cultivating, he 
will find he has a perfect stop-water, 
and his hillside will bo preserved from 
gullies and washing badly.—Cor. Coun
try Gentleman.

T O  PR EVEN T SHRINKAGE.
A n E xcellent D evice fo r  the P reservation 

o f  W lieeJ-Rim».
A. IV. Colson, Iredell county, N. C., 

sends us a sketch and description of the 
device illustrated herewith for oiling 
the felloes of a wagon wheel to prevent 
shrinkage. It is simply a narrow cast 
iron trough with a concave bottom, of 
any desired curve, width or length, 
supported on legs near each end. The 
trough is partly filled with oil, a small 
fire kindled under it, with due precau-

TROUGH FOR PRESERVING WHEEL-RIMS.

tions to prevent igniting the oil. When 
the oil is sufficiently heated the rim of 
the wheel is immersed and slowly 
turned around as the heated oil pene
trates the wood until the entire rim is 
treated. The advantages claimed for 
this device over a rectangular trough of 
galvanized iron are: It requires less oil, 
as it conforms more nearly to the curve 
of the wheel; being o f cast iron, it 
serves as a vessel in whi'.h to heat the 
oil, as well as to soak the felloes; it is 
more durable than galvanized iron, and 
no more costly. It is not patented.— 
American Agriculturist.

B u c k w h e a t  and corn are fattening; 
wheat is best for eggs; osts come 
next to wheat Rye, sun-flowers and 
sorghum can be used to make np a good 
variety. Ground bone and oyster shells 
help form egg shells and sand and 
gravel help the gizzard to grind th% 
food.—St Louis Republic
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For County Treanur«r, II. 3. F. Da v IB.
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A t the head of this column will be 
found the Democrat!« ticket. That it 
is a strong ticket is admitted by every 
one who knows the men thereon, and 
we bespeak for it a hearty support 
from many of our citizens besides 
Democrats.

Lyon county Deocrats have decided 
to place a ticket in the field. As a eon- 
seq'tnce many Democratic voters are 
eYore-ising their intention of voting the 
Uepufilic-iii tiuket. The contemptuous 
reject! >ii of their aasisiauee makes it 
imposUble for self-respect Democrats 
to support the Alliane-t ticket, this 
year.—Emporia fieptthli&in

Ths Dtmieratte policy ot reciprocal 
trade with all nations.is forcing its way 
into practice, notwithstanding the 
opposition of the Republican party. 
The <'hinese-wall policy of trade re
striction received its death blow at last 
fall’s election,and Harrison and Blaine 
are compelled, by force of circumstan
ces, to assist in burying the oorpse.

R E P U B L I C A N  C O U N T Y  C O N 
V E N T I O N .

Farsuant-to call, the Republicans of 
Chuse county, Kansas, met in delegate 
convention, at 11 o’clock, a in.; on 
Saturday. September 5, 1891. for the 
purpose of nominating a county ticket 
and a candidate for County Commis
sioner for the Second District (Falls 
township) and eleoting a County Cen
tral Committee for the ensuing year, 
and were culled to order by Jabin 
Johnson, Chairman of the County 
Central Committee, after which the 
call was read by S. D. Thomas, Secre
tary o f the Committee.

a . S. tiailey was then elected tem
porary Chairman, and C. H. Golden, 
temporary Secretaiy.

On motion,the following committees 
were then appointed and a recess 
taken until 1:80 o ’clock, p. m.:

On Credentials—F. P. Cochran, of 
Falls township; J. R. Critten, of Dia
mond Creek; tlugh McCullough, of 
Cedar; Bert, Brickell, of Toledo, J. 
\V. Byram, of Cottonwood: K. H. 
Chandler, of Bazaar.

On Order of Business—J. JI. Rose, 
of Diamond Creek; A. Coleman, of 
Bazaar; 11. P. Coe, of Toledo; H. E. 
Williams, of Cottonwood.

On Permanent Orgauization—W. 
Gr. Patten, of Bazaar; T. G, Allen, of 
Toledo; E. S. Green, of Cottonwood; 

Blackburn, o f Cedar.

The Kansas State Normal at Empo
ria opened. Mini lay of last week, des
pite the trouble regarding the inter
est fund for its muitenanec, with a 
larger enrollment than lias ever been 
reported at the beginning of a school 
year. It is believed that the attend
ance, this year, will reach 1 8IK) —rath
er a pretentious figure for an institu
tion which bpgan business twety-five 
years ago with nineteen students.

--------^  .....
Mr Otis, the dairyman Representa

tive from the Fourth Kansas district, 
took the position in a speech over 
in Osage countv. the other day. that 
the government ought to own aud con
trol all of the railroads. "Where would 
you get the ui|ney to buy them?” 
asked a man in the audience. 
"Money,” replied the Congressman, 
"you don’t need any money—they are 
yours, go and take them.” Mr. Otis 
wo ltd.doubtless, be painfully surprised 
if his customers should meet him with 
a similar argument the next time he 
goes around to collect his milk bills, 
— if«  nsas City Star.

When Alliance orators talk about 
Kansas starving to death, every indi
vidual potato silly winks its eye,— 
State Journal.

And evorv stalk o f corn pricks up 
its ears -  Witchitn E  ig e.

And every cabbage nods its head.— 
Lawrence Journal.

And every beet gets red in the face. 
— Cloy Venter Tim's.

And every squash crooks its neck.— 
Clyde Argus.

And every onion grows stronger.—
Clifton He view.

And everv fruit tree groans un̂ ’ er 
its load.—Minneapolis Commercial.

And every field of wheat is 
shooked.— L uvenwrrlh Times,

And every sunflower stalks up the 
road. ^  ,

The howl of the calamity apostles in 
Kansas may prove ultimately benefical 
to the state by bringing out the real 
facts in the case. The speeches of 
Petfer and Simpson in the East have 
created muuh alarm regarding Kansas 
securities, and have caused a careful 
investigation to be uiade regarding the 
financial condition of the state. The 
result, as tending to show a steady and 
constant diminution in the mortgage 
indebtedness of the state,will have the 
effect of restoring confidence and of 
more fully familiarizing the general 
public with the splendid resources of 
the great Sunflower commonwealth. 
Thui the weapons which hare been 
formed against Kausas by her pretend
ed representatives will not prosper, 
though the demagogues who have used 
them will be held accountable for the 
mischief which they have aimed to ac
complish.—A’ansns City Star.

In speaking of the decision o f the 
Democratic Judicial Conference Coi 
mittee that it would be unwise and 
unnecessary, in view of anon-partisan 
convention having alreadv been called 
for the Democrats of Chase, Marion 
and McPherson counties to hold a 
strict partisan convention, the Flur 
once Bulletin says: " I Ins view is o n  
sistent with the aotion of tht Denn>. 
crais four years ago when they sup 
ported Judge Doster so warmly for 
the position he now holds. We believe 
it will be the—not only the duty—but 
the performance of the highest func
tion of citizenship for every Democrat 
in the judicial district to support the 
nominee ' of this non-partisan con
vention, if that convention shall name 
u man fitted for the position of judge. 
No Democr.t can consistently nor 
•afety support Judge Dostor for either 
a legislative or judicial office since he 
proclaims adhesion to a doctrine that 
is a direct stroke at individualism un
der our system of government, and a 
doctrine that, in our jugoient, is men
acing to American instutions. It 
nan not be truly said, as some 
say, that th8 Judge will admin
ister the laws as they are, whether 
they are in accord with his views or 
not. Lawyers know that there is such 

¿range of judicial discussion in 
al! judicial matters that it the weight 
of the judge’s opinion is turned in one 
common direction in all his rulings 
that it hecomes an important mitter. 
•ludge Dostor has not complet control
IWnmSelrf \S t°  be f ,Pe 'be in
l.enok* ° f,  pe,c.ul'ar views on the . , ' Rn̂  wpuld be fooliah for any 

<‘xi’i‘.c t bim to be, and the liti- 
 ̂ in;* Public should not suffer the loss 

t«m.'Ii1i!Tein'eno8 having old cus 
tieii h lb.e ¿en.ob, unsettled and modi- 
doctrine1*1* f»>nt of a new political

On Resolutions—Ed. D. Forney, of 
Falls; J. 11. Homer, ol Cottonwood, 
J. J. Bradbury, of Toledo; \Vin, Steph
enson, of Cottonwood; C. A. Sayre, of 
Cedar.

AFTERNOON SESSION.
Od re-assembling in the afternoon, 

the Committee on Order of Business, 
through their Chairman. Judge J. M. 
Rose, made their report, which was 
adopted, and carried out as adopted.

The Committee on Permanent Or
ganization, through their' Chairman, 
W. G. Patten, reported in favor_ of 
making the temporary organization 
the permanent organization. Adopted.

The Committee on Resolutions 
then, through their Chairman, made 
the following report which was unan
imously adopted:

Resolve«, 1, That wa re-afllrm our adher
ence to ilie principles ot t e Republican 
party,ami heartily endorse the administration 
o f Presideut Harrison, ami also ot Governor 
Humphrey, ot the --date of Kansas.

Resolved, 2, that vve are in favor o f regu 
iated ii- migration, ot liberal pensions to old 
solniers and sailors, o f a sound national cur
rency ot gol L silver, and paper based main 
coin, at all times equal iu value, aud inter
changeable.

Itu-olved. 3, That we endorse the M ’Kinley 
bill in full.

Resolved,4, That we most heartily endorse 
the policy ol' Secretary o f State James G 
blame, ihe lather of reciprocity wliieh has 
l). ought us into closer relations with foreign 
nations and opened uu better markets for tte 
farmers products o f  the west.

Risolved, 5, That the Republican party of 
Chase eountr recognize the claims o f the 
farmers as mui li as any other class o f  people, 
and do, with pie tsure. endorse all demands 
for ihe betterment o f their condition, by such 
legislation or action as shall uot conflict with 
or antagonize the just lights or claims of 
others industries. E. 1). Foiinky.

J It. Hoknkk, Chairman,
secretary.

W. Y. Morgan then read the follow
ing and moved its adoption, aud it 
was unanimously adopted:

Id view o f  the imme nse sums o f  money ex
panded for the relief and maintenance o f  the 
poor of the county, amounting aunualty to 
nearly suiticient to purchase a good farm, 
we express our opinion that the commis
sioners o f Chase county should seriously 
consider the advisability o f establishing u 
county poor farm.

On motion of Judge J. M. Rose, 
J. G. Winne, of Hutchinson, a former 
resident of this county, was invited to 
address the convention while they 
were waiting for the (Jommittoe on 
Credentials to make their report, and 
he did so in a neat little speech filled 
with much humor, and in which he 
gave great praise to James G. Biainc, 
asserting that he is the greatest Amer
ican statesman now living, no doubt, 
getting his cue from the fact that 
Blaine has been stealing Democratic 
thunder in this reciprocity business 
which ho has, of late, been so success
fully conducting, and making the 
rank and file o f his partv believe is 
pure and unadulterated Republican
ism, when it is only another uame for 
that kind o f tree trade for whish the 
Democratic party has ever contended; 
and, as Mr. Winne said, it is nonsense 
to say that the Democratic party is 
an absolute free trade party; and he 
further said “ there is no free trade 
country in the world.” Mr. Wiune 
scored the “calamity howlers,” and 
said he had met au agent from the 
Fast, who had been sent to Kansas to 
investigate and find nut the truth or 
falsity of the assertions with which 
Peffer and the other People’s party 
speakers, from Kansas, have been 
flooding the Fast, about Kausas. and 
that he would go back home and tell 
his people that, the people of Kansas 
had been lied on as no people had 
ever been lied on before; and that we 
would soon hear from him. through 
the papers.

The Committee on Credentials then, 
through their Chairman. F P. Cocli 
ran. reported the names of lie  «Me 
.’afes en titled  *o eat- in ih e nv n 
non. There hung a .mu st in w, liool 
District No 46 tin- dispute «as tiled 
by admitting both delegations; and 
the report was then adopted

F. P. Cochran then mny.-d that the 
convention now proceed to ballot as 
read in the call Carried.

The Chair then appointed Samuel 
D. Thomas and Chas. A. Sayre as tell 
era.

John Madden then named ~J. N. 
Simmons for Connt-, Treasurer j  B. 
Davis named F. 'I Baker, and Tom C 
Allen named I. W. Cope The result 
of the first ballot was: Simmons, 52: 
Baker, 68; Cope, 20; total, 135. Sec 
ond ballot—Simmons. 42; Baker. 72: 
Cope. 22; total, 186 Mr Bak. r hav 
ing received a majority of the votes 
cast, was, on motion, declared nomi 
nated unanimously.

With Sam. D. Thomas in the chair, 
A. S. Bailey named J. G. Winters for 
Sheriff; Geo W. Crum named Matt' 
McDonoId; F.P.Coehran named Jabin 
Johnson; J M. Bose named Chas W 
Jones; W. G Patten nam’ d F. V. Al 
ford, and J. W. Byram named A. B, 
Kmeraon. The result o f the several 
ballots was as follows:

1st. 2d. 3d. 4t*. 5th.
W inters... 3 3 1 1
McDonald. 20 22 21 io
Johnson. . . . as 86 32 28J ones,....... . 16 12 8A lford .. . . 89 36 89 34 39Emersou.. . 26 32 34 63 87

Total»,. . 136 141 135 135 127

On the fourth ballot Jones withdrew 
in favor o f Liuerson; and on the fifth 
ballot McDonald and Johnson both 
withdrew.^

On motion of Alford, the nomina
tion of Emerson was made unanimous.

Ed. 1). Forney then named M. K. 
Harman for County Clerk, and John 
Madden named J. S. Stanley, when 
immediately was heard several voices 
yelling: "Two terms and out!” The 
ballot stood: Harman, 84; Stanley, 49; 
and, on motion of Stauley, the nomi
nation of Harman was made unani 
luous.

C. Garth then named Aaron .Tones 
for Register of deeds, and J. C. Davis 
named G. W. Crum, when "two terms 
and out" was again heard all over the 
house. The ballot stood, Jones, 106; 
Crum, 24; and, on motion of Cr«m, the 
nomination of Jones was made unani 
rnous.

E. D. Forney named J. It. Horner 
for County Surveyor, and he was nom
inated, by acclamation, for this office.

F. P. Cochran thou named Aaron B. 
Watson for Coroner, and he was nom
inated, by acclamation, for this office.

On motion of F. P. Cochran, a re- 
jess was now taken to give the differ
ent townships an opportunity to elect 
Central Committeemen and to nomi
nate township tickets; after which 
the convention never re-assembled; 
hence, never adjourned; and,therefore, 
is still in session.

COUNTY CENTRAL COMMITTEE.
The following are the names of the 

Central Committeemen selected by 
the township caucuses: J. J. Brad
bury. C. Garth, C. W. Jones, of Toledo 
township; E. S. Green, Henry E.Wil
liams, J. W. Byram, of Cottonwood; 
Sam. D. Thomas, W. H. Knox. Harry 
Collett, of Diamond Creek; Chas. D. 
T eager, J. F. Johnson, F. V. Alford, 
of Bazaar; W. Y. Morgan, J. C. Davis, 
J. B. Davis, Sr„ of Falls; J. F. San
ford, R. Gauze, C. A. Sayre, of Cedar.

Falls township nominated John F. 
Kirker for County Commissioner, 
Joseph Gray for Trustee. G. K. Ha 
gans for Treasurer, Ed. D. Forney for 
Clerk, R. Roberts and W. H. Winters 
for Constables.

Cedar township will hold a conven
tion at Wonsevu school-house, O cto
ber 10. to nominate a township ticket

CHRISTM AS 1(31 .
The publishers of the Dominion 

Illustrated hsve in preparation the 
most magnificent Christmas num
ber ever issued in Canada. Its Liter
ary and Artistic features will stand 
unrivalled. It will he a purely Cana
dian work. Wait for it! Published by 
the Sabistou Litlio. & Pub. Co., Mon
treal.

Careful investigation shows that the 
Republican contingent of the People s 
party ore fast returning to their first 
love, and the indications noware that, 
in a little while thePeople’s party will 
contian only tho old union Lahorite» 
and a few deluded Democrats.- A’ewlon 
Journal.

Education alone makes men neither 
moral nor religous. The remedy is to 
be found in the family and in the de
nominational school. Fathers and 
mothers, in the early years of child
hood. must do the work of religious in
struction and training.—Florence Bul
letin.

While the Chase County Republi
can couvention failed to say anything 
about prohibition, the ticket it nomi
nated is, with one except, composed of 
prohibitionists,from the office of Coun
ty Treasurer to that of Couuty Cotn- 
ni- -.onti inclusive.

Residence property for sale. Apply 
at this office. aug6-if

P H Y S I C I A N S .

A .  C O N A W A Y .

PHYSICIAN and SURGEON
Residence and office, a hall m ile north ot 

Toledo. lyll-l

F .  J O H N S O N ,  M .  D.
C A R E F U L  attention to  the (..active ol 

M edicine in all its branches— Extracting
teeth E tc.

UFKIoEani privtte dispensary two 
doors north of Eureka House, .Main St. 
Residence, first house south ot the Widow 
Oilletl’s.
Cottonwood Falls, -  -  Kansas

PUBLISHED IN BOSTON B) « M. THAUR i  CO.

ROLAND ROBERTS. CH ARLES H .K U D D E S.

ERIE IV1ÊÀT MARKET.
XCU  R SI O

8CH LAU DECK l i t  & ROBERTS Proprietor».
—  — I leulers in--------

All Kinds o f F R E S H  MICA T. 

C O T T O N W O O D  F A L L S , -

Cash p u d  fo r  U <D E S .

-  -  -  K \ N s A S

W .  J r i .  J E i O L S í I s r a - E R .
Die - Lt a  IN

H ardw are ,
S to ves,
T in w a re ,

Farm
M achinery,

C O T T O N W O O D  F A L L S ,

Wind M ills,
I'» nips,

Pipe,
Hose and 

F ittin gs.

K ANSAS.

JOHNS®!! tFELO CO.
R A C I N E ,  W I S C O N S I N ,  3aiiiifaclurers o f

"‘THE RACiNE ” FARM AND WAREHOUSE FANNING MILLS
DUSTLESS GiiAIN SEPARATORS AND LAND ROLLERS.

T h r e e  IHilln and  S e p a r a t o r  h ave 
fleni: b een  u sed  b y  ictio F a rm e r i.
T ruminent ¡UitlerN, Lrainund Seed 

ienlers throughout tbe Uniter' 
States, w h o  hiahiy recom m end 
them ns being the B EST M A- 
CHINKS ever m ade for clean in « 
en d  « r a d in «  W heat, B arley, Oat*, 
Corn and bord s o f  every  descrip
tion.

They dotheTverkcnorotliorouffh-
Br, have ¿ren ter  re parity, built 
stron ger find heavier and bettor 
finished than any other Mill*.

Sis different Mze«, two for Farm 
Use, four for Warehouse, Elevator 
and Mille.•» use.

T h e l.and K oilerp  are  the B E ST  
a r d  CH EAPEST fo r  the money*
ALL MACHINES WARRÂBTED.

W rite for  Circular» and Prl*ee 
before buy in«.

Wo onn vouch for the reliability o f  tkh 
firm.-Editor.

B U T L E R ’S B O O K
1000 PAGES.

230 UHlGINIL ENGRAVINGS.
EUGANT EOI 110 i.

PuPLISHfcD h 3 L4NG JAGES- 
PDPULAR PRICE.',

FIRST E D I l l O w ,  1 0 0 ,0 0 0  COPIES.
- UK Only \utiikntic W url n r

*ren. Be j, F .  B u t lo r .
Exclus I vk t  iikitoky and  libtkal terms

OiVEN IO Hi l IAOLK AilKNTH.

A ddress S P Junkin & Co.,
S T .  LOUI S,  M SSOURI ,
MOLI-; UENEHAL AGENTS POH 

Ml ar . OURI ,  K ANSAS A C O L O R A D O .

ttùkmmiMâ

D .  L.  D O W D ’ S H E A L T H  E X E R C I S E R .
I Fnr llriiin-wnrkcrs and -*e- 
dotneiy People > Uentlemen, Ladle». Youth«; Athlete or Invalid. A complote gym- itxliiin. lake Mini hut 11 in 
.<iuare Hour-room: new, »<•!- 
mine, durable, cnniprehen-

____________ _ l . l v e ,  c h e a p .  In d o r s e d  byaj.WIU I,.,.,, lawyer*, clergymen, ed,.
tors ami others now usinjj it. Send for 11- ¡«»trated circular, 40 engraving» no charge. 
Prof l>. L. Dowd, Sclenttflc, Physical anal 
Y m *1 C .llu r.,»  Mart HHiSt., N«*w York

PORTABLE SODA

F O U N T A I N S
Compiei e 

Eeaily For 

Use.

C'yer 26  Years in Uso ail Over the W orld.
No g B n s r H tD r s  o p  extras. OpEr- 

Rtad by  a child, W i l l  stand by any 
¡MOGLI Gas Fountain and sell flva 
glasses to Its ona,

C H A P M A N  & C O . .
M A D I S O N ,....................INDIANA.

S M ië îÉ Ë i i i i

YEARS OF VARIED * 
and SUCCESSFUL

I In  tho Uso o f  CURA.
I we Alone own  
| for all DIs-, 

o a

EXPERIENCE I
¿IVC METHODS,that I 

kand Control, 
orders of| 

• •

, .  • „I Who have weak oruN-S 
I DEVELOP ft), or diseiwedf I organa, who aro auffer-S 
¡  i n g trOBSESSOSSOFrouruJS I mid any Erccaacu.cr otj

guarani co to  
f t  they can

FOR AtIWWEB TIMI IRK

im . - m e n " !  ,I WhnareWfsi'oysan.l /»,. | 
I  rort/vr, the seem  ot their • 
i ffHows and tho con - 1  
f  tempt o f  frlcima und 
fcom  jinn Ion», leads us to |

S T O R E D,  <»i r  .  m ethod and « r -  
a fford  .  CUHKl ÍTtSí

'a ll patients, 
POSSIBLY BE I 

ow n Exclush 
1 l a n c e a  w . . . , 
Thoroli, then.

R E A  X-i H O PE pot YOUl AND YOURS.

Remember, n o  o n e  e l s e  h a s  the methods, nppliauccs and ex peri-l 
enco that we e m p l o y .  and w'LSla.1l“ ' i 1® r duopoly o f  uniforu I
success. EIHE MEDICAL Co.. 64 Niagara S j„ Buffalo. N. Y. j

2,000 References. Name this paper when vou writo.

" , "V  i a l*R»r, Anplln I A A A  A  Y  K A  K  * 1 undmuliMn
WlX'lt for j ' " "  V l.L -lb . tihin J  | ï  b I  | 1  '* " ,,v  **lr *X ''HfU iff. lit p iTion  o
IVEN1, m "l ,7i L'irn« w*il. W h y  v b  %  1 1 1  fl I  ■•••*, w Im  <’•»» «««1  w rite , sm

[Her «m . <h 1m ..........  ( , *r»U4l.<IO „ | JMjk a f l  I j  I I  l l n t r i T  h u tru rtlo n , w ill w ork  indasti

i""' ",,,?v r r i ; h«  S f w v w»•»lili,. ..... ..

iïîlMk. H»».°  I ’ i unkno wn Rinonp tlK’ in.
I’ * .  i_e..1 Particular»

Kvcn be- 
fiom  » 5  to i how

P to briefly
i of either nd who- 

dustrlouily,
----I----  —— ---- J hellars ftTenrin tlielrnwn lorsllile«,\vh« P-ver they IIt*.I will nLiofumiah j the EiluHtiiin oretnnloy incut Jit which youcflneprti tlist uniount. 

! No money for ine utiles* ■iicressfiil s«B»>oTe. E«iily and nuickly | Darned. I desire Imt one worker from **ch district oreoantr I I litve already tmiflit and provided with (mplurtnent i,
[ num ber, w h " are iiiNkintr over MOTH) *  v e a p . . , ». i , „ v  I ’  

n.l S«»l .1 J>. _lj'<< i.rli^l.r, 1- R O E .

N
TO

LAW REM  I BUiiG,
T E  ' N E  > E to

T re  m \v o t> th.tt a h a i. rapid a d sul»- 
htuiitial Krow (h duriiiR h late d pression 
Its i ee-> rd li a s u h tun,, t v r  witutSMo in 
the S -u h.

ONE RATE
LAWRE.r. BURG A 0 REIURN.Oft

Sept. 15 & 29.

BUY TICKETS TO COLUMBIA,TENN , 
and pay local fare <U0 miles) from  
that point to  Lawrenceburg. Ask 

your ticket »gent tor ticket to Colum bia , 
Tknk, Y ou w ill then see Lawrenceburg, 
with the new houlness and Industrial enter
prise» that hare gone In since the hard times 
set In. II you know anything about the de
pression o f the last twelve m on'bs, you will 
simply be astonished at what Lawrenceburg 
has done.

W h i t e  u s . so that we can secure you ac
commodations. Address W. 11. K ing, Treas
urer, and tell him what day you will come 
und how long y .u  will stay. We must know 
in advance, because wo want to prepare en
tertainment for all.

More room for wood and iron work
ers. Must have them.

Write for illustrated 1 rnspectus.
We also w«ut more men Interested in our 

town, and to enable otheis to -get in "  we are 
offering 100  lots on monthly Installments— 
$50 per lot for Inside lots, $ 10«  per lot for cor
ners. All lino and no special choice. a I* 
equally good. But in order to get a corner 
lot you must buy an inside lot, too: $10 cash, 
balance $5 per month. Deed with cash pay
ment. These lots are nil high and dry, and 
are worth three times the money. W e w l'l 
show them to you. If you  come on the ex< ur‘  
sion. Only three-fourth, o f a mile from tho 
Court house. Nearly all these lots have dno 
lawn trees upon them. The finest place in 
the world for both winter and «unmicr resort. 
The healthfulness o f Iho location will make 
it a great l-csort.

FRUIT FARMS •— Some line tracts o f  fruit land 
one-half mile from Court-house; 5 acre tract» 
nt$r>00 each—$ 1 0 0 cash, l alance$i0per month. 
Good farms In the vicinity o f LawronceLurg.

COME DOWN AND SEE OUR

P R O S P E R IT Y !
The Law rencebnrg Land and 

M ineral Company,

Lawrenceburg, Tennessee,
LA V R E N C E B U R C  C O U N T Y ,

or  Room 63, 185 Dearborn Street, Chicago, 
Illinois.

T i i E

-STEARNS WIND HILL-:-

Tho only flexible wherd Wind Mill m anufac
tured; we linve had more than 16 yeais’ expe ri
ence in the mnnufneture and sale o f this line 
•>f tfoods; we build all si7x»s o f  both Tower and 
Tom pin* Mills, Tanks, and general m ill 
supplies. Goods are reliable and iu llr  
guar tntecd.

We will give Farmers and ethers wholesale 
prices whi re we have no Agents.

Address

F. B. STEARN S,
RU*HVILLE, IND., I T .  9. A. 

Mention this | aj er.

STOVES

C0LLIN5&BURGIE
CHICAGO.

A T h ir d  o f  a  c e n t u r y  o f  E x p e r i
e n c e  AND CONTINUED PROGRESSIVE 
IMPROVEMENT IS REPRESENTED IM

'" '“LEADER LINE”»'
STOVES ANDRAXOEa.

'.„■ L " • Ü P o rt l . .0 , , ».«"0 «•* 400. August., M.lue, '

LEADER RANGES
For Wood and tor Coal.

LEADER COOKING STOVES
For Wood and tor Coal,

l e a d e r  h e a t i n g  s t o v e s
For all uses, tor Wood and tor Co a l .
ALL MODERN AND IN GREAT VARIETY. 

I FV OUft  D E A L E R D O k S  N O T  H A N D L E  
T H E « E  S T O V E R .  W R I T E  T O  C O L L I N S  A 
BU ROI E  . C H I C A C O .  I L L . ,  F OR P R I C E S .

T t llO  B ID E D  that be found oil lit» *, (Ma t  
I HIS r f l r t f l  Howell A W l  Newspaper Ad. 
venintng llurmn 110 Spruce St. i, where ndcertlstsE 
fcsurtcG uuw M uade Cur U IN NEW  YOBHP

i



HUB!
I

We are opening the finest and largest and best line of CLOAKS, JACKETS and REEFERS that we have ever had. We took particular pains,
this year, to get the very best and very cheapest, direct from the Manufacturers. Our prices will be the lowest in tjie history o f the Dry Goods Business Our en
tire new stock o f Dry Goods, Clothing, Shoes and Cloaks is being received, and we can show you N E W  G O O D S  IN  E V E R Y  D E P A R T M E N T

T H E  N E W  G O O D S .
Y O U R S ,  R E S P E C T F U L L Y ,

C - A - I R - S O I L T  < £ c  S J L I L T : d : e : R . S ,
K A N S A S .

C A L L  A N D  SEE

C O T T O N W O O D  F A L L S ,

f ò t  / i m e  ( /m i n t y  (R etiran t.

C O T T O N W O O D  K A L L S ,  H A N S .
T H U R S D A Y , S E P T , lo , 1891.

W. E. TIMMONS, Ed.arr.d Prop.

‘No fear »hall awe, no lavor sw a y ;
Hew to the line, loti heohipB fall where they 

m a y ."

Term»—pervear.fi.BO c&sa in advaneejaf- 
ier»ureeiuoA*.uB,fi.75; after six montha.9S.00. 
ror eix months,91 00 cash in advance.

A D V E R T I S I N G  R A T E S .

lln . l l n .

1 w e e k ... ’l l . 00 |l .50
S weeks 1.60 2 00
1 w eeks.. 1-75 2.50
1 wee K& 2 00 3 .00
3 months 3.00 4.50
X month* 4 00 6 IX)
< months 0 50 9 00
1 year 10 00 18 00

Ji 00 «  OOlJS SU *10 00 
1 50; 4 00, 7 1)0 18 Ue 
» 00 4 SO »75  It €0
i t .  5l S .on I 9 SO 17.00 
S 25 H 60 14 00 25 (W 
7 60, 11 00 *0 00 82 SO 

1* 00 20.00 81 SO 55.00 
24 00,38.00 65.00, 85.Ml 

___________________ t» ft lin« tor the flrsl In
sertion : a n l 6 ce lit 8 a line for each subsequent 
atertion ; doable »rice  for black lettor, or for 

Items under the IkOU.l o f ’ ‘ Local Short Stops”  
N od u ob ills  for patent medicines or other 

#oii,Is taken on advertising: that is, we will 
not advertise for  m-itui factures o f goods and 
then pay them. In addition ter the advertis 
lug, as much cash, if not more than the arti
cles advertised are worth, for the privilege of 
advertlsem lng their goods.

I I M E  T A B L E .
TIME TABLE A ., T . & S . F. R. R.

■ AST. KY.X. Cbl.X StR X . KC. X. w Ft.
am  p m  p m  sin p m *  

Oedar Grove It! 44 12 no 11 !il 10 i3 line 
Clements. ...10 53 12 50 2 00am 10 23 1157 
Etmdalo ....II 01 1 12 12 23 10 36 12 3«

...11 13 1 15 12 2!) 10 40Evans ...........  ... .  . . . .
S tron g  .........1121 1 24 12 45 10 48
Klllnor.......... 11 32 1 33 12 57 10 57
Saffordville. l . * 7  1 37 1 05 1103

124 
2 04 
2 1

_______ . . .  . . .  ___ 2 27
WBST M ex.x D en.x Col Tex X. w.l>,

p m  p m  a m  p m  am— . — 3 2()
3 27 
A 45
3 57 ____
1 03 2 30 9 5«
4 22 2 46 1« 53
4 34 2 57 11 30

Saffordville.. 4 27 3 27
K llln or .......... 4 35 3 32
S tr o n g ..........  4 46 3 40
K vsns .......... 4 55 3 4«
Klm dals . . . .  5 00 3 50
C lem en ts__  5 10 4 02
C ed ar G rove  5 26 4 10

C  K . A . W . R
B AST.

H vm er -----
Evans .............
Stroup f 'l t y  . . . .  
C otton w ood  Kalis. 
G lad ston e . . .
Bazaar.........

WB8T
BaZ*ar..........
G ladstone . . .  
C ottonw ood  Ksll".

1 57 8 43
2 04 8 5f 
2 1« » 2« 
2 25 9 13

Evans ...  
Hyiuer,.,

|**S* Ktr. M ixed
.11 fiHpm 0 4Vpm 
1Ï f - .n i  7 15

.US 3.) 7 30 4 hi pm
5 00
5 16
6 Ml

r » »  Frt Mix, d 
6 \0pm 
II 40

. «  55
3 50pm 7 Oxtn
4 00 7 45 
4 18 8 20

7 10

l o c a l  s h o r t  s t o p » .

Business local», under thii head, 20 cents a 
line, first insertion« and 10 cents a llnefor 
each subsequent insertion.

W ood taken on subscription.
Corn cutting is now in full blast. 
School books, at Corner Drug store. 
School supplies, at Corner Drug 

store.
(Miss Sadie Forney is visiting friends 
in Newton.

F. J. Beardmore, of Peabody, was in 
town, last week.

Wanted, at Union Hotel, this city, 
a dining room girl. aug27-tf

J2. D. Forney was visiting friends in 
Newton, last week.

lion . Lucien Earle, of McPherson, 
was in towu, Saturday.

Will Austin has returned from his 
yisit in Western Kansas.

it. B. Evans, o f Empoia, was in town 
the fore part of the week 

Hugh ltoberst returned, Tuesday, 
from u trip to Kansas City.

Dan Robbins and lamii nave mov
ed to Hartford, Lyon county.

Mrs. T. L. Lipton has our thauks for 
so.ne very tine seedliog apples.

Hon. J. W. McWilliams was up to 
Satina, last week, on business.

The German Lutheran school in 
Strong City re-opened, Monday.

Robert Grisham, of Aiizona, is vis
iting his biother, T. H. Grisham.

Mrs, Thos H. Grisham has returned 
homi. from her visit ic Colorado. 

Perforated chair seats 10c at 
jly  16 H ager ’s.

Jesse D. Welburn, of Plumb, Lyon 
county, was in town, a few days ago.

Jai, 0 . Farrington, of Strong City, 
was down to Kansas City, last week.

Richard Cuthbert shipped a car 
load of cattle to Kansas City, yester
day.

John R. Holmes, of Elmdalo, took a 
lot of fat cattle to Kansas City, last 
week.

Louis Duehn, o f Clements, who was 
quite sick, last week, was in town, this 
week.

Geo. W. Hays, the blacksmith, was 
on the aick hat, the fore past of the 
week.

E. A. Hildebrand, we understand, 
lias opened a lumberyard at Matfield
Green,

There was a good rain fell, Tuesday, 
beginning before daylight,and cloudy, 
yesterday.

The first County Teachers’ Associ
ation, for this year, will be held early 
in October.

Grove Swope has been appointed 
Court stenographer, ud interim, for 
Chase county.

Riley Funk was down to Kansas 
City, last week, with cattle, as was 
also C. S. Ford.

Richard Cuthbert has 100 gallons of 
cider vinegar he wants to sell, at 25 
cents per gallon.

Jacob Rupert, of York, Pennsylva
nia, arrived here. Moudav, on a visit at 
W. H. Holsinger’s.

Mrs. Claude M. Breese, of Manhat
tan, who was visiting relatives here, 
has returned home.

Supplies for all kinds of sewing 
machines are constantly on hand at 
R. L. Ford’s jewelry store.

I f  you wish to buy a Wheeler & 
Wilson sewing machine, go to the 
jewelry store of R. L. Ford.

Two of the children of Sam Clay, of 
Strong City are very sick, having had 
congestive chills, last week.

E. W Shattie, o f the Erie Cattle 
Company, took eight car loads of 
cattle to Kansan City, last week.

It. L. Ford, the jeweler, is agent for 
the Domestic sewing machine, one of 
the best machines on the market

Mrs. E. J. Edwards, of Strong City, 
enjoyed a visit, last week, from her 
brother, Ed. Reynolds, of Virginia.

Mrs. R. B. Evans, of Emporia, who 
was here visiting her daughter, Mrs 
Geo B. Carson, returned home, Mon 
day.

The Rev. Mr. Hamme, of Offerle, 
who was visiting friends and relatives 
in Strong City, returned home Satur
day

vVra. Norton took four car loads of 
cattle to Kansas City, last week, from 
Bazaar, and Chas. F. Hays, two car 
loads.

Mr. and Mrs. T. J. Kirker. of Quo 
nemo, have been visiting their son, J 
F. Kirker, of Strong Ci y, for iln 
past week.

Miss Maud Madden, of Emporia, 
who had been here, a few days, visit 
ing Mrs. George B. Carson, returned 
hurne. onday.

John W. Breidenthal, of Chetopa 
Secretary o f the Kans. Sinaloa invest
ment Co., was in town, Monday, the 
guest of Chas. M. Frye.

Besides the Wheeler & Wilson, and 
the Domestic, R. L. Ford, the jewler. 
is also agent for the Standard, a most 
excellent sewing machine.

In a practice game of Base ball, 
Sunday, between the First and Second 
Nines, of this city, the «core stood 17 
to 18 in favor of the First.

W. H. McClung, Clerk o f the Cir
cuit Court of Davis county. Mo., was 
visiting his father-in-law, J. T. Prich
ard, of Toledo township, recently.

If the date to which you have paid 
your subscription to the Courant is 
wrong on yonr paper or wrapper call 
in or send word and have it corrected

Candy 10 cents per pound at
Hager ’s

Mr. and Mrs.S.F.Perrigo went to St. 
Louis. Saturday, where Mr, Perrigo 
will pnrehase a stoek of goods for his 
store, and Mrs. Perrigo will visit her 
relatives.

There will be a “ missionsfest” in 
the German Lutheran church. Strong 
City, next Sunday, and the Rev, Pol
lack will preach in the morning, after
noon and evening.

County Superintendent T. B.Moore 
has completed a Course of Study, 
which is now in the hands of the 
printer, and will be ready for distribu
tion in about two weeks.

Mrs. Henry Hornberger went to 
Peoblo, Monday, on a visit to her son, 
Jacob Hornberger. From there she 
will visit her grand-daugter. Mrs. 
Clara Knox, at Demver, Colorado

C. 9. Ford, the Democratic candi
date for Sheriff, was in town, yester
day, and ho says he is in the race un 
til the polls close on election day,all re
ports to the contrary notwithstanding.

The ticket nominated by the Demo
crats, last Saturday, is a remarkably 
strong one. Every candidate is a No.
1 citizen, and the Republicans must 
put up their best men if they hope to 
succeed.—Leader.

The merchants and business men 
of this city and Strong, who do no 
advertising in the county papers, 
must have never heard about the 
killing of the goose that laid the 
golden eggs.

A lecture will be delivered at the 
United Presbyterian church, next 
Sunday morning, the 13th instant; 
text, 1 Peter 3:21; subject: “ Is bap 
tisui necessary to salvation, regenera 
tion and remissiou o f ains?”

Win, Rettiger has declined the 
Democratic i omination for County 
Commissioner for the 2d District, for 
the reason that he intends to soon 
move to Tucson. Arizona, were bo will 
make his home in the future.

What with the different styles of 
Wheeler & Wilson, Domestic and 
Standard sewing machines, if R. L. 
Ford, the jeweler, can not furnish you 
with a machine that will do satis
factory work, you will be hard to 
please.

W. A. Morgan, wife and daughter 
left, last Thursday, for Nevada, where 
Mr. Morgan is to work on a Commis
sion to treat with the Pab-Ute In
dians, for the sale of a portion of the 
Pyramid^ Lake reservation, which 
work it is expected will last thirty to 
sixty days.

A  law passed by the last Legisla
ture has fixed it so that parties inter
ested can have their ‘‘Sheriff’s Sale" 
notices publshed in any paper they 
may choose; therefore, the friends of 
the Courant will please lo bear this 
fact in mind when the Sheriff may 
bave any of this kind o f advertising 
to do for them.

The residence of C. C. Martin, in 
Emporia, the contractor who is 
duilding the addition to the school 
house iu this city, was consumed by 
fire, about 5 o ’clock, Monday after
noon, which originated from a defec
tive flue. Everything in the upper part 
of the house was lost as was also 
some new clothing. The building was 
totally destroyed, Insurance, $500.

Married, at 8:30 o’clock, Wednesday 
morning, September 9th, 1891, at the 
residence of the bride's mother, Mrs 
Dr. W. P. Pugh, by the Rev. John 
Maclean, Mr. Edward W. Tanner and 
Mrs. Hattie E. Dart.all of Cottonwood 
InfTN, Kansas. After receiving the 
congratulations of their friends pres 
ent and partaking of a wedding break
fast, the happy couple took the 11 
o'clock train for Chicago and the east, 
to be gone about ten days.

36 sheets of note paper 5c at
H ager ’s.

While returning home, Monday 
evening, on a hand car, from Rettiger 
Bros. & Co.’s quarry, eaHt of this 
city, and when at the Friend street 
crossing of the railroad, in this city, 
Joe Rettiger. of Strong City, lost his 
balance and fell in front of the car, 
which passed over him, cutting his 
face and bruising his arms and body 
quite badly. lie was taken to Central 
Drug Store, where his wounds were 
dressed hv Dr. Halt. He is now doing 
quite well,

Sheriff K. A. Kinne has advised us 
to have our friends order their 
"Sheriff's Sale" notices published in 
the Courant, as he says he will not 
otherwise give us the publication of 
a single one of these notices; which 
smacks very much of being the truth 
when we coacider the “ Sheriff’s Sale” 
notices that are now being published 
in the other county papers; therefore, 
our friends will please bear this in 
mind, and give us cause to know that 
even in their hour of trouble, we are 
remembered.

In an account, published in the Col
orado Springs Herald, of a recent game 
of base ball, played at that place, ap 
pears the following about a former 
Cottonwood Falls young man: “ Char
ley Evans, a new man to the diamond 
in this oity, pitched for the Jacksons, 
and did work that was the admiration 
o f all He has speed, curves and a 
head. He was throwing to strong bat
ters, and pitched a game that has not 
been seen in this city, striking out 
twenty-one men. Score 9 to 3, iu 
favor of the Jacksons.”

About 11 o ’clock, Monday night.the 
barn of T. W Hardesty was discov
ered by Guy Johnson, who was return
ing from a hunt, to be on fire, the 
flames having reached the roof, and 
he gave the alarm; but the barn was 
too far gone to save it, and the exer
tions of the people were directed to 
saving other property. The storing 
room and other out houses near h\ 
were turned over and thus saved. The 
barn and its contents were totally de
stroyed. Mr. Hardesty is in Nevada, 
and Mfs. Hardesty is in California. 
The origin of the fire is unknown.

W E  R E P E A T  I T !
This is no joke. We mutt have 

nnney; and if you can not pay all of 
what you owe us, please to make an 
effort and pay us part of it; because we 
can not meet our obligations without 
money; and we need the money to do 
so, not next week, or some time soon, 
but right now.

N O T I C E .
The partnership heretofore existing 

between E. F. Holmes and Guy John
son, under the firm name of Holmes & 
Johnson, has this day hern dissolved, 
by mutual coucent. E. F. Holmes con
tinuing the business, who will pay all 
debts against said firm, ani collect all 
aeoounts. E. F. Holm es,
_  G u y  J o h n s o n ,
Cedak Point, K ans , Aug. 25,1891,

C H A S E  C O U N T Y  T E A C H E R S ,  j
The following 1» a list o f  the teachers cn-j 

gaged to teach In this county, for  the ensu-' 
lng term:
No. 1, Elmdaie, Miss Ella Robinson.
44 |2, Clements, T . C. Alien and Miss Joslo 

Farls.
“  3, Cedar Point, Mis9 Alta Rice.
44 4, Hymer, Miss Fanny Themas

5, Pringle, M. L. Wheeler.
*4 0, Cottonwood Falls, W . B. Brown, Mrs.

T. II. Grisham, Misses Annie A. Ells
worth, Hattie A. G illm in, Maggie 
Breese, Mattie A . Sheehan and Mary 
King.

M 7, Bazaar, II. A. Rose.
44 8, Kogler, Miss Nettie Leonard.
44 9, Toledo, Misses Ztuiu Prickott and Mer. 

tie Willett.
44 10, Jeffrey, Miss Ca» rio Hoover.
41 * 11, Vernon, Miss Nettle Smith.
*' 13, Brandley, Miss Mary Che ney.
44 13, Wonsevu. L E. Grigsby,
44 14. Lower.Fox Creek, Miss c arrle Breese 
44 15, East Buckeye, W. G. COrrell.
44 16, Al|en,
44 17, Elk. C 8. Wilson.
*4 18, Ferguson, T . J. Perry.
44 19, Miller, George Swainl art.
44 20, Blackshero, Geo. U. Young.
44 21, Sharp’s Creek, 8. E. Bailey.
44 22, Harris, Miss Lyda Ryan.
44 23, Woodhull, Miss Jennie Upton.
44 24, Upper Fox Creek, Miss Sarah McCabe. 
44 25, Elinor, Miss Anna K. Rcckwood.
44 26, Canaan, C. Garth.
44 27, Thompson. Miss Nellie Buffington.
44 28, Yeager, Mi*8 Mary Taylor.
44 29, Morris, Miss Frances Day.
“  30, Prairie Hill, C. E. Hoskins.
44 31, Patten, Miss Etta McCabe.
44 32, Ford, Joint Dist., Miss Ethel Lewis.
44 33, Saffordville, J. E. Vanderpool.
44 34, Fent, Miss Ada Kogler,
44 35, Simmons, Miss Hattie Gray.
44 36, Jackson, Miss Mattie Upton,
44 37, Dawson, Miss Inez Montgomery.
44 38, Ice, Miss Lucy Dr ink water.
4* 39, North ^afford. Miss Muud Crook.
44 40, Norton,
44 41, Strong City, D J. W hite, Misses Ina 

Jackson, Fannie Powers and Josie 
Fish.

“  42, Unknown.
44 43, Matfield Green, Ira Billingslae and 

Miss Minnie Ellis
44 44, Coon Creek, li. S cphenson.
44 45 ; Pleasant > alle), Alva su\ re.
44 46, Marble Hill, I. 8. M Cloll tnd.
*4 47, German, John Park.
44 48, Peyton Creek, Miss Esther Moffitt 
44 49, Davis, Miss Dora Hayden.
44 50, llomestaud. Miss * irginia Fetty.
44 51, Baker, MDs Edith Park
4* 52. Rocky Glenn, iss Minnie O Johnson
44 53, Holm s. Miss Frnma Silor.
44 54, Yehurg. vv. B. Gibson,
44 55, High Prairie, M bs fennie Barrett.
44 56, Lone Star, lohn E. Terry.
“  57. Kibby Ml*«Carrie Pyle.
“  5S, Ranks. Misr < lara Brandley.
•4 59, Sa ford . Miss Ma- Veburg.
44 60. 11 ghlnnd, James A. Fenn.
44 61, Stri lby ( reek, Mis» Lou Hansea.
44 62, Bloody Creek, Miss Angie Stout.

J .  A

R E P O R T  O F  C O R O N E R ' S  J U R Y ,
On the death of Jerry Lansbury.

The said jury, upon their oaths, do 
say that Jerry Lansbury came to his 
death, on the night of August 1st. 
1891, near the hour of 8:4*. * * *
by reasou of a gun shot wound; * * 
* * and it is also the opininion of 
the jury that the men who committed 
the murder were wpll acquainted with 
this country. The description of the 
men whom we believe to be guilty of 
this crime is, to the best of our knowl 
edge, a* follows: One, a tall, slender, 
sandy conplcxioned man. freckled 
face and hands, dark red hair, smooth 
face, about 20 years of age, height 
about 5 feet 10 or 11 inches, weight 
abont 125 to 140 pounds, a little round 
shouldered, slim bony hands, thick 
hair, full over eves, and dented above. 
The other, a rather heavy built man, 
5 feet 7 oi 8 inches tall,dark complex 
ioned, darkish mustache, age between 
25 and 32, weight 155 to 160 pounds.

[Signed by the Jurymon.]

L E T T E R  L I S T .
Letters remaining in the postoffice 

at Cottonwood Falls, Kansas, Sept. 
10,1891:
Sanner, Jogeph (2). Stewart. Wm. H.

All the above remaining uncalled 
for, September 24, will be sent to the 
Dead Letter office,

S. A. B r e e s e , P. M.

A V A C A T I O N  IN N E W  M E X I C O .
To get the full benefit o f mountain air and 

sunshine, It will amply reward nil travelers 
to extend their Colorado summer trip to that 
charming resort known us L»« Vegas Hot 
Spring», six m ile, from Las Vegas, on the 

T A »  K. It. It
Here may be found the very choicest o f 

New Mexico nir. *en ery , nnd sunshine; and 
n hotel, the Monti zum», tbut ts large, lmnd- 
some, co .ifortshle, and homu like The 
trip to l as Vegas Hot Spilngs cun l>o made 
In connection with the Coloradojtour. ut n 
Vary small additional expense, by pin-cba-- 
Ing ft round-lrip excursion ticket to the Hot 
Springs that Includes a side ride to Pueblo. 
Colorado Springs, or Denver. Inquire of 
,1 . j . Corner, local agent Bant« Ke Kenne.

P O S T A L  L A W S
1 . Any person who takes ft paper regular

ly out or the post offloe—whether directed to 
his name or whether he has sub. ribed or 
not—Is responsible for the payment 

4. If a person Orders hit paper discontin
ued, be mast pay all arrearages or tho pub- 
Usher ma;. continue to sen I It unt I payment 
Is made, and collect the whole amount, 
whether tho paper Is taken from  the offloe 
or not.

F U R N I T U R E ,

P I C T U R E

F R A M E S ,

E T C . ,  E T C .

M A K E S  A  S P E C I A T Y  O F  R E P A I R I N G .

F ROM P L A I N S  T O  P E AK S .
In the Ute Pass, near Colorado Spring's, arc 

several pleasant places to cool off in, during 
the hot hummer months. Reasonable hotel, 
cottage and tent » ates You cun go to tin 
top o f  P ike‘8 Teak on foot, horse hack, in h 
carnage, or via the Cog-Wheel Railway.

Santa Fo Route is the only line that runs 
Pullman vestibule sleeper» to Manitou with 
out change.

Cheap excursion tickets now on sale to 
principal Colorado resorts and to Las Vegas 
Hot Springs, New Mexico, the favorite ull- 
'he-yeur round watering place, whore Mon
tezuma Hotel i> loeat«. d. inquire o f  J, J.
■Joiner, local agent '*anid Fe Route,

H O T T E R  B Y E  A N D  B Y E .
This is not a serm on. It is only a railroad 

missionary tract. If you take a vacation this 
»animer, why not go  to Colorado? Nettled 
around Pike’s Peak, there are plenty oi 
places where one can cool off for a very little 
money. Manitou, Cascade, Green Mountain 
Falls and Woodland Park, in the famous I te 
Pass, will be lovelier than ever, this year 
They are nv>st directly reached via Santa 
Fe Route You change cars in union depot 
at Colorado springs, and take broad gunge 
trains on our Colorado Midland division for 
destination No tedious transfer across the 
city, ( heap tourist tickets now on sale,(rood 
until Oct. 31st. returning. Inquire o f C. C. 
Comer, local agent, Santa Fe Route.

BU8INB88 BREVITIES.

A T T O R N E Y S  A T  L A W

J O S E P H  Ci .  W A T E R S
A T T O R N E Y  - A T  - .LAW

T o p e k a ,  K a n s a s ,
¡Postolllce box 405) will practice In ih« 
District Court ot tho counties of Chase 
Marion, Harvey.Kono, Rice and Barton 

fe28-tl

I want farm loans badly. Come 
and see me at once. I will give you 
good rates, and privilege to pay part or 
all. No delays.

J. W . McW illiams. 
May 13tli,1891 
For farm loans call on Frew & Bell. 
Loans on farms; money ready; no 

delay. Papers made and money paid 
same day. Come at once, this mon
ey must go. J. W. McW illiam s.

Roland Roberts guarantees that he 
will cure fistula and poll evil in 
horses, with one application of medi 
cine, and desires owners of horses af 
ttieted with these diseases, to give 
him a call. dcc26 tf

For Sa l e :—My residence in Cot
tonwood Falls. Kansas, at a bargain. 
Address Scott E. Winne, Hutchinson. 
Kansas.

Thoroughbred cockerels for sale. 
Apply at this office.

Geo. A. Scott, Anita, Iowa, Breeder 
o f Rose Comb Brown Leghorns. Eggs 
in season, at $2 for 13, or $3.50 for 26. 
Stock for sale after September 1st. 
Satisfaction guaranted. myl4-4m 

For abstracts call on Frew & Bell. 
J. W. McWilliams wants town loaDf 

—large and small.

J .  W .  M C W I L L I A M S ’

Chase conity Land Apicy,
Railrnail or Syndicate Lands, 'I I I  buy or 

sell wild lands or Im proved Farms.

-----AND LOANS MONEY____

C O T T O N W O O O I F A L L S ,  K A N S A S
•»P'17-ly

'^e l e c t r TcTt y ^
hr supplied by

FU LLER’S ELECTRIC BELT
will cure more diseases than any other agent 
The current is constant nnd perfectly regu
lated anti npplierthip tor all chronb aliments 
Semi 91. for Trial Belt orw iite  for furthet 

W . 0. *■ I7LLEK. 
Kirwln. Kan.

S. N. Wood, Tboh. II. Ghisham

W O O D  & G R I S H A M ,
A T T O R N E Y S  - «'I - L A W
W ill practice in all State and Federal 

Courts.
Ollico over the ttaa.-o County National Bunk. 

C O T T O N  W O O D F A L L S  K AN S A S .

c. IV. STE: RY,
ATTOKNEY-AT-LAW,

E M P O R IA , K A N S A S ,
Will practice In the several court a In l.yon 
Chase, llaivuy, Marlon. Morris nnd Osage 
counties, in the Stale o f hn sas; in the Su- 
psenn- Court o f  the Slate, and in  tho Federal 
courts therein. 7-18 tf.

F -  P , C O C H R A N ,
A T T O R N E Y  - A T  - L A W ,
C O T T O N W O O D  F A L L S .  K A N S A S .

Practices in a!] Stat and Feden 
al courts

WOVEN
I IelÊFENCING
WIRE IRE ROPE SELVflG

MrMUlS|IV4’liCMOr'li'ii'1 tp,’d‘,|l,ers- FREIGHT PAID. MelULLEVH POI I.TK1T NETTING, New Thin* I
'v&8

P iS ik  AGENT
WANTED

AOEWTSare making
FROM $ 7 5  TO S t  5 0

PER MONTH. 
FARMERS MAKE 
$ 2 0 0  TO $ 5 0 0

^ — — r  DURING THE WINTER
p f K 1 »'»•<•''»» selling this Washer.JpLo .  f  Sample to thoee desi rl nx an 
v !n x £ ifw n a A . ‘ he Celebrated M P V X T O M :
w in , ,  ’.a , manufacturers’ lowest prices.n iia ™  „  'trlcte.t Investigation. Hend your undress on u postal card for further particulars.
LovELL WASH ER C o .203Huron St.EfilE.PA.

particulars.
febl9-5mos.

pamphlet ° f  information and ab
k* Ob ta In i5»1iî78’ ï 1UWinK Uow t0/iV  v fr i1.  ̂ e n • Caveat«, Traded

Broadw ay,
New York.

Important to Ladies Only.
We want a woman in every county to 

establish n ( orset Parlor for the sale o f Dr 
Nieools' Celebrated spiral spring Corsets 
anp Clasps, warranted never to break, will 
ootwear any three ordinary corsets. Wages 
MO to $76 per month and expenses; we 
furnish Complete stock on Consignment 

Settlements Mpnthlv; position permanent 
IS.OOomtlt lic e ; inelo e jg ernts -tumps to 
payjpostage, etc., address, with references,

O D NICHOLS A CO.,
** Fast Uth st.,Now Vork.

tf Tour UIC. one should ls> utili TO-ffl'HT «Uh llrm'jr»n- "WsCroup,v/liiit would you du? WLat pbjhlciau could save itsUfe? hOKE,

li a tasteleRs, harmless powder, and Is the only «lifeguard. In 
■ 0 years It baa never t’ailotl. Order NOW from your druggist *>r from us. Price, toe. A sample powder by mal 1 for loc.

-   ̂ 1 M 0I. U l l l l  raHHUTMI CL, JAMAICA, LL

NfW HQMf-iÇWlNC MAfHiqf ft
CHlt>0.LL ZH UNION SQUARE NY Km ^.LL cal SCUCI
ST.LOUIS MO. LER '.a l p  by g a l l a s t e *

P EN S IO N S .
THE DISABILITY BILL IS A LAW

Soldier* Disabled H im « the W »r are En
titled; Dependent w idow s, anti parents 
now dependent whose sons died irom  el- 
lect o f army service, are Included. It i® 11 
wish to u r  claim  speedily anil -ticietsiully
pr» S s " ’ JAMES TANNER*

Late Commissioner o f pension** 
j«4-1yr WAiBiweToN. !>• w

Æ ÉHlitài
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SINGLE TAX DEPARTMENT.

C E N .  WOODFORD ON T H E  LAND 
QU ESTION.

Gen. Stewart L. Woodford, of Brook
lyn, made a speech before the New York 
State Teachers’ association at its re
cent session at Albany, on “ The Labor 
Problem.”  lie thus spoke of the com
mon declaration that the interests of 
labor and capital are identical:

Now, I know that there is a beautiful 
•euphemism, in which we all delight, to 
indulge, that capital and labor are one. 
We are all pleased to say that the inter
ests of capital and the interests;of labor 
are one. It is pleasing to state and re
state the golden truth that capital is 
best served when labor is best reward
ed, and pleasing to state the corollary, 
that labor is happiest when in union with 
capital. . Now all this is true, and in 
some milennial age I pray that the sug
gestion of the clergyman, and the 
■dream of the poet, and the euphemism j 
o f the politician may all bo realized. 
But when Lazarus, working eight or 
.ten hours a day, with back bent, goes 
out on Sunday afternoon, and, walking 
up one of our great city avenues, sees 
-where Dives lives, it is very hard to get 
the poor fellow to understand practical
ly that labor and capital are one. When 
he goes back to the tenement house, 
and up rickety stairs, and through fetid 
atmosphere climbs his way to where 

- the wife and the babies are, brutalized 
by compulsory associations with want,
■or with drunkenness, or possibly with 
crime, uncomfortable in the heat and 
dirt, neither he nor wife nor babe un- 
derstant how labor and capital are one! 
They are one in the great sweep of 
God’s truth. They are one in the good 
time coming; but to-day and now it will 
be Christian, it will be wise, it will be 
patriotic, for those of us who, thanks 
to fathers, thanks to Providence, or 
thanks to our own thrift have our own 
places on the capital side of this ques
tion—it will be well for us to under
stand that between the tenement house 
and Fifth avenue there is a great gulf 
fixed which you and I ought to try in 
some way to bridge over. And hence, 
not venturing even venturing to dream 
that what I suggest is exact positive 
truth, conscious that all thought upon 
this question to-day will need contin
uous revision, I wish, in the few mo
ments left me, to put to you three or 
four simply questions. If I can get 
you, who are educated men and women, 
to begin thinking practically about 
■these things, I shall have more than 
answered all the purpose I had in com
ing.

The general first took up the ques
tion of great corporations, and insisted 
on the vital necessity o f compelling 
them “to live absolutely inside the law, 
with all that this involves.”  Ho next 
took up the land question and spoke as 
follows:

If all wealth is produced by labor 
from the earth,if the land is at the basis 
o f the state, should not the law hinder 
«very attempt to aggregate land and 
transmit it in great bodies to posterity?
I presume this may be a startling ques
tion to ask the conservative teachers of 

•our public schools; but yet remember 
that in England to-day they have reach
ed the point where the state has had to 
step in between landlord and tenant 
and fix the rate of rent. What would 
be thought in this land of ours if there 
was an attempt to tell the landlord 
what he should charge either for house, 
or factory, or tenement house or farm? 
And yet, just as certain as that sixty 
millions of people to-day mean one hun
dred millions fifty years from now; as 
certain as that one hundred millions 
fifty years from now means two hun

dred millions one hundred years from 
now; as certain as that two hundred 
millions one hundred years from now 
mean ultimately a population that will 
startle imagination, I tell you, my 
countrymen, sooner or later we have 
got to meet the problem that the men 
and women to whom God gives life 
shall have chance in the soil and on the 
dust out of which they are made! Now, 
do not misunderstand me. I am not 
going to talk any wild agrarianism. I 
recognize the right of a man to labor— 
nay, I recognize and assert the duty. I 
recognize the right of a man to be se
cured in the product of his labor, and 
the duty of the state to protect him. I 
recognize that it is as natural for a man 
to seek a home of his own as for the 
bird to build its nest. I pity the man 
who doesn’t want soil of his own, not 

-owned by the state but owned by 
himself, as the home for wife and chil
dren. But in our dealing with land in 
our laws inherited from old England, 
are we not just reversing the way that 
• God deals with us? What is there in 
which you have greater property than 
in your body? Nothing. Wherever 
you go that body is yours. You 
may take it upon any man's 
farm, and while you stand there 
your body is absolutely yours, and the 
use of the soil beneath your feet is 
yours. You pass, you take it with you, 
but when you die that which was more 
your property than anything else in 
the world, under the providence of God, 
molders back into dust; passes into the 
earth, the sky, the air. Even the at
tempt of the old Pharaoh to make a 
mummy of it and keep it forever is at 
the last futile, and the body, which was 
yours, God dissipates and scatters 
Under the theory of our human govern
ment, a man who has accumulated one 
hundred million dollars in real estate, 
though he has no right to primogeniture 
under our American system to entail it 
it in perpetuity to the eldest son of the 
eldest son, is yet permitted to pick out 
the preferred son. Wc recognize primo
geniture of intellect, and the man with 
a hundred million of real estate can 
give, by his will, the whole of it to the 
boy who can take the best care of it 
and can make two hundred million out 
o f  i t  And so it passes on, possibly 
guarded by our system against the ac- 

, eidents of stupidity and dissipation, 
which in England may, and so often do,

, dismember the estate. Let us protect 
labor, let us protect saving; but I leave 
this question with you: Is there not
greater wisdom in the theory of the 
French law, which requires that when 
a  man dies his real estate, at least,Rhall 

. be divided among all children that he

leaves, so that the tendency of society 
shall be always to make as many land- 
owners and as many land-holders as 
be. I ask you to take tbe question 
away with you. I may be wrong in the 
suggestion, it is not ventured with dog
matism. But with an earnest thought 
of what this great future is to be, I 
want to ask you, educated men 
and women, teachers, ought not 
the trained intelligence and edu
cated intellect of this land 
to devise ways that shall not hamper 
industry, that shall not rob labor, that 
shall protect the filial and parental in
stinct, and yet that shall give a direc
tion of American law in the line of dis
tributing land, not aggregating it? It 
may not be a large question now; there 
is coming a time when it will be a tre
mendous question. It may make littlo 
difference to you now that great rail
way corporations own dukedom after 
dukedom as they stretch out toward the 
sunset. It may make little difference 
to you now that men coming from 
across the sea, where already there is 
the rumble of tottering thrones, have 
bought great estates upon our western 
land, beside which the great estate of 
Devonshire is but a county to a state; 
it may be little to you now, but there 
is coming a time when even in this fruit
ful land there shall be hunger for land 
and hunger for bread. God help the 
republic to build wisely now, when it 
lias the chance and the power, so that 
it may not have, at terrible cost, to tear 
down and rebuild in the years that are 
to come! Careful study of the old 
Greek system of land laws and of the 
Hebrew code, with its semi-centennial 
year of jubilee, may and will be preg
nant with suggestions to us all.

He finally discussed the subject of or
ganized labor, and, while admitting 
that many strikes have been unwise 
and evil in their results, he insisted on 
the right of workingmen to organize 
for the promotion of their own inter
ests and asked: “ What will counteract
the accumulation of capital in corpora
tions except the organization of labor 
on the other side? Is there any more 
natural remedy? If there is what is it?”

Stelzner's Grundzinegemeinschaft.

Under the title of Grundzinsgemein- 
chaft or communlty-of-ground rents, a 
characteristic example of word build
ing which would delight Mark Twain, 
Alfred Stelzner writes a pamphlet, 
Berlin, 1890, to prove that the idea of 
land nationalization is of German origin.

Mr. Henry George has on several oc
casions repudiated any claim to abso
lute priority o f ideas in the great field 
of land reform. He has frankly ad
mitted that the fundamental concep
tion of the single tax has occurred to 
other men at various periods of the 
world’s history. This pamphlet, even 
if correct in its conclusions, is there
fore welcome to every man who has the 
reform at heart, as an evidence that the 
world is beginning to appreciate the val
ue of the single tax, if the different 
nationalities are already disputing as to 
who has a prior claim upon it.

I regret to say that I have not been 
able to procure the pamphlet itself; my 
only knowledge o f it is derived from a 
review which appeared in the April 
number of the newly founded Schwei- 
zerische Rundschau, but which Is suffi
ciently comprehensive to give one a 
good idea of the contents.

Stelzner maintains that the principio 
of common ownership of land was prac
tically applied by primitive German 
law, and was only set aside by the in
troduction of Roman law and the 
growth of the Feudal system. He 
shows how the land passed into the 
hands of the sovereign and his nobles; 
how the free peasants became serfs 
thereby; and how, in modern times, in 
spite of the abolishing of serfdom, the 
mass of the people are still in a state of 
servitude to landlords. Stelzner then 
considers the present reaction which 
has arisen against this servitude, and 
claims the honor of pioneer in the 
movement for a physician and philan
thropist, Dr. Theodor Stamm, who in 
1871 issued a book entitled “ The Deliv
erance of Famishing Humanity.”  
“ Stamm,” says Stelzner, “ considers 
the transformation of the private own
ership of ground rent into a community 
ownership as the rescuing task of civ
ilization.” The pamphlet further de
scribes the work of the “ Allwohlbund,”  
which, like the “ Bund fur Bodenbesitz- 
reform,” carries on the propaganda of 
the single tax in Germany.

As Mr. George's book on “ Progress 
and Poverty” did not. I think, appear 
until 1879 or 1880, Stelzner's claim of 
priority for Stainm must be admitted; 
but this, of course, in no way detracts 
from the merit of our great American 
exponent’s work. It still remains true 
that Mr. George worked out his remedy 
for the social problem independently,

T H E  TA R IFF  A ND T H E  FARMER.
W hat a P rotection ist P rofessor Thinks on  

T hat Sub ject—Frank A dm ission That the 
T ariff H urts th e  F arm er—Says It  Must He
••Improved“ —L et R ob ert  P. P orter  C on
sider.
Prof. E. J. James, of the university 

of Pennsylvania, who enjoys the dis
tinction of being one of the vary few 
able teachers of political economy In 
this country who are advocates of the 
protective system, has recently made 
an address before the American Asso
ciation for the Advancement of Science 
on the subject of “ Taxation and the 
Farmer.”

This protectionist professor has 
something to say on the farming situa
tion which does not exactly square 
with Robert P. Porter’s extravagant 
and foolish claim that the former gets 
more advantage from protection than 
any other class. Prof. James, on the 
other hand, sees that the farmer is 
falling behind in the race for wealth 
and comfort. He savs:

Tile rem arkable phenom ena occurring in 
connection  with the Farmers’ Alliance 
m ovem ent shows at on ce  liow  deeply the 
Iron has entered into the soul o f the A m eri
can farmer, and how thoroughly he has be
com e aware that for som e reason or other 
he Is not keeping pace In his material, 
intellectual and social progress with other 
classes In the community.

Porter’s nonsense about the farmer’s 
great advantages over other people is 
effectually exploded in the following 
words:

As a matter o f fact the wealth c f  the 
United States is flowing away from  Its farm s 
into its factories and railroads: from  the 
country into the c ity ; from  the rural into the 
urban districts. The p o licy  o f our railroad 
com panies has borne hard upon the indi
vidual farm er and upon the farm er as a 
class. It has altered all the conditions of 
agriculture in many sections o f the country, 
and in nearly all o f them  In su h a way as 
needlessly to burden and em barra-a the 
farmer. Oar system of taxation us a w hole 
rests m ost heavily upon the farmer. There 
is little doubt that under the method o f a 
general property tax, now  prevailing In this 
country, the rural dlstrlot Is. relatively 
speaking, far m ore heavily taxed than the 
c i ty . the farm er pays m ore than the m er
chant or the railroad owner.

The Am erican farm er has a grievance—a 
real and true grievance—one that will not 
becom e loss by p ooh -p ooh in g  It, but one 
which must be carefully studied by students 
o f  econom ics and statistics to ascertain, if 
possible, how  far it is justified and whether 
it can be remedied, and. It so, by what 
means.

Coming down to the tariff question 
itself this Pennsylvania protectionist 
professor shows that he is not blinded 
by the delusions which prevail among 
nearly all other protectionists. He goes 
on:

Nor is there any doubt that the financial 
policy  o f  the country, using that term in the 
broadest sense, as including the w hole sy s 
tem o f m onetary transactions, built up l>v 
the com bination o f governm ental action and 
private initiative, discrim inates directly and 
keenly against tho farm er and the farm ing 
cla -s, or  at least that It discrim inates in 
favor o f  other classes, w hlch atnounts to the 
same thing. Nor can it bo said thatthe tariff 
policy  o f  the country has been managed at 
least directly with an eye as much to  the 
farm er’s interest as to that o f  other classes. 
I  am aware that this Is a m uch-m ooted ques
tion ;but I do not believe that anyone who has 
taken pains to study our tariffs w ill claim 
that the farm ers, us a class, have had such 
Immediate influence in fixing given rates of 
duty as the m anufacturer, for exam ple.

Notwithstanding the immediate 
bright outlook for the farmer in this 
year’s large crops and good prices, 
Prof. James concludes that “ the Amer
ican farmer is in a bad way and likely 
to be in a worse one.”

Among the remedies he suggests are 
the following:

The system  of taxation must be readjusted 
and the farm er relieved o f unjust burdens. 
Tho tariff must be Im proved; the banking 
and general m onetary policy  o f the country 
changed In many respects.

Pretty good for a protectionist pro
fessor.

E N G L A N D ’S O L D  C L O TH E S .

mission o f Labor in London was de> 
voted to an examination into the con
dition of labor in the cotton spinning 
and weaving industry. Among the 
many witnesses examined was Mr. 
Albert Simpson, of Preston, a cotton 
spinner, cotton manufacturer and East 
India merchant, who said that during 
the last thirty-five years the wages of 
cotton operatives had increased from 
25 to 50 per cent., and at the same time 
a fall in the price of commodities had 
taken place.

There is doubtless much poverty 
among the working classes in England; 
but the above statement does not look 
as if "British free trade”  had any part 
in causing that poverty. It is not 
enough for our protectionists to point 
out that wages in England are low; the 
decisive fact is that wages there are 
becoming higher.

But how is it with us? Wages have 
gone up here to some extent in thirty 
years, but not so much as the wages 
of the English cotton spinners and 
weavers just referred to; and in some 
states, where protected industries are 
most numerous, wages have actually 
gone down. Here, for example, are 
the wages in the chief industries ol 
Massachusetts in 1880 and 1880, as given 
by Carroll D. Wright in his report for 
1883 as labor commissioner for the state 
of Massachusetts;

18 >U. 1880.
f, 11.42 $ 9>G

5 87
8 26 8.81
6.50 7.87

9.95
10 01 9. Ha
4.8t 4 82

H.17
S ilk ........................................... 5.V*1 5.87

8.10 5.66
Average In all industries.. 18.00 »7 52

Average 
WeeRly Wages

From this table it will be seen that 
wages in the cotton industry rose from 
88.50 to only 87.37 in twenty years, or 
only 13 per cent, against a rise of from 
25 to 50 per cent, in England in thirty- 
five years. But this official report 
shows that wages in the ten leading 
industries of Massachusetts were actu
ally lower by 6 per cent in 1880 than in 
1800, before high protection began.

C O T T O N  M A N U FA C TU R ES .

BLAINE AND HARRISON.
Their R espective Standings with the 

Pennsylvania Platform -M akers.
The Pennsylvania republican ma

chine conducted by Matt Quay gath
ered representatives of the party man
agement at Harrisburg to name candi
dates for state officers and to formulate 
hints about the national ticket next 
year. President Harrison was at Ben
nington talking patriotic common
places at the base of a shaft reared to 
commemorate Stark’s victory over a 
portion of Burgoyne’s army. Mr. 
Blaine, whose vacation has been a long 
one, was still loitering at Bar Harbor. 
Each heard the news before sunset. 
The Pennsylvania republicans, who in 
1880 were against Blaine and for a third 
term for Grant, all but formally de
clared for Blaine’s nomination in 1892.

When a rich father wishes in his last 
testament to disinherit a particular son 
he does not ignore him lest the con
tention be made that the omission was 
an oversight, entitling the youth under 
the paternal ban to share with the 
other children. He cuts him off with 
a shilling. The Pennsylvanians do not 
forget Harrison. He is remembered. 
He has his shilling. The convention is 
careful to
Damn with faint praise, assent with civil leer, 
And without sneering teach the rest to sneer; 
Willing to wound, and yet afraid to strike,
Just hint a fault and hesitate dislike.

There is a perfunctory indorsement 
of the Harrison administration, main
ly because Blaine and Wanamaker are 
part and parcel of it. But when the 
platform-makers reach Blaine's name 
the praise is no longer faint There is 
effusive laudation of “ one of Pennsyl- 

! vania's native sons.”  Eulogistic epi- 
j thet is on the free list Blaine's 
' diplomacy is superb. It has electrified 
| the hearts of all. It has made the 
I American eagle a proud bird, one that,
I like Marlborough at Blenheim, in the 
language of that arch-flatterer, Addison, 

j rides on the whirlwind and directs the 
storm. It has opened foreign ports to 
our commerce, “ gates heretofore 
barred.”  “ These magnificent achieve
ments justify the confidence and fur
nish new occasions for us now to re
affirm the loyalty and devotion of the 
republicans of Pennsylvania to her 
most distinguished son.”  Not the loyal
ty and devotion of 1880, which were 
decidedly lacking, but the loyalty and 
devotion of 1884. when Grant was not 
looking for a third-term nomination. 
Just what nation James G.’s superb 
diplomacy has caused to tremble in the 
presence of the grand old eagle, just 

commercial gates heretofore

A  Cane S how ing the Falsity o f the “ Infant 
Industry”  A rgu m en t—R apid  G row th  ol 
Southern C otton  M anufacture.
One of the main arguments put forth 

in behalf of protection is the so-called 
“ infant industry” argument, that man
ufacturing enterprises cannot spring up [ what
in a new country in competition with barred he has opened to the products 
those well established and in success- | of America the Pennsylvania eulogists 
ful operation in older countries, unless ' 0f the favorite son do not stop to 
these young enterprises are protected specify; and it is imaginable that they 
from such competition.

The falsity of this assertion is now 
being proved in our own country in a

do not particularly care. They put 
Blaine to the front, Harrison to the 
rear, and though

the colonial days American manufac
turing industries, then actually in their 
infancy, needed no artificial nurture or 
defense. Why did the mother coun
try think it necessary to impose unjust 
trade restrictions and exactions in or
der to secure the American market for 
the British manufacturer? Why did 
she think it necessary to send twe 
regiment?, and many more with them, 
to conquer a market? Obviously foi 
the reason that manufacturers were 
springing up in America in spite of the 
arbitrary restrictions and exactions 
imposed by the British government. 
There could not have been any other 
reason. But for the development or 
manufacturing in the colonies the 
British manufacturer would have held 
the American market without the in
tervention of the British government 
with its arbitrary and harsh measurer 
in their behalf.

It is an interesting and instructive 
fact, which doss not seem to have 
taught the president any more than it 
has taught Mr. McKinley, that in spite 
of the repressive measures adopted by 
the British government, which went so 
far as to declare certain colonial 
manufacturing concerns nuisances, the 
enterprise and genius of the colonists 
were pushing both commerce and 
manufactures with such energy and 
success as to alarm Manchester. Not 
only without protection of any kind, 
but in spite of the severest repressive 
measures, the American colonists were 
coming rapidly not only to supply their 
own wants, but to supply the people 
o f other countries with manufactures, 
and in fact they actually exported con
siderable quantities of iron.

That was a century and a quarter 
ago, when the population of the colo
nies must have been less than four 
millions, and when the prodigious 
natural resources of the country were 
almost unknown. And yet the presi
dent and Mr. McKinley assure us that 
now, with an enterprising, energetic 
and enlightened population of sixty- 
four million, with resources the most 
varied and in many respects unsur
passed, with the best of industrial ap
pliances and with the best means of in
tercommunication, natural and artifi
cial, our industries are poor, feeble in
fants that would perish miserably if 
they were weaned from the govern
ment bottle. It is enough to say that 
they offer a gross insult to tho Ameri
can character.—Chicago Herald.

T H E  SPIRIT~OF— PROGESS.

O u r So-C alled  **Amerlcan System ”  o f  P ro 
tection  I> an Old E nglish  Id ea  N ow Dis
carded.
There never was a greater misuse of 

a name than to call protection the 
“ American system.”  The fact is, as 
every intelligent man knows, that 
England followed this system long be
fore it was ever introduced into the 
United States and abandoned it only 
forty or fifty years ago.

A. B. Farquhar, the great free trade 
manufacturer of agricultural machinery 
at York, Pa., has called attention to 
this matter in the following words: 

“ Fifteen thousand men starved to 
death in the West India islands near 
our coast, for want o f food, that our 
citizens were anxious to sell them but 
could not deliver on account of the cus
tom houses, and it was at this period 
that Lord Sheffield opposed in the En
glish parliament an appropriation for 
putting down the pirates of the Medi
terranean, upon the ground that they 
injured American commerce more than 
they did British; and certain counties 
in the neighborhood of London peti
tioned parliament against the extension 
o f the turnpike roads in the more dis
tant counties, on the ground that this

most conspicuous case, that of cotton ' formal declaration of preference the 
manufacturing in the south. During : notice to Harrison is unmistakable. lie 
the past ten years the south’s cotton i may cherish hope of a renomination.
manufactures have more than trebled 
the number of spindles, showing an in
crease from 807,000 to 2,130,000. The 
gain in the number of spindles there 
has been very much greater than the 
gain in the country at large, the total
number of spindles in the United States from its formal resolutions the direct 
being now 15,497,302, against 10,653,435 ( statement that “ we earnestly express 
in 1880. The rate of increase in the j the hope that the. republican national 

* ' "  1 —t i l .  convention 0f U92 may place in unan
imous nomination for the presidency 
—which nomination we feel will be fol-

country at large was 45 percent., while 
that for the south alone was 223 per 
cent.

But, the protectionist will ask, what 
has all this to do with the infant indus
try argument? Are not the cotton
mills o f the south protected just as ’, clear, 
much as those of the north?

From foreign competition, yes; b u t _____________  _______
tho competition which the cotton mills j When Harrison selected Blaine for the
nf tllft smith hnvft had to mpfithnsfifimfi * nViiof nln>(» in V»ic nnViinot hti maw hnva

would enable other producers to com- 
that he presented his facts and elabor- I pete in the markets of London, leaving

them less profit.ated his plan with a skill and eloquence 
which far surpass those of any other 
collaborator in tho same field, and that 
it was his book which, bursting upon 
the world with irresistible force, obliged 
every one to pause and listen to the ar
guments of the single tax.

On the whole, this German pamphlet 
is only another sign of the universality 
of the hoped for land reform, and a 
source of encouragement to those who 
are laboring in the good cause in Amer
ica- W. D. McCkackan,

Boston, Mass.
But it may be said, as I have often 

heard it said, “ We do not all want 
land! We can not all become farmers!”

To this I reply that we do all want 
land, though it may be in different 
ways and varying degrees. Without 
land no human being can live; without 
land no human occupation can be car
ried on. Agriculture is not the only 
use of land. It is only one of many. 
And just as the uppermost story of the 
tallest building rests upon land as truly 
as the lowest, so is the operative as 
truly a user of land as is the farmer. 
As all wealth Is In the last analysis the 
resultant of land and labor, so is all 
production in the last analysis the ex
penditure of labor upon land. —Social 
Problems. ____

True talk of building a Bhip canal 
across New Jersey from Philadelphia 
to the Atlantic ocean is atrain revived.

‘But the world has grown since then. 
Newspapers, steam and electricity 
have united the nations of the earth in 
a common brotherhood of mutual in
terests; but who can read the petition 
of these English countrymen and not 
be reminded that the ‘American’ 
system of protection is the same thing 
that was prevalent in Britain over a 
century ago, and that the garments we 
are asked to strut about in are nothing 
but her cast-off old clothes. How few 
the changes necessary to fit this peti
tion into harangue by James G. Blaine, 
or a New York Tribune editorial. And 
when will our fellow-citizens learn no 
longer to vaunt as American a foible 
old as human folly?”

A B O U T  WAGES.

of the south have had to meet has come, 
not from across the ocean, but from 
northern mills. This is the only com
petition which needs to be taken ac
count of in this case, since no cotton 
goods of the kinds made in the south 
are imported. The young cotton mills 
of the south have had to compete with 
the long-established mills of the north 
and with these alone; yet they have 
much more than held their own in the

E nterprising Men o f  the Day Join ing the 
D em ocracy.

It used to be the brag of republican 
enthusiasts that in those sections of the 
west where railroad and telegraph 
lines had penetrated and men were in
telligent and the community felt the 
impulse of modern progress, the demo- 

they abstained from cratie party was in the vocative. This 
boast is no longer tenable. The 
mountain region of eastern Kansas, for 
instance, that in the days of its exclu
sion from the influences of civilization 
used to vote the straight republican 
ticket, signalizes its opening of com
munications with the outer world by 
electing democratic candidates. The 
change is an indication of the spirit 
that pervades the whole country, and 
that is as marked in centers of 
culture and refinement, like Massa
chusetts or elsewhere. The truth is 
that the brainy, thoughtful and observ
ing young men of the present day are 
joining the ranks of democracy. They 
are tired of the dried bones and worn 
out theories of the republican platforms 
and naturally ally themselves with a 
party that sympathizes with the politic
al needs and aims to secure the pros
perity of the masses.—Brooklyn Eagle.

but he cannot have tbe delegation from 
the second state in the union, a state 
that gave Harrison a plurality of eighty 
thousand.

Though upon taking thought the 
Pennsylvania convention chose to omit

lowed by a triumphant election— 
Hop. James G. Blaine, of Pennsylvania 
and Maine,”  yet its purpose was made

Mr. Blaine is entered for the 
race. Mr. Harrison is served notice 
that his claim will not be regarded.

chief place in his cabinet he may have 
fancied that he had shelved a formid
able rival. Whether there was any 
understanding, tacit or expressed, be
tween these men regarding the renom
ination which one-term presidents usu
ally seek is not likely to be known save 
by themselves. Mr. Blaine himself, a 
man of moods, who seems to fear each 
ache and shiver of advancing age as a 
veritable death summons, has not de-

struggle. They have succeeded in j clared his purpose as to 1892, nor has 
wresting the spinning and weaving of 
coarser goods from the north almost 
entirely, and are now turning their at- 
tion to the production of the finer 
grades of goods.

And this has all been accomplished 
without a particle of protection against 
their strong northern rivals.

Thus we are proving in our own 
country the shallowness and falsity of 
the “ infant industry” argument.

H ow  W ages Have R isen in E nglan d—O ar 
W ages Under P ro te ction  H ave Gone 
D ow n In Som e P ieces—A  Case F or  P ro 
tection ist Lying.
That wages in general are lower in 

England than in the United States is a 
well known fact; but it is one which 
gives our protectionists occasion for 
much downright lying- They pretend 
that it is the system of “ British free 
trade" which has made wages lower in 
England than here; whereas the fact is 
that wages have not been made lower 
in England at all, but have constantly 
tended upward since England adopted 
her present policy.

A recent session of the Royal Corn-

sm u gg lin g  Pearl Huttons.
The enormous McKinley duty on 

pearl buttons has given rise to efforts 
to evade its payment. Button forms, or 
buttons finished as to everything but 
the boring of the eyes, have been 
brought in under the claim that these 
were not buttons and could not be 
taxed as such. The matter, however, 
has been decided by the officials, and 
button forms must now pay the samo 
duty as the finished buttons.

The old duty on pearl buttons was 
25 per cent.; the McKinley compound 
duty is equal to 400 per cent, on the 
cheapest buttons.

With such an enormous duty the 
temptation to smuggle becomes very 
great. A trade journal warns the cus
toms authorities to “ look out for but
tons masquerading in the shape of po
tatoes and stealing over the border in 
other disguises.”  The same authority 
points out how great the temptation to 
smuggle is, since “ the article in ques
tion is so portable, and the gains from 
illicit entry are so large. ”

But how could there be anj tempta
tion to smuggle if the domestic manu
facturers had carried out their promise 
made before the McKinley committee 
that “ home competition will insure low 
prices to purchasers and consumers of 
our products?”

By the way, are pearl buttons such a 
harmful article that the very poorest 
American consumer must be made to 
pay a tax of four dollars on every dob 
lar’s worth of them used?

- The ^ ^ 5 5 ^ r n n lt e d

he committed himself to any public 
expression favoring the renomination 
of Harrison. If Harrison shall find 
Blaine utterly selfish, ignoring wholly 
the restraint which a cabinet officer 
puts upon his political ambition when 
his chief is in the field, he will have 
learned one phase of the Blaine char
acter of which he had sufficient warn
ing in the man’s public career. He was 
exalted to the speakership and abused 
that great trust for his personal enrich
ment. The officer who was false to 
the nation will experience no qualm of 

| conscience, no sting of compunction 
j in disappointing Harrison’s expecta
tion of his conduct regarding a presi
dential nomination. Whether or not 
Blaine will be a candidate will depend 
upon the condition of his health or the 
outlook as he may see it. The man who 
made the canvass of 1884 and lost will 
not lightly enter upon another trial. 
But it is not likely that Harrison’s 
hopes or fears will give him a mo
ment’s uneasiness. —Chicago Times.

C O N TEM P O R A R Y  C O M M E N T.

the United
States amounts to more than #3,000,
by the various "trusts in

000,090, or more than two-thirds of our 
entire manufacturing capital. N. Y.
Merchants’ Review«

HARRISON QUOTES HISTORY.
A Gross Insult to the Character o f  the 

Am erican People.
In his speech at St. Albans President 

Harrison quoted from another speech 
made at tho same place fourteen years 
ago this sentence: “ Trading Manches
ter sent two regiments to conquer a 
market” This, the president said, re
called to his mind the fact that “ one of 
the great motives of resistance on the 
part of the colonies was the unjust 
trade restrictions and exactions which 
were imposed upon them by the mother 
country in order to secure the Amer
ican market for the British manufac
turer. ”

But the recalling of these things to 
mind does not seem to have induced in 
the mind of the president a perception 
of the folly o f the mother country in 
wrenching trade and industry from 
their natural courses by arbitrary meas
ures—a folly which cost her the rich
est of her colonial treasures and changed 
the stream of modern events.

It did pot suggest to the president's 
mind that the arbitrary and unjust re
strictions to which he referred point to 
the conclusive evidence that even ia

----- If the billion congress had been
as “ prudent” as Secretary Foster, how 
comfortable Uncle Sam would be feel
ing just now.—Louisville Courier-Jour
nal.

----- “ Plain, everyday folks,” Senator
Carlisle's phrase to describe the mass 
of democratic voters, will take its place 
at once in the political vocabulary.— 
Albany Argus.

----- The Pennsylvania republicans in
dorse Mr. Harrison, view Mr. Wana
maker with satisfaction and nominate 
Mr. Blaine for president Meanwhile 
Mr. Quay, who ignores himself in his 
resolutions, is quietly fixing his claws 
on the next senatorial term.—Indian
apolis Sentinel.

----- Drawing a government pension al
ways promotes longevity. In the natural 
order of things death should reduce the 
number of pensioners on the rolls of 
the pension bureau. Instead of that 
they are constantly increasing, and 
about all of the old soldiers bid fair to 
live even longer than the veteran sailor. 
—Chicago Herald.

----- Mr. Harrison is working the Eu
ropean famine very hard in the inter
ests of his renomination boom. But it 
comes too late to do anything except to 
demonstrate that nothing short of a 
famine in Europe will overcome the 
McKinley-Harrison anti-trade policy 
sufficiently to move out our breadstuff 
surplus at good prices. —St. Louis Re
public.

----- The worst thing that has been
said of Mr. Harrison in a long time was 
the statement in one of his peculiar 
organs that “ the president has more of 
Mr. Wanamaker’s society than that of 
any other member of the cabinet. It 
is quite evident that not circumstances 
merely bnt the president's personal 
preference brings this about.” It is not 
strange thatthe Blaine boom is boom
ing.—N. Y. World.

----- The prudent friends of Thomas
B. Reed will regret that gentleman’s 
recent utterances on the question of 
reciprocity. He is reported as saying 
that arrangements of this sort are “ at
tempts to carry on commerce by diplo
macy,“  and to have added that ‘ 'the 
commercial world can only do business 
on great commercial principles, not on 
correspondence between state depart
ments.” The sneering reference to a 
scheme which is converted into law by 
a measure which he himself supported 
is an imputation on his party loyally, 
and the ignorance which it displays is'a 
reflection upon his knowledge and re
sources as a statesman. — at Louis 
Globe-Democrat (Rep.).
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The Old Horse Oars at Last Sup
planted by Oable Trains.

In cid en t» Connected w ith  C hanging tb*  
A ntiquated  Lines In to  M odern, W ell- 

Equipped rian ta—Cabling A round 
the C apitol—The Had Hoy.

fSpeclal Washington Letter. 1
People who compluin live in onr 

neighborhood and also in your neighbor
hood. Why they complain and why 
nothing suits them I cannot imagine 
nor can you tell. Wc simply lenow that 
they are here, there and everywhere.

Pennsylvania avenue, the most beau
tiful street in the world, for its width, 
grade, pavement and approaches, either 
from the capital or white house, the 
handsomest parade ground for milita
ry and civil displays, is all tom up and 
decorated with a systematized mass of 
debris. Numerous citizens have entered 
complaint, verbally and by letter, some 
o f them declaring Unit they will bring 
suit for damages ngainst the district 
government for permitting the streets 
to be in such a condition.

Congress passed a law requiring the 
street ear lines between the navy yard 
and Georgetown to dispense with the 
services of their horses by January 1, 
lt>U3, and to substitute either cable or 
electric power. The avenue line is en
gaged in putting down a cable track, 
and that is what has developed our peo
ple witli the torpid livers, who com
plain of the condition of the street. 
They see before themoa thousand work
men, each o f them earning 81.25 per 
day, but they are not gratified with the 
prosperity of a city which can afford to 
employ so much labor in one enterprise. 
They do not understand that those la
borers are earning money which will 
give food to nearly five thousand people 
every morning, noon and night. They 
see nothing o f the contentment in the 
faces of the wives, mothers and chil
dren of those laborers while the hus
band and father has something to do. 
They have little, if any, appreciation of 
the improvement of the city which is 
going on. They live in the present, 
from day to day, and have no care for 
the future of the city, nor for the well
being of posterity. They are relics of 
the days of Boss Shepherd, when every 
old fossil in Washington declared that 
Shepherd would ruin them with liis ex
pensive improvements; but he made 
them all rich.

It has been many years since this city 
has witnessed such a transformation, 
such a change o f dress, such a brighten
ing up. Business is always brisk where 
there is work to do by working people. 
Three weeks ago the picks and spades 
of the workmen were commencing to 
tickle the streets o f  Georgetown, re
moving the stone pavements and dig
ging up the earth. Within a week Rock 
creek was spanned by the cable people, 
and then several gangs of workmen 
were employed at intervals of three 
squares. They worked night and day, 
and have already covered nearly two 
miles of their line, completing their 
work us they have gone along. The 
tracks are completed clear down past 
the white house, treasury, department 
of justice, and the state, war and navy 
department buildings. They are now 
at work between the treasury and the 
capitol, along the business part of the 
avenue, and here it is that the most ag
grieved complainants reside and do 
business. They have discovered that 
trenches cannot be made, tracks laid, 
concrete filled in and traffic continued 
at the same time, without more or less 
noise and considerable dust and dirt. 
With temporary tracks laid alongside 
the curbstones, the horses trudge along 
close to the doors o f the houses, tram
ple sand and gravel into powder, and 
the fine dust penetrates every crevice. 
It would not be complained of any
where else than in this city; for this 
place is an exception to all other aggre
gations of people, in that we never have 
either dust or mud to trouble us. Con
sequently, when improvements are 
made which bring those objectionable 
tilings, which are of the earth, earthy, 
it is so disagreeable, because unusual, 
that it is unwelcome. Nevertheless, the 
work goes right on, and rapidly, too.

It is interesting at night to stand at 
the Peace monument, at the foot of 
Capitol hill and look up the avenue, to-

groes work away, and their voices echo 
and reecho, some o f them sounding 
dolefully like voices from the tombs, as 
they dig away beneath the ground. 
The lajing of the conduit and surmount
ing it with the rails and grip groove^ 
cause a clinking and clatter peculiar to 
iron; and those Tubal-Cains toil bJ 
night so that the clatter and clink, with 
the laughter and song, produce an anvil 
chorus, the like of which words cannot 
describe.

Now they are curving around the base 
of the lull on which the stately capitol 
sits. Here are several bends in the 
road, along the botanical gardens, the 
Pcdee monument, the Garfield statue, 
and the steep ascent of 11 street, which 
tax the skill and science of the civil en
gineers. They have already crossed 
tlie Tiber, but it was exceedingly diffi
cult. Let me stop right here and tell 
you about the Tiber.

In the early days, when L’Enfant was 
planning his capital city of the new re
public, he marked “ Tiber creek,”  along 
an irregular line which represented a 
brook of changeable size and ucuatic

CABLING AROUND THE CAPITOL.
wards the treasury. The center of the 
thoroughfare is brilliant with hanging 
lanterns, moving lanterns,electric lights 
overhead and close to the ground, while 
the colored lights of the street cars ap
pear, disappear and mingle along one 
side of the street. Walking along -un
der the trees which cover the pave
ments with fantastic shadows fro*  the 
electric lights, dancing, illusive shad
ows, aggravating shadows, like the 
Jack birds of which Fritz Emmett sang, 
the music o f the voices of the all-night 
workmen ladens tho air with cadences 
beard nowhere on the surface of the 
g'.obe, save In the lands where the hap- 
py-go-lueky black men dwell, llow 
Itey do sing, accompanied by the 
rythmic music o f their picks, picking 
the concreted street to pieces in little 
bits o f bits. Every «stroke breaks but a 
barely pereeptible particle of the hard 
l-.arface, but, there are so many of them 
that soon the hard surface is removed, 
aad the plows are going, ¿still the ne-

h:
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volume. It ran through the hills and 
dales, the wooded wilderness immedi
ately west of the capitol, from the 
vicinity of the soldiers’ home, five miles 
to the Potomac and was fed by numer
ous crystal springs. When it reached 
what is now the crossing of Pennsyl
vania avenue, at Second street west, it 
was almost a river. In rainy seasons 
the Tiber overflowed its banks, an 
angry flood, similar to that old Tiber of 
Rome, into wtiich Great Caesar and 
Cassius once plunged for a swim; when 
tho master spirit of his age well-nigh 
dissolved, by drowning beneath its 
billows. Well, as a city grew upon this 
ground and Pennsylvania avenue be
came the principal thoroughfare be
tween tho executive and legislative 
houses, Tiber was bridged. But, when 
Shepherd builded a real city, he encom- 
passsed Tiber with an arch of brick 
and cement, and converted it into a 
sower. The top of the arch is but one 
foot under ground, and right through 
that space the cable line must run. The 
engineers have removed tho arch, with 
great difficulty, and substituted iron 
plates for the masonry, so that the 
work goes right along, and Tiber is 
again inclosed, probably forever.

The cable work is progressing out on 
Capitol hill, and within another fort
night it will bo completed to the navy 
yard. At present the horses are draw
ing the cars all the way from George
town to tho treasury upon the cable 
tracks, which have been completed. 
The tcnqxirary sidetracks have been 
removed and the people are delighted 
with the improvement. There is no more 
jolting nor jumping the tracks, nor any 
of the thousand inconveniences which 
appertain to a badly-ballasted surface 
road.

But it will be a long time before the 
cables are running. The large square 
was selected for the power liouso 
where formerly was the stable wheace 
John Wilkes Booth hired his horse upon 
that awful night of which I recently 
wrote you. The ground is fully twenty 
feet higher than at the end of the 
avenue where Tiber is crossed, and 
yet it is almost impossible to secure a 
good foundation for the eight-story 
building which has been planned. 
Little pony engines are puffing away 
day and night, working pile drivers. 
They are driving great, long telegraph 
poles from twenty to fifty feet down 
into the soft earth and thus seeking to 
make a safe foundation for the tre
mendous weight o f the building which 
is to be used as a power house and a 
home for many families of employes of 
the road.

Everybody does not complain o f the 
dust, noise and other inconveniences at
tending this great work. The small 
boy at the national capital appreciates 
a good thing when he sees it, just as 
well ns docs the small boy in your own 
neighborhood. They play in the mud, 
slide in the sand, tear their clothes, 
stub their toes and throw clods at 
dudes in the passing open cars. One of 
them tilled a hard-shell crab with sand 
and laid it on the dashboard of a car. 
He had his reward in a minute. A 
natty fellow boarded the car and 
stepped on the shell with his tight- 
fitting patent leather boot. As it was 
crunched under him lie cried in terror, 
not knowing whether the car was 
breaking down or his boots were split
ting, while the youngster screamed with 
ghoulish glee uud chuckled in his joy. 
* Smith D. Fbv.

Cure for  Round Shoulder».
Round shoulders are almost unavoida

bly accompanied by weak lungs, but 
may be cured by the simple and easily 
performe I exercise of raising one’s self 
upon the toes, in a perpendicular posi- 

! tion. several times daily. Take a per- 
; fcctly upright position, with the heels 
1 together and the toes at an angle of 
I forty-five degrees. Drop the arms life- 
! lessly by the sides, animating and rnis- 
I ing the chest.to its full capacity, muscu- 
! , the chin well drawn in. Slowly
| rise up on the ball* of the feet to tho 
! ffjeatost possible height, thereby exer- 
j rising all the mumbles of tho legs and 
I ^ody; come again into standing posi 
tion without swaying tho body back 
ward out of the perfect line. Repeat 
this exercise first on one foot and then 
on tlie other.

Early Autum n C ostum e»—Huonat* and 
H a t»—D ancing T oilette», E tc.

IBpeclal New York Correspondence.!
The early mornings and evenings are 

cool and misty, and we find a deini- 
season costume most useful at thil 
time. The leading textiles that ap
pear in tailor gowns for this purpose 
are cheviots, ladies’ cloth, rough-sur
faced camel’s hair fabrics and light 
weight Harris homespun. A pretty early 
autumn costume is of b'scuit-colored 
cloth with brown velvet applique em
broidery, edged with brown and gold 
braid. The front breadth is edged 
with the velvet. There is a vest of the 
brown, and the collar and cuffs are of 
the same. An Argyll coat, long in the 
skirt and fitting tightly to the figure, 
is worn with this costume. Gowns for 
autumn are as abundantly trimmed as 
those worn during the summer season; 
but there are fewer changes in gar
nitures than in materials, which must, 
of course, show the changes necessi
tated bv the season's temijerature.

Among the very expensive Parisian 
dre-s garnitures jeweled effects are 

much favored. 
Parisian designs 
in tinsel passe
menterie obtain 
also, and are 
used to brighten 
t h e ’ effect o f 
somber d r e s s  
fabrics. A pret
ty visiting toi
lette for autumn 
wear is of fawn- 
colored Scotch 
cashmere, made 
up with fawn 
and blue cordu
roy velvet. The 
border of the 
under petticoat 
is of the velvet 
g o o d s ,  o v e r  
which the upper 
skirt-forms deep 
'rounded V a n 
d y k e s .  T h o  
bodice, without 

darts, is full at the waist, and is made 
with basques that are upturned in 
sling fashion, showing the corduroy 
underlining. The side forms at the 
back are of the corduroy, forming ban
neret basquea The back is in one 
piece with the semi train. The full 
sleeves and turned-down collar are of 
tlie corduroy. Epaulettes of cashmere 
and corduroy give a pretty finish to the 
very stylish costume.

Bonnets and hats, according to the 
latest intelligence from Paris, exhibit 
a decided tendency towards diminutive 
sizes. The most fashionable bonnets 
are composed entirely of flowers', or 
trimmed in Greek style. So ~" lovely 
bonnets have a 
t r i m m i n g  of 
flowers in front, 
a n d  a s m a l l  
cluster of feath
ers in the back 
Velvet hats and 
bonnets will be 
popular for aut
umn wear, and 
are almost uni
versally becom
ing. The deco
ration upon autr 
um n h a t s  i s  
raised consider- 
a b l y  a t  t h e  
back, or adjust- 
e d moderately 
in front, as the 
case may be, and 
the quantity of 
trimming has in 
no wise dimin
ished. Feathers 
and flowers, rib
bons, tinsel, jet and nail-head shapes 
are as popular as ever.

Autumn dancing toilettes of the beau
tiful ribbon striped crepaline, over 
China silk slips, have belted round 
waists, and at the neck a frill o f very 
rich lace sewed in the V opening and 
then caught down outside upon the 
bodice or otherwise; there are delicious 
folds of soft crepe lisse around the 

opening in Re- 
c a m i e r style. 
Other g o w n s  
have lovely Van- 
dyked insertions 
on the skirt and 
bodice, those on 
t h e  skirt often 
reaching half its 
length. Russet- 
colored English 
c l o t h  Venetian 
jackets are worn 
w i t h  p r e t t y  
blouse waists of 
tomato-red silk, 
the waists laid 
in fine plaits and 
fastened w i t h  
gold and russet 
b a l l  buttons 
There is a silk 
e m b r oldery at 
the edge of the 
c l o t h  jacket, 
u ■ d one model 

in gold, dark 
russet in vine

is embroidered 
brown and pale
embroidery; the other, in tiny palms 
in which a great deal of red the 
shade of the silk blouse appears. A 
reseda cloth jacket shows a rose-col
ored Toreador vest, which has a full 
front and is finished with a reseda vel
vet girdle. A pretty jacket of dove gray 
velvet is lined with gray bengaline, and 
the vest of white is covered with a 
delicate silver braid work.

Walking dresses for children and 
very young girls are made very much 
of corduroy woolens in light colors, al- 
bo woolen crapes in plain colors and in 
patterns. Waists are very long and so 
are skirts. Jacket bodices with long 
waistcoats are made in various styles, 
all very becoming to slim figures. Two 
or three kinds of flowers appear on one 
hat Accordion plaitings seem likely 
to be fashionable again. Surah silk of 
thick quality and broadly twilled is 
now in great favor for bathing suits.

Fashions are in one of those transi
tion periods when it is difficult to de
fine what is worn, bdU to predict what 
Mill be worn in future.

TOBACCO ••SPONGERS.’*
Bow Som e C h e v e r i W ork  Their C heek F or  

a Free “ Q uid.”
"A  plug o f -----  tobacco,”  said a

young man the other evening, as he 
walked Into a cigar store and laid down 
a dime.

A reporter was standing near the 
counter and overheard the call, which 
was for a certain brand. Knowing 
that the customer was employed in one 
of the large factories in the city, hav
ing met him while at work, he ex
pressed surprise that he should have to 
buy his tobacco.

“ Well,”  replied the tobacco employe, 
“ I oughtn't to have to buy any as the 
men working in my department are ex
pected to tako what they want for their 
daily use. They don't have instruc
tions to do so, but no objection is made 
when they do. But, would you believe 
it, lots and lots of times I get up in the 
morning without a chew in my pocket, 
and often, as to-night, I have to go out 
and buy a plug after supper. Here’s 
how it is: I come out of the factory, and 
before I get half a square away I hear 
something like this:

“  ‘Hello, Charlie; got any tobacco?’
“ I don’t like to be mean, and although 

I only know the fellow as one who 
‘sponges’ all the chewing tobacco he 
can, I hand out my plug; others of the 
men do the same thing, and when that 
fellow gets through he probably has a 
day's supply. Well, I don’t go far un
til another ‘sponge’ stops me, and this 
goes on until, when I have run the 
gauntlet, I must turn to and buy to
bacco for my own use. I'm just about 
getting tired of the ‘sponge,’ and I 
think we’ll inaugurate a boycott on 
him. If he were an acquaintance it 
would be different, or if he were hard 
up for a chew it would be excusable, 
but I have known lots of cases where 
the ’sponger’ had a plug in his pocket 
when he came up to me.

‘ ‘There is no excuse for us to have to 
buy tobacco at any time. In my de
partment we can always lay in a day’s 
supply. Then in all departments we 
are given a pound of finished plug a 
week. This goes to the foremen of the 
various departments for distribution, 
and for this the company must tear up 
revenue stamps to cover the weight. 
Even this pound should run a man if he 
were not ‘sponged’ upon.” —St. Louis 
Globe-Democrat.

Technically  C orrect,
Miss Trainwell—What do you con

sider the best exercise for the muscles, 
Mr. Doddle?

Doddle (languidly)—Opening clams. 
—Judge.

“ M aly B ."
The queer ideas the Chinese have of 

religion are illustrated by a story which 
comes from San Francisco: “ Miss
Mary B. was a very devout" Christian. 
The family had in their service a China
man to whom they were very much at
tached. It was Miss Mary’s pet idea to 
convert this Chinaman, but for a long 
while the Celestial was obdurate. 
Finally he repented, and at the earnest 
solicitation of Miss Mary he consented 
to undergo christening. Then a new 
difficulty arose. Ho said his name 
from henceforth should be ‘Mary B.’ 
and he would not be christened under 
any other name. ‘But,’ pleaded Miss 
Mary, ‘John, that is a girl's name. 
Why not take John?’ ‘Mee no wantee 
John. Mee Maly B., or mee no Clis- 
tian.’ Miss Mary was at a loss what to 
do, but finally she bad to give a reluct
ant consent, and her Chinese servant 
was christened ‘Maly B . —Chicago 
T i m e s . _________________
T he Only One E ver P rin ted —Can Y on F ind 

the W ord ?
T here is a 8 inch d isplay advertisem ent 

in  this paper, this w eek, w h ich  hus uo tw o 
w ords alike except one w ord. The sam e is  
true o f  each new one api earing  each week, . 
from  T he Dr. H arter M edicine Co. T his 1 
house places a  “ C resceut”  ou  everyth in g  
they m ake und publish. L ook fo r  it, send 
them the nam e o f  the w ord and they w ill 
return you  book , beautiful lithographs o r  
sam ples fr e e

A  gentlem an , w ho hud Just returned 
from  his annual sea side holiday, declares 
that several m ornings in succession, as he 
took a stroll upon the beach, hoBuw tho sea 
bu thing.—Judy.

c o p y r i g h t  issi

A  ringing noise 
in the ears, headache, deafness, eves 
w e a k ; obstruction o f nose, dis
charges falling into throat, some
times profuse, watery and acrid, at 
others, thick, tenacious, bloody and 
putrid ; offensive breath ; smell and 
taste impaired, and general debility. 
N o t all o f these symptom s at once. 
Probably only a few  o f them.

Th at’s Catarrh.
A  medicine that b y  its mild, 

soothing, cleansing and healing 
properties has cured the most hope
less cases. One that w ill cure you, 
no m atter how bad your case or of 
how long standing. A  medicine 
that doesn’ t simply palliate for a 
tim e, but produces perfect and per
manent cures.

Th at’s Dr. Sage’s Catarrh Rem edy.
A  cash paym ent o f $500, not by 

you, as you m ight expect, but to 
you, if you can’t be cured. It ’s an 
offer that’s made in good faith, to 
prove their medicine, ny responsible 
men, the proprietors o f D r. Sage’s 
R em edy.

That’s the kind o f medicine to try.
Doesn’t it seem so ?

Tain from  indigestion , dyspepsia  and too 
hearty eating is relieved at once by taking 
one or C arter 's  L ittle L iver Pills im m edi
ately u fler  dinner. D on 't fo rg e t  this.

T H E  G E N E R A L  M A R K E T S .

KAN8A8 CITY, Sept. 8.
CATTLE—Shipping Steera___ M  oo tu 500

Butchers’ steera... a 70 fob 400
Native cow s............ 200 fot 290

HOGS—Good to choice heavy i  15 ® 6 1202
WHEAT—No. 2. red .................. H9 89V2

No. 2 hard................ 87 ft» 87
CORN—No. 2............................... 55 a 65 Mt
OATS—No. 2................................ 27 <t» 27 ¡W
KYK—No. 2.................................. TBVS'a 81
FLOUIt—Patents, per sack .... 2 ao Q» 240

Fancy.......................... 1 9J & 1 iß
HAY—Baled................................ 8 50 & 650
BUTTER—Choice cream ery.. 16 ft» 17
CHEESE—Full cream ............ » ft» 9Vl
EGGS—Choice............................ 11 & 141«
BACON—Hams.......................... y db 10

Shoulders................... 6Vl
Sides............................ 7 0 7M»

LARD............................................ «M»« 71*
POTATOES.................................. bo <a 40

ST. LOUIS.
CATTLE—Shipping steers .... 450 & 6 80

Butchers’ steers.... BOO 0 4 50
HOGS—Packing......................... 4 80 0 5 30
SHEEP—Fair to choice ............ 2 75 0 490
FLOUR—C hoice......................... 4 00 0 500
WHKAT— No J. red.................. 0602 0 9674
CORN—No. 2................................ 61010 62
OATS—No. 2................................ 291*
RYE—No. 2.................................. 85 0 85>4
BUTTEKr—Crearaery................ 18 0 19
PURE............................................ 1140 0 11 50

CHICAGO.
CATTLE—Shipping steers .... 560 0 5 80
HOGS—Packing and shipping 4 75 0 5 15
SHEEP—Fair to choice ........ 4 50 0 5 25
FLOUR—W inter wheat............ 4 30 0 5 15
WHEAT—No. 2 red ................... 96 V te 97
CORN—No. 2............................... 67V2 0 671»
O A T S-N o.2................................. 29^20 29 4t
RYE—No. 2................................. 90 0 90 Vi
BUTTER—Creamery................ 18 0 20
PORK............................................ 1100 0 11 05

NEW YORK.
CATTLE—Com m on to prime.. 400 0 590
HOGS—G ood to ch o ice ............ 5 10 0 61ft
FLOUR—G ood to ch o ice ......... 4 50 0 5 75
WHEAT—No. 1 red .................. 1 05140 106
CORN—No. 2............................... 75 0 KVt
OATS—W estern m ixed ............ 34 0 37 Vl
BUTTER—Creamery................ 15M2® 20
PORK............................................ 10 50 0 12 25

“ Can I see Mr. X -----  this m orn ing !”
"M r. X -----  w ent to a blowout last night
and is not y e t  presentable.”  “ Indeed; 
whut kind o f  a b low ou t!"  "G a s .” —Buffalo 
Express.

M any m others w ould w illin g ly  p ay a dol
lar a  box  fo r  Bull’ s W orm  D estroyers if  
they could not get them fo r  25 cents. They 
are alw ays safe and alw ays sure.

“ H ow  ever  did you get her to change her 
mind after she rejected you o n co l”  "1 ju st 
used u little m ild purse-weigh-siou I"—Bos
ton NotVs.

E v ery  trace o f  salt rheum  is obliterated 
by G lenn 's Sulphur Soap.

H ill’ s H air uud W hisker D ye, 50 cents.

TltEUE is a native savagery in every 
breast that loves to  Bit in the dry  itself and 
watch those w ho are  caught out in the 
ruin.—Ram ’s Horn.

Don ’ t w ait until you are sick before  try ing  
Carter’ s L ittle L iver Pills, but get u vial at 
once. Y ou  can ’ t take them w ithout benefit.

" I  understand  Jake Simpson struck his 
m other.”  “ Y e s .”  “ The cruel scoundrel. 
W hat did he strike her f o r !”  “ Tea dollars.”  
—N. Y . Herald.

The wash o f  the ocean, o f  which w o hear 
so much, is probably done on tho seaboard, 
though one need not expect to seo it when 
crossing tho l in e — Baltimore American.

O N E  E N J O Y S
Both the method and results wbei* 
Syrup o f  Figs is taken; it  is pleasant 
and refreshing to the taste, tn d  act» 
gently yet promptly on the K idneys, 
L iver and Bowels, cleanses the sys
tem effectually, dispels colds, head
aches and fevers and cures habitual 
constipation. Syrup o f F igs is th® 
only remedy o f  its kind ever pro
duced, pleasing to the taste and ac
ceptable to tho stomach, prompt in  
its action and truly beneficial in i t »  
effects, prepared only from the ruoafc 
healthy and agreeable substances, i t »  
many excellent qualities commend it- 
to all and have made it the most- 
popular remedy known.

Syrup o f Figs is for sale in 50®  
and $1 bottles by all leading drug
gists. A n y  reliable druggist wh® 
m ay not have it on hand will pro- 
cure it promptly for any one wh® 
wishes to try it. D o  not accept any  
substitute.

CALIFORNIA FIO SYRUP CO.
SAN FRANCISCO, C A L  

LOUISVILLE, KY. NEW YORK. N.Y.

F l I V D  T i r  El

Latest Style»
- I X -

L’Art De La Mode»
r  C O L O R K D  P L A T F A  

ALL THK LATEST TARIS A MJ SEIT'  
TURK KAftHlONä.

ta rO rd e r  i t  o f  y o u r  N e w s -d e a le r  - 
; o r  sond.85 ct? . f o r  la to s tn u m b e r  

W.J. MOKKK, Publiai.» r.
3  J£a»t 10th Sfc., N e w  Y o r k »

rN AM I THIS PAPER every time you write,

( \  A TELEGRAPH OPERATOR’S
WORK IS PLEASANT !

Pays good wages and lead» 
to the highest positions. W » 
teach it quickly and stark 
our graduates in railroad or  
commercial Service. Crop* 
are splendid, Railroads are 
very busy. Operators »re iiavery busy. Operators »re ia 
great demand. W K IT Is_____ ___  FOR tlR C  VLAKS.

Valentine's School o f  Telegraphy, Janesville, Win*

W I T H O U T  AN  E Q U A L .
CURES

R H E U M A TIS M , 
N E U R A LG IA ,

________  LU M B A G O ,
? D Y ^ A I N  s c i a t i c a ,

Sprains, Bruises, Burns, Swellings,
PROM PTLY AND PERM ANENTLY.

TH E KANSAS CITY

MEDICAL# SURGICAL SANITARIUM
For tha Treatment of all Chronic and 

Surgical Diseases.
The object of our Sani tarlatala to furnish scientific _______ __________

beard, rooms, and attendance to those afflicted with chronic, turgical, eye, ear
Ileal and surgical treetmenL.

.......................  ................ ............... unie, burgicaA, eye, ear, s m l
nervous disease*, and is supplied with all the latest iDventioaaJa eivctric science,.
deformity appliances, instruments, apparatus, medicines, etc. We treat DEFORM- 
1TIK8 o f tlie human body. We are the only medical establish ate» t in Kansas City 
manufacturing surgical braces and appliances for each Individual ease. Trusses amt
Elastic stockiugs made to order. Catarrh aud alt diseases of the Throat treated by 
Compressed Air, Sprays, Medicated Vapors, eto., applied by mount o f the laf 
Inventions In appsratus for that purpose,A iAs»J Inventions in apparatus for that purpose,

d is e a s e s  o f  t h e  n e r v o u s  s y s t e m ,
■ 1 ''dHTMlSlW and Diseasesof Women a specialty, Electricity in all its forms, baths, douches, n s » »___________  ________specialty. Electricity in all Us forms, haihs, d

11TH AND B R O A D W A Y. sage, inhalations, nuriing, etc., are provided at may he required by pauenui, m * a -
K A N H A . H  C A T Y  W f l .  dition to such other medical treatment as may be deemed ad vlsahie. Books free spur* 

Special or Nervous Diseases, Stricture "»nrt V.rto«oel.. D ISEA SES OF T H E  EYE AN O  EAR TR E A T E D  1 »  
T H E  M O S T  SK IL L F U L  AN D S C IE N T IF IC  M ANNER. »11 the noit dtfflcnll R»rrfe»l Operatic», p e r r o n » «  
with Skill and Success. Fifty rooms for the accommodation of patients. Physicians and trained nurse* in attendance day aa& 
Bight Consultation fret. For further Information call on or address D R .  C .  Ml. C O E .  P r © R i d © n t .

llth  A  B roadw ay, KANSAS C IT Y ,  M O .com fort o f  children le ft  In our oli»nie.

p iS O ’3 REMEDY FOR CATAKRtL-Brst. Easiest to use. 
A cheapest. Relief Is Immediate. A  care is certain. For 
Cold in the Head it lias no equal.

i t  U an Ointment, of which n small particle Is applied to the 
nostrils. Erice.ooe. Sold bydruggistsorsenthym m l.

Address. E. T. IIa xe l tin -i.  Warren. Pa.

LITTLE
LIVER

PILLS
DO HOT GRIPE NOR SICKEN.
Bare cu re  fo r  S I C K  H E A D *  
A C H E *  Impaired digestion,consti
pation , torpid glands. They arouse 

vital organs, rem ove nausea, die* 
zine*«. Magical effect on Kid* 

neys andi>la<)<ler. Conquer 
D illon s n e rv o u s  dis

orders. Establish natural Daily action.
B oanttfy  com plexion

b lo o d . PDEKLY VEOrTABLB.
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ALLEGED SWINDLE.
'HutohlnBon, Kan., M uch Excited 

Over a Bosnia Railroad.

PROM OTERS R AISE MUCH MONET.

A  F ew  Miles B u ilt end  M ortgaged  and the 
B ood le  D ivided—Strange Case o f  

Poisoning—T h e  D alton B0711 
H old Dp a  D etective.

Hutchinson, Kan.. Sept 8.—In 1889 
a  party of railroad men, chiefly from 
■Chicago, set on foot the project of 
building a railroad south from this 
city, and it was chartered as the Mc
Pherson, Texas A Gulf railroad. Reno 
county subscribed to the stock 892,000, 
and issued county bonds for that 
amount the city of Hutchinson donated 
$20,000 for terminals, etc., and White 
township, in Kingman county, sub
scribed 810,000, and the city of King- 
man $20,000 for terminal facilities. The 
company built thirty-two miles of 
road from this city to Kingman and 
mortgaged it for 812,500 per mile, 
which mortgaged bonds were hypothe
cated to the Union Pacific road for 75 
per cent of their face value, netting 
the company $300,000 in cash. From 
the bonds issued $142,000 was realized, 
a  total of $442,000. The construction 
o f the road, so it is charged, cost not to 
exceed $7,700 per mile, or a total value 
-of $240,400, showing a balance on hand 
• o f $195,000. Other estimates place the 
cost of the road at $6,000, which would 
show a balance o f $250,000.

Yesterday the commissioners of this 
v county swore out warrants for the ar
rest of E. EX Wise, treasurer of the 
road, and H. A. Christie, o f Chicago, its 
president, charging them with the em
bezzlement of the $250,000, which 
should be on hand, but it is not Wise 
being in town was immediately placed 
under arrest. Christie is supposed to 
be in Chicago, and a requisition will be 
made upon the governor of Illinois for 
bis delivery to the courts o f this Btate.

The excitement in this city is intense 
'and some of the best legal talent of this 
state has been retained to assist the 
prosecution. Wise’s preliminary exam
ination has been set for to-day and bail 
placed at $15,000.

MYSTERIOUS AFFAIR IN NEBRASKA.
H a r t in g t o n , Neb., Sept 8.—Andrew 

'Olsen, a well known farmer living east 
o f  this place, died last evening from the 
effects of a dose of poison taken in a 
drink of alcohol, Martin Knutson, a 
neighbor of the dead man, lies at the 
point of death, and Ilaus Schager, an
other friend, is recovering from a 
milder dose than the others received.

Dennis O’Flaherty, a wealthy ranch 
owner, who has hitherto borne an ex
cellent reputation, is a prisoner, 
charged with murder.

Last week O’Fiaherty, while return
ing to his ranch east of Hartington 
after a day’s business in the city, met 
three neighbors, and, after a brief 
friendly conversation, drew a flask 
from his pocket and invited the men to 

-¡take a drink.
From this point the story of the af

fair varies. O’Flaherty says he had 
two bottles, one containing alcohol and 
the other poison. The men who drank 
say he had but one flask. They say 
that the liquor was of a milky hue and 
It was remarked that it was not as clear 
as alcohol should be.

A BRUSH WITH THE DALTON8.
G u t h r ie , Ok., Sept 8.—A special mes

senger from the Sac and Fox agency, 
sixty miles east of here, arrived here 
last night ani reported to the Wells- 
Fargo express company that their 
special agent F. Q. Dodge, who was 
sent out to look after the Dalton boys, 
was held up Sunday night and that his 
horse was shot but Dodge only slightly 
wounded. Dodge in his report to the 
company says: “ I and posse will fol
low them immediately.”

In fact Dodge says to the Wells- 
Fargo people that he is confident that 
he has the Daltons on the run, and that 
he believes they will succeed in cap
turing the gang. He has a number of 
brave men with him, and should they 
run against the gang, there will be 
trouble.

A GOOD SHOWING.
Du b ’s  W eekly Kevtew  o f th e  Baslaese Situ

ation Decidedly E n co u rag in g—An Enor
mous W heat Crop—T h e G reat Industries  
D o in g Well.
New Y o r k , Sept 5.—R. G. Dun A 

C a ’s weekly review of trade says:
The wheat crop is out of danger and 

is enormous—undoubtedly the largest 
ever grown—and moving with unusual 
rapidity. The corn crop has been saved 
aud is very large in most of the surplus 
producing states and even within the 
range of recent frosts appears to have 
been in part beyond injury. The mon
etary situation is also decidedly clearer 
and more favorable. Foreign needs ap
pear less urgent and the danger of suc
cessful resistance to American demands 
for gold is diminishing.

The removal of the German prohibi
tion of American pork imports promises 
a largely increased demand for impor
tant products aud a considerable addi
tion to merchandise exports for the 
year. Exports from New York in five 
weeks exceeded last year’s nearly 81 
per cent., and while imports increased 
largely the balance o f trade turns de
cidedly in favor of the United States. 
The injury to cotton may also hasten 
exports of that product, which foreign 
operators knowing the large stocks in 
Europe might not have sought early 
had the American crop been full.

The great industries are doing well, 
though strikes of importance are threat
ened in the cotton mills at E'all River 
and the window glass works at the west. 
Distinct improvement is seen in the de
mand for iron and its products, though 
prices are unchanged, and also in coal, 
while minor metals are firm. The trade 
in dry goods is fairly large, particularly 
in all wool cassimere and dress goods 

The reports from other cities express 
increased confidence and show some 
actual gain in the volume of trade. 
Steady Improvement is seen in Boston. 
At Philadelphia improvement is seen 
in iron and coal, steady buying of wool 
by manufacturers, especially of 
worsteds, and fair trade in tobacco and 
chemicals, but collections are generally 
dull.

At most southern points money is 
also easier and at New Orleans in ample 
supply for legitimate needs. At the 
west no complaints of stringency are 
noted, though money is firmer at Chi
cago.

Operations in speculative markets 
have been more active and wheat has 
declined 4% cents on sales of 48,000,000 
bushels on account of enormous receipts 
at the west which have been at the rat4 
of 1,850,000 bushels daily for the week 
thus far. Exports for the current 
week have been about ten times 
those of last year, though the 
movement of flour does not correspond
ingly increase.

A WAR SCARE.

FORMALLY RECOGNIZED.

KANSAS FARMS.

The R eport o f an Examiner Prom 
the East.

M lnU ter Egan Instructed  to  R ecogn ise  the 
Junta Governm ent.

S a n t ia g o , Sept. &—The provisional 
government of the republic of Chili will 
be formally recognized by the govern
ment of the United States to-day. Min
ister Patrick Egan has received a cable 
dispatch from the state department at 
Washington instructing him to treat 
the Junta de Gobicrno as the govern
ment de facto of the country. Infor
mation to this effect was unofficially 
conveyed to Senor Jorge Montt, presi- 

- dent of the junts soon after the re' 
-ocipt of the cable dispatch. Minister 
Egan will be cordia iy received by the 
junta for the news he brings if for 
nothing else. Members of the provis
ional government were much pleased 
at the receipt o f this information, 
though they were not greatly sur
prised. They felt that as soon as the 
United States understood the situation 
here, that order had been restored 
throughout the country, and that the 
authority of the junta was universally 
recognized, Mr. Egan would receive 
the instructions which came \o him 
yesterday.

It is the opinion here that Senor Pe
dro Month who is now in Washington 
as the representative of the junta, will 
be regularly accredited minister from 
Chili to the United States as soon as 
the matter can be reached. This, it is 
thought, will not be many days.

K eystone Bank Clerks Under Arrest.
P h i l a d e l p h ia , Sept 8.—Charles R. 

Ege and E. L. Maguire, formerly indi
vidual ledger clerks in the Keystone 
bank, have been arrested on the charge 

. o f  making false entries and false state
ments to deceive the bank examiner.

Henry Brownson, who located all the 
stations for the Union Pacific west of 
Fremont and was the first general 
freight agent o f the road, died at hie 

, borne In Omaha, Nek, of paralysis.

H enry M. Cleveland, R epresenting Mew 
E nglan d  Investors, C arefully studies  

th e  Situation end M akes an Kn- 
eeuregtn g R eport.

A recent issue of the Hartford, Conn., 
Times contained a review of the situa
tion in Kansas, which is reprinted here
with. It was prepared in the interest 
of eastern investors by Henry M. Cleve
land, o f Brooklyn, Conn., a well-known 
lawyer, who was specially employed to 
examine the situation:
To W hom  It May C oncern:

Employed by several gentlemen who 
have large real estate investments in 
Kansas, I have just finished an investi
gation of its farming and financial in
terests, and we have agreed that a few 
of the facts I have gathered may inter
est the persons in this state who have 
loans in Kansas, and also those who 
are looking for good real estate

Great B ritain K eeping a Close W atch  on 
A p proach in g  C om plications In Russia and 
T urkey—France W ill Support Russia— 
M assing T roop s on the A ustria F rontier. 
L o n d o n , Sept. 5 .—The semi-official 

statement which the porte issued in re
gard to the agreement with Russia, 
touching the passing of the Russian vol
unteer fleet through the Dardanelles is 
quickening the British foreign office in 
its efforts to obtain concerted action on 
the part of the treaty powers in de
manding explanations from the porte.

Within two days Lord Salisbury’s at> 
titude appears to have changed frort 
one of indifference into one o f kee* 
diplomatic activity. From Chateau 
Cecil, where he still abides, he haf 
waked up the officials of the foreign de* 
partment here, through whom night 
and day cipher dispatches pass in a 
stream to and from the European cap- 
itals.

A high official of the department who 
was recently of the opinion that the 
Moscowa incident would not affect the 
existing relations between Great 
Britain and Turkey, now takes a view 
that the Russo-Turkish agreement will 
make necessary an early demonstra
tion on the part o f Great Britain, even 
if she has to act alone.

RUSSIAN PREPARATIONS.
L o n d o n , Sept 5.—A Vienna dispatch 

says that the Russiaa villages near 
the Russo-Austrian frontier are 
thronged with soldiers. The fron
tier guards, who used to he merely 
gendarmes to prevent smuggling, have 
given place to whole regiments per
manently quartered at every available 
point and ready to act as a strong ad
vance guard in pouring into the 
Austrian empire in the event of war.

Observations towers are being built 
close to the frontier and residents are 
also planning the erection o f three or 
four large forts to form bases for an in
vading army.

The Russians are also constructing 
pontoons at Reni that can be used in 
crossing the Danube. Some of the pon
toons are ninety-six feet long and eight
een feet wide and others 150 feet long. 
They are forwarded as rapidly as possi
ble to the various places where pon
toons might be required.

T o Stim ulate G old Im ports.
New York, Sept 5.—J. G. Cannon, 

vice-president of the Fourth national 
bank, confirmed the report that that 
bank had decided to emulate the exam
ple set by European bankers last fall 
and lend money without interest to im
porters of gold while the gold is in 
transit ‘ ‘Our determination to do this,” 
said Mr. Cannon, “ is due to a desire to 
accelerate the -movement of gold this 
way. The European bankers found 
last fall that the imports of gold by 
their customers was stimulated by the 
plan mentioned and we have decided to 
get some of the gold back a little earlier 
than it would come naturally bv adont- 
Ing their plan."___________  J P

R ace Eim cnllir*.
W a s h in g t o n , Sept 5.—Nearly allthe 

race friction in the federal service oc
curs in the post office department 
M. H. Coleman, of Halifax county, 
Va., has just resigned on account 
o f a threatening letter. He got into 
the mail service purely on his mer
it«, having passed a competitive civil 
service examination. It was not known 
that ho was a negro until the appoint
ment was made. Coleman was 
assigned to a run on the Norfolk A 
Western In southwestern Virginia. But 
the people would not hav* it A warn- 
ing letter was sent to him on hit first 
run, and he resigned-

security for loans or investments. We 
are not attempting to boom Kansas; we 
are not attempting to boom any corpor
ation in Kansas; we have endeavored 
to get the absolute, undeniable facts hi 
relation to the lands and their possibil
ities and to the ability of the perma
nent settlers to make money farming, 
and to pay their mortgage indebted
ness. I traveled nearly the whole 
length of the state, from the Missouri 
border on the east to the Colorado line 
on the west. I spent some time in 
nineteen counties In different parts o f 
the state, spending the most o f the 
time in the western connties which 
have been so misunderstood and ma
ligned by newspaper writers and polit
ical tricksters like Peffer and “ Sockleas 
Simpson.”  I obtained many facts 
which appear in this letter from per
sonal friends and farmers o f  large and 
long experience and observation in sev
eral connties. My imagination has 
furnished no material for this letter. 
In this investigation I exercised the 
same care and thoroughness that I did 
in 1877 when I investigated the real 
estate assets in the west of the life in
surance companies o f Connecticut un
der an appointment from the state.

My employers desired only plain cold 
facts; these I have given them. Kansas 
is divided into 106 counties, containing 
a population of about 1,500,000, at least 
two-thirds of which are Americans, one- 
half o f the other third are Germans and 
the remainder is composed of ell other 
nationalities. It is conceded by every
body that the central and eastern parts 
of the state possess almost unlimited 
land resources and that the soil and 
seasons are favorable for the production 
of grain, stock, etc. The assaults that 
have been made upon Kansas have been 
aimed mainly at the western third of 
the state. It has been said and written 
over and over that the land is poor, 
that they have no rainfall there, that 
nearly all the farms started there had 
been abandoned and that all the money 
loaned on farms there would be lost 
Now it is true that farms have been 
given up, some voluntarily and 
some by foreclosure, and the explana
tion is clear; all the men who have 
abandoned their farms in the way I have 
named, were in two classes. One class 
would go there, take a quarter section of 
government land, break a few acres, 
build a sod house, do nothing until the 
time came to prove up and get title and 
then borrow all the money they could 
on the farm, which meant a sale to the 
lender. The other clans were men who 
went from the corn states and tried to 
raise corn, which cannot he done suc
cessfully in that part of the state, for 
the reason that the altitude is too high, 
the nights ar? too cool and that August 
and September are the dry months 
which damage the crops. - Some of 
these men got discouraged and went 
off, others began to raise wheat and 
did well. Winter wheat is the safe, 
great crop o f western Kansas. It is 
planted in the fall, the winter rains and 
snows keep the ground in fine condi
tion and the crop comes off before the 
dry weather sets in. With rare ex
ceptions, the men who went into west
ern Kansas during the last ten years, 
intending to stay, are there now (if liv
ing) and are in independent circum
stances, most of them, and some of 
them are moderately rich. They suffer 
there occasionally from a prolonged 
drought, as we do in-this state and as 
they do in all other states.

They do not realize the full benefit 
of the rainfall for the reason that the 
surface of vast tracts of unbroken prai
rie land has been made as hard as stone, 
almost, by the incessant tramp of buf
faloes, in the early history of the state. 
The water runs off and the soil gets 
very little moisture. The damage to 
crops by droughts will be less frequent 
as the land is brought under cultivation.
I have some knowledge of all the grain 
states. I have traveled twice over the 
famous Red river valley wheat lands in 
North Dakota, and I do not hesitate to 
say that I have never seen a richer, 
handsomer belt of wheat, and all small 
grain lands, than those I have traveled 
over In western Kansas. A company 
of gentlemen own a large body o f land 
in southwestern Kansas, and I had a 
long interview with their manager, and 
he said he should put in 6,000 acres of 
wheat this fall, and next year quad
ruple it  He said to me: "I believe
the next great wheat belt o f the coun
try will be in western Kansas, eastern 
Colorado and the pan-handle of Texas.” 
The crops all over Kansas are unusually 
large, although corn in some parts oi 
the state is a little backward, and the 
excessive rains have done some dam
age. Reports from all the counties in 
the state sent to Dun’s mercantile 
agency show the following remarkable 
facts;

"The acreage of wheat in Kansas as 
estimated from these replies is 3,823,- 
600; the probable yield will be 59.473,- 
000 bushels; an average for the state of 
a little more than fifteen and o n e -h a lf  
bushels per acre. This total is divided 
among the three belta of the state as 
follows: A  ore age in eastern belt, com
posed of thirty-nine counties, 788,000; 
yield, ts, 185,000 bushels, or 16.77 bush
els pe( acre; acreage in the central he W

composed of thirty-five count! as, V* 
•60,000; yield, 89,690,000 bushels, or 1&- 
06 bushel* perr aerr; acreage in westers 
belt, 489,000; yield, 7,948,000 bushels, or 
14,82 bnshela per acre. It will be seen 
that the aerasge o f wheat in what la 
known as the central belt ia more than 
twice as large as the eastern and 
western belts com bined 

Returns made to the board o f agri
culture show a large increase in the 
acreage o f wheat* aa follows::

"Assessors' re terns have been re
ceived at this office from ninety-five of 
the 106 counties of the state. The coun
ties whose assessors’ returns have not 
been received yet are Barber, Chase, 
Cowley, Doniphan, HUsworth,. Harper, 
Jewell, Lyon, Reno,. Shawnee and 
Wyandotte. Estimating the increase 
in wheat area of these counties aboat 
the same as that of adjoining counties, 
the wheat area oi the state is as-fol
lows: In the eastern belt o f the state 
(thirty-nine counties) the area is 7B4,- 
280 acres; in the central belt (thirty-five 
counties), the area is 2)363,693 acres;, 
the western belt (thirty-two counties); 
the area is 344,408 acres—making' an 
aggregate winter wheat area of the 
state for this year o f 3,472,386 acres, or 
am increase over the area of last year 
of 62 per cen t"

But I must hasten on to a conclusion 
by answering two or three questions), 
which I am sure will arise in the minds 
o f  all who read my letter. First, can- 
the farmers pay the interest on the i f  
mortgages and in doe time pay the- 
principal? Not all o f them. The fore* 
closure of farm mortgages has been go
ing on in every western state ever since 
mortgages have been made. I do, how-- 
ever, believe that if Kansas can add to 
its bountiful crop of this year a fair 
crop-next year, the loans on farms will 
be as safe as the average employment 
o f capital in any other way. Kansas is- 
now reducing its farm mortgage debt,, 
as the following shows:

Statement of mortgages recorded and! 
released during June in thirty-eight: 
Kansas counties, as compiled from- re
ports o f registers of deeds:

Nineteen counties in eastern Kansas, 
show an excess of $184,695, or 36 per 
cent, of the mortgages redeemed over 
mortgages recorded. Five counties in 
central Kansas report $100,000, or 43 
per cent, in favor of mortgages can
celled, and twelve counties in western 
Kansas show an excess in favor of can
cellation of $23,706, or 60 per cen t, mak
ing a total reduction of $310,708, or 40 
per cent in thirty-eight counties, a lit
tle over one-third o f the entire state.

Summarizing the statements for 
April, May and June, from fifty coun
ties o f the state, apart reporting for 
only one month, part for two months, 
bqt nearly two-thirds for all three 
months, we get the following results: 
Eastern Kansas—Farm m ortgages

re c o rd e d .................................................... 11,261,481
Eastern Kansas—Farm m ortgages 

r e le a s e d ....................................................  1,670,171

Excess o f m ortgages released—24
per cent., o r ..........................................  408.C8I

Central Kansas—Farm m ortgages
recorded................................................. $ 323,151

Central Kansaa—Farm m ortgages 
re leased .................................................  310.428

E xcess of m ortgages released—40
p ercen s., o r ..........................................  225,277

W estern Kansas—Farm m ortgages
recorded ................................................. I 40.170

W estern Kansas—Farm m ortgages 
re lea sed .................................................  79,908

r c w  v o r k  rw o H w m o m tT S *
OssilistlsM Ear • State w e n t  Faints a4 

Its  Flatformt
Albany, N. Y „ Sept t —Wh*n the

prohibition convention here assembled 
for its second day’* session, the first 
business was the adoption o f  a plat- 
foriat- which reaffirms the principles 
maintained In the platform adopted by 
the lent) national convention; denounce* 
high license; affirms that legislators in 
this state,, both democratic and repub
lican, axe- subject to the- control and 
dominion* o f the liquor interest; 
calls fox' the submission to the 
voters of the state of a prohibitory 
amendment; .favors the appointment o f 
a non-partisan tariff commission and' 
says that suoh a-commission should re
adjust the dbtails o f the schedule that 
the sum totaD o f  import duties should 
not exceed the revenue requirements 
of the government and the dutlbs levied 
on imported articles of manufacture 
should he no higher than are necessary 
to restore to the home manufacturer 
whatever equality c i  conditions he 
might have lost by reason of 
the payment o f1 »  higher scale 
of wages in their production? de
nounces the stater department for as
sisting American brewers to extend 
their business in the-sister republic* of 
South America; favors- the submission 
at the people of a- female suffrage 
amendment; declares- against national 
banks; advocates tho-issue of treasury 
notes redeemable in gold or silver and 
the maintenance o f  a metal reserve 
sufficient for that purpose, and calls for 
the strict enforcement! of the civil ser
vice laws.

The nominating committee reported 
in favor of the following- nominations 
fbr the state ticket; Governor, J. Wl 
Bruce, a retired farmer' o f Canastolat 
Mhdison county; lieutenant-governor; 
George W. Hal leek, a prosperous farm
er ot Suffolk county; secretary o f state-, 
William E. Booth, of Livingston coun
ty; state treasurer, Franoi* E. Craw
ford; of West Chester oounty; comp
troller, William W. SmitH) of Pough
keepsie; state engineer and surveyor, 
H. T. Forbes, professor of the univer
sity of Canton, St Lawrence county, 
and attorney-general, S. E. Crosser, o f  
Bufffilo. The ticket was unanimously 
ohosrn by the convention.

AMERICAN PORK.

E xcess o f m ortgages released—30
p e r c e n t , o r .........................................  39,7:0

Total reduction In fifty counties, t 673,753 
Does the organization of the Farmers' 

Alliance party weaken the security d 
loans and investments in the state? 1 
think not The farmers of Kansas are 
not repudiators. They are a band of 
aa in tell ¡gent, honorable, patriotic men 
as live in any state of the union. Many 
o f them joined in the struggle to make 
Kansas a free state, and they are proud 
of her history and fame. The allianae 
party will go to pieces. The leaven o f  
disintegration is already in the lump. 
I talked with many members who* 
told me that they would not counte
nance the passage of any act that 
would change their present real estate 
laws. A political party whose plat
form demands a sweeping change in 
our financial machinery, which has 
given us the highest national credit in 
the world, cannot command the sup
port of the intelligent, loyal business 
men and farmers of Kansas. A word 
to holders of farm mortgage*. Eto not 
be frightened into a sale of them for  n 
quarter or half their face value. Find 
some man or trust company to look 
after them and hold on. Kansas is rich 
to-day, and is to become one of the 
richest states in the union.

It was dedicated to civil and political 
liberty. On her soil was fought one oi 
the most decisive battles for free soil, 
free labor and free men the country has 
witnessed. Kansans appreciate their 
responsibility to their neighbors in sis
ter states, and they will maintain their 
faith and honor. Churches and school 
houses are in close proximity all over 
the state, and the citizens are heartily 
enlisted in all philanthropic and hu
mane enterprises, and I believe capital 
will be as safe in the hands of such 
men as it will be in the hands of citi
zens of any other state. I will only add 
that if any person who reads my letter 
desires any further information which 
I may possess, I will cheerfully furnish 
i t  II. M. Cl e v e l a n d .

Brooklyn, Conn., July 30, 1891.

Germany R em oves R estrictions and th e
A m erican  P ig  Can N ow Enter H er Do
m inions.
BEn i.in , Sept 4.—The Reichsges- 

chaftsblatt, publishes an order to the 
effect that the prohibition of- the im
portation of swine, pork and sausage 
shall1 no longer be enforced when such 
live pigs or hog products are-furnished 
with: official certificates stating that 
they have been examined in accordance 
with American regulations and found 
free from qualities dangerous to health. 
The chancellor has sent instructions to- 
the proper officials that the order be- 
given immediate effect.

W a s h in g t o n , Sept 4.—Secretary
Rusk yesterday received official notice 
that'the German government has raised 
the embargo on American pork. The 
agreement relative to the admission o f  
pork into Germany was signed at- Cape 
May Point about ten days ago, but ah 
the request of the German government 
the fact was withheld from the public- 
press until official action could be -taken 
by hhe home government

The agreement not only provides-fb» 
the admission of American pork into 
Germany but also affords to tho United 
States the same schedule with- refer
ence to farm products as that enjoyed 
by Russia. Secretary Rusk is confi
dent that he will soon be able tx> ex
tend the market for corn by introduc
ing it into Germany as an article of 
food in the place of rye* the orop of 
which in Germany is this year exceed
ingly short To this end he has in
structed his corn agent Col. C; J; Mur
phy, now in Europe, to proceed: at once 
to- Berlin and lay the matter before thf 
German government

T im e to  C ool Off.
Proud Father—“ My old friend,I called 

to see if you couldn’t mako a place for 
my son in your establishment He has 
just graduated with high honors.”

Old Friend—“ My dear old bov, noth
ing would please me better. Tell him 
to call around in two yoars.”—N. Y. 
W e e k l y . __________

Sentiment and Business.
Alice (aet 17)—I think Mr. Ford is 

adorable: he is so handsome.
Minnie (set 22)— It isn’t the handsome 

man, dear; it’s the man who does the 
most for one.—Jury._______

—At the H otel.— The proprietor, with 
the aid of his chief clerk. Is preparing 
a bill for a guest who is getting ready 
to leave. "Have you observed,’ ’ he 
asked of the clerk, “ that No. 20 during 
his stay here Invariably took a look at 
the thermometer every morning?* 
"Yea, 1 noticed that”  "Vary well, pul 
down For use oi the thermometer, two 
dollars. ’ SL Louis Republic.

s t o c k  i t e m *

Skeeqv will not thrive waU'iftBffystW 
crowded Into toe close quarters. Give' 
them room enough at least to be com
fortable.

Provide good rack» and feed cut' 
etraw rather than to turn the stock in' 
and let them help themselves. JCore 
benefit eao be derived in thia way.

Hogs and cattle are the principal 
stock fattened at this asxno; it is best 
to push them as rapidly as possible sradt 
then marks# as-soon as they are readfy.

With healthy; vigorous sleek, when» 
fate weather is only moderately cool 1»  
tfie most favorable-time to fatten; hence,, 
in many cases, it is a good plrxx to be-- 
gin- feeding e arty.

Ooe advantage-ittihaving the-cattle* 
dbhorned is tYat a longer numb,it can 
be kept 3vith less room than whin the 
horn» are let alone, and in winter espe- 
»ially this is quite-'an item.

Feeding should - be dono at regular 
hears. Animals-soon learn their h*urs 
o f feeding, and if they dto not get their 
meals ait regular hoars,- even when they 
are well fed, they- will fret and be 
losing.'#» some extent, at least.

White-during the - summer oats, bar
ley, mill-feed and bran make the best 
foods fbr growing pigs, during the 
winterr3ome corn should be added la  
order tt> secure animal Heat, and corn 
is one o f  tihe very best' materials that’ 
can be supplied for this- purpose. I t ’ 
should not be made- an exclusive butt 
only a principal food.

Tho best seasons for" fatten ing hogs 
are early in the spring and) in the fall, 
and a pig'that has been' kept growing 
from birth' should be ready to market 
at an average of eight o r  nine months 
o f age. To secure this, however, it is 
very essential to have a good breed and 
then to feed and care for* them so that 
a thrifty growth can be readily secured.

With a breed of hogs that with good 
treatment a quick growth-arad an early 
maturity can be secured, iftis generally 
more profitable to breed the sow so aa 
to secure two litters of pigs* one in the 
fall that with good treatment can be 
made ready for market either late in 
the spring or early summer, and the 
other either ia February or early 
spring, and that can be marketed early 
in the full.

After once commencing*- to feed to 
fatten, it ¡3 an- item to see that tho 
stock are fed regularly, andl that they 
are given all that they will eat up clean 
at each meal in order to secure the best 
gain at the lowest cost To-fail to feed 
enough is to fail to secuve the best 
gain; to give more than - they will eat 
is to waste the extra feed. In order to 
derive the largest profit' in feeding 
stock it is necessary to take- every ad
vantage, and neglect to do this will 
lessen in proportion the profits.

KEYSTONE DEMOCRATS.
Pennsylvania D em ocrat* M ake N om ina

tions and A d o p t a  Platform .
H a r k is r u r g , Pa., Sept 4.—The dem

ocratic state convention met at 10 
o'clock. The opera house was taste
fully decorated with hunting. Benja
min M. Mead, J. F. Snyder, J. P. Sen- 
senmerger, George H. Hoffman, S. B. 
Keefer, F. B. Bible and J. H Sell were 
elected secretaries. An hour was con
sumed in the calling over and correc
tion of the roll o f delegates, the con
vention being composed o f 461 mem
bers, based on the number of votes cast 
for the democratic candidate for gov
ernor at the last election.

H. Willis Bland, of Reading, was 
elected temporary chairman without 
opposition. The campaign, he said, 
would be conducted on state issues. 
The party would not deviate from the 
principles of the national democracy. 
They stilt believed in their great polit
ical prophet, Grover Cleveland.

Loud and long continued applause 
followed- tho announcement of Cleve
land’s name.

The platform, after declaring for tho 
national democratic platforms of 1884 
and 1888, favors an economical and 
honest administration of public afChirs; 
favors a sound currency based on gold 
and silver coined on such conditions as 
will keep them at a parity; favors a 
reform and revision of the tariff; liber
al but just pension laws, and in a long 
list of charges arraigns the republican 
state officers for complicity In the 
Bardsloy steal.

Robert E. Wright, of Allentown, was 
nominated for state auditcw, A. 1* 
Tilden, of Erie, for treasurer.

A a I m portant D isco »ary.
B e r l in ,  Sept 4.— Dr. (I  L. Stroich, 

of this city, wasconductiny experiments 
with a view to determining how weak 
a solution of cocaine would prove effi
cacious os a local aruwUhetic in minor 
surgical operations wlsorf he stumbled 
upon the fact that simple water injected 
under th* skin with a syringe renders 
the flesh at that £oint insensible to 
pain. Th* effect ot the water is to cre
ate a slight swelling resembling that 
caused by the sting of a gnat The 
space marked by the swelling remains I 
insensible to feeling for some minutes, 1

FARM NOTES.
with

more

Pumpkins boiled and. mixed 
bran make a good poultryfood.

The diminutive bantam- lays 
eggs by weight than any other fowl.

A little oats and barley make a good 
ration for the fowls that are to be kept 
for breeding and laying.

If properly managed th* hens that 
are molting now can be made to lay 
nearly or quite all winten .

The less fruit or vegetables that are 
to be stored • away for fov winter are 
handled the better-they will keep.

Do not let the sorghum get too ripe 
before harvesting,- and arnange so that 
it will be worked up as soon as possi
ble after it is harvested:

Pullets that are oxpeeted to furnish 
eggs during the winter must be reason
ably well matured, by this time; late- 
maturing pullets- will mot lay until 
spring.

Gather up, and store- the sorghum 
blades without, threshing; Picking off 
the seed will help-to g iw  the fowls ex
ercise during the winlatr, besides sup
plying them with a good ration store, 
where it: will keep-dr^c

Grass seeding should) be pushed along. 
as rapidly as possible. It is very im
portant, it' grass seed is sown in the- 
fall, to have it- done os early as prac
ticable in order to secure a good start- 
before oold: weather.

By a caret«! selection of the best 
each fall, thoroughly dry ing and star
ing it away, seed, conn can be secured 
that can be depended upon to germinate 
under anything like favorable condi
tions when planted in the spring.

Every farm should have an orchard 
and. a. small fruit plantation. If it is 
not intended to raise fruit for market 
the planting should be sufficiently ex
tensive to furnish the home withj an 
abundant supply, not only for use while 
fresh but to can, dry and evaporate for 
use out of season.

Farmers of western Nebraska, who 
have raised fields of sugar beets this, 
yea.' announce that they w il! manu
facture sirup from them. Samples of 
sirup-made from the beets are-found to- 
be excellent. The beets w il! also be 
used for feeding, and the cnop will be- 
found profitable regardless.of the fact, 
that there is no market for them.

The editor of the Rielinuoud, Mo.,. 
Conservator has a blackberry patch at 
his. home in Richmond, which contains, 
less than one-half acre ot ground, and: 
from It the present season he picks(V 
2,260 quarts, or 665 gallons, of berries. 
Th* vines were the Snydav, the second; 
year's growth, and averaged nearly, 
one gallon to the vine. The ro-ws in, 
which they grew were eight feet apart 
and the vines planted, in the rows from 
three to tour feet apart

fa r

Notes.
It is said that a, single Louisiana, 

plantation w il! alone receivo $250,000 
out of the sugar bounty undo* the law 
enacted last winter by congress, and 
another will get $200,000.

A gei-tlecsan In South Dakota writes 
that in an experience of several years 
he has found that if a wire is laid flat, 
upon the ground under a fenoa a hog 
will never go over that wire to get 

J through the fence.
If the apples are made Into cider fer

_____  _ . vinegar, turn the barrels down on the
■o that Incisions can be made withqul ; aide and let them stay in the sun an til 
causing tho »lightest pair «qqI woathqr $eU Ul IJ will sour iaateih
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